U.S. Department of Homeland Security



EAGLE

Information Technology Support Services

Unisys Corporation

Contract No. HSHQDC-06-D-00023

June 28, 2006

Department of Homeland Security Office of Procurement Operations Information Technology Acquisition Center Washington D.C.

(This page is intentionally left blank.)

٠

.

.

Table of Contents

SECTIO	N A – STANDARD FORM 26	1
SECTIO	N B - SUPPLIES OR SERVICES AND PRICES/COSTS	2
B.1	General	.2
B.2	Base and Option Periods	
B.3	Contract Pricing	
B.3.1	-	
B.3.2		
B.3.3		
B.3.4	Total Cost of Ownership Pricing	.5
B.4	Labor Rate Tables	.5
SECTIO	N C – STATEMENT OF WORK	7
C.1	General	.7
C.1.1	Objective	.7
C.1.2		
C.1.3	•	
C.2	Functional Categories	.8
C.2.1		0
C.2.2	ration Functional Category 2 – Operations and Maintenance	
C.2.2 C.2.3		
C.2.4		
C.2.5		
SECTIO D.1	N D - PACKAGING AND MARKING 1 Packing, Packaging, Marking and Storage of Equipment	
D.2	Markings	
D.3	Equipment Removal	10
SECTIO	N E - INSPECTION AND ACCEPTANCE 1	1
E.1	Clauses Incorporated by Reference	1
E.2	Inspection and Acceptance	1
E.3	Scope of Inspection	11
E.4	Basis of Acceptance	
E.5	Review of Deliverables	
E.5 E.6	Review of Deliverables	12
E.6		12 12
E.6	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government	12 12 13
E.6 SECTIO	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government	12 12 13 13
E.6 SECTIO F.1	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government	12 12 13 13
E.6 SECTIO F.1 F.2	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government	12 12 13 13 13
E.6 SECTIO F.1 F.2 F.3	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government. 1 Image: Second System Syste	12 12 13 13 13 13
E.6 SECTIO F.1 F.2 F.3 F.4	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government	12 12 13 13 13 13 13
E.6 SECTIO F.1 F.2 F.3 F.4 F.5	Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government. 1 IN F - DELIVERIES OR PERFORMANCE. 1 Clauses Incorporated by Reference 1 Term of the Contract. 1 Task Orders Performance Period and Pricing. 1 Option To Extend The Term Of The Contract. 1 Delivery 1	12 12 13 13 13 13 14 14

F.9	Contract Status Report	15
F.10	Task Order Status Reports	
F.11	Subcontracting Plan Reports	15
F.11.		
F.11.		
F.12	Comprehensive Contracts Report	16
SECTIO	N G - CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION DATA	17
G.1	Accounting and Appropriation Data	17
G.1 G.2	Points of Contact	
G.2 G.2.1		
G.2.2		
G.2.3		
G.2.4		
G.3	Ordering–By Designated Ordering Official	18
G.3.		
G.3.2		
G.4	Task Order (TO) Procedures	
G.4.1		
G.4.2		
G.4.3		
G.4.4		
G.4.:		
G.4.6	5 Task Funding Restrictions	.24
G.4.7		
G.4.8	0	
G.4.9		
G.4.1		
G.5	Ordering (Indefinite Delivery Type Contracts)	
G.5.1		
G.5.2		
G.5.3		
G.6	Preparation of Vouchers	
G.6.1		
G.6.2	φ	
G.7	Quick-Closeout Procedure	.28
SECTIO	N H – SPECIAL CONTRACTING REQUIREMENTS	29
H.1	Authorized Users	.29
H.2	Minimum Dollar Guarantee and Maximum Contract Limitation	.29
H.3	Hardware and Software Acquisition	
H.4	Purchasing System	
H.5	Contractor Justification for Other Direct Costs (ODCs)	
H.5.1		
H.6	Selected Items of Costs	
H.6.1		
H.6.2		
H.6.3	8	.31
H.7	Leasing	
H.8	Government Property, Information, Workspace	
H.8.		
H.8.2	2 Disposition of Government Property	.32
H.9	Performance-Based Services Contracting (PBSC)	~ ~

	TT 10		22
	H.10	Conversion to a Performance Based Task Order	
	H.11	Past Performance Evaluation	
	H.12	Disclosure of "Official Use Only" Information Safeguards	
	H.13	Disclosure of InformationOfficial Use Only	
	H.14	Standard of Conduct at Government Installations	
	H.15	Advertisements, Publicizing Awards and News Releases	
	H.16	Contractor Web Page	
	H.17	Contractor's Employees Identification	
	H.18	Teaming Arrangements	
	H.19	Subcontracting	36
	H.20	Incorporation of Subcontracting Plan	37
	H.21	Notification Requirements Under T&M and Cost Reimbursement Contracts	37
	H.22	Key Personnel	38
	H.23	Substitution of Key Personnel	38
	H.24	Interrelationships of Contractors	39
	H.25	Observance of Legal Holidays and Excused Absence	
	H.26	Insurance	
	H.27	Information Technology Accessibility for Persons with Disabilities	
	H.28	Notice of Internet Posting of Awards	
	H.29	On-Line Proposal and Ordering Capability	
	H.30	Post Award Conference	
	H.31	Meetings/Conferences.	
	H.32	Earned Value Management	
	H.32		
		 Earned Value Management System – Alternative II 	
	H.32		
	H.33	Organizational Conflict of Interest	
SI	ECTIO	N I - CONTRACT CLAUSES	49
	I.1	Clauses Incorporated By Reference	10
	I.2	Security Requirements For Unclassified IT Resources	
	I.2 I.3	Prohibition On Contracts With Corporate Expatriates	
	I.4	Limitation of Future Contracting	
	I.5	Notification Of Ownership Changes	
	1.5 I.6	Determination of Award Fee	
	1.0 I.7	Performance Evaluation Plan	50 57
	I.8	Distribution of Award Fee	
	I.9	Small Business Subcontracting Program Reporting	
	I.10	DHS Mentor-Protégé Program	
	I.11	Notification of Employee Rights Concerning Payment of Union Dues or Fees	
	I.12	Performance-Based Payments	
	I.13	Qualifications Of Contractor Employees	
	I.14	Information Technology Systems Access For Contractors	
	I.15	Contractor Personnel Screening For Unclassified IT Access	69
ST	CTIO	N J – LIST OF ATTACHMENTS	70
	_ ~ ~ × 0	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

\$

OMB 1505-0081

SECTION A – STANDARD FORM 26

AWARD/CONTRACT 1. THIS CONTRA			CT IS A I	RATED	ORDER	1	RATING	PAGE OF	· PAGES 75
			S (15 CFR 350)						
2. CONTRACT (Proc. Inst. Ident.) NO. 3. EFFECTIVE DATE					4. REQ	UISHION/PU	RCHASE REQUEST/PROJECT N	<i>i</i> O.	
HSHQDC-06-D-00023 JUNE 28,						nt - 16 16 1		T	
5. ISSUED BY CODE Department Of Homeland Security Office Of Procurement Operations Information Technology Acquisition Center 245 Murray Drive, SW, Bldg 410 Washington, DC 20526 7. NAME AND ADDRESS IF CONTRACTOR (No., street, city, county, State, and ZIP Code)						(If other than it	8. DELIVERY		
Unisys Corporation 11720 Plaza America Drive Reston, VA 20190							9. DISCOUNT PAYMENT 10. SUBMIT INVOICES (4 copies unless other-		e below)
CODE DUNS 150780674	FACILITY CODE						wise specified) TO THE ADDRESS SHOWN IN:	Se	e G.6
CODE DUNS 150780674	FAGILITY CODE		T 12 DAY	ALCOLT 10		MADE BY	CODE	-	
			1 2. 6				0001	•	
As Specified On Individual Task Orders			As Sp	ecified	l On In	idividual Ta	ask Orders		
13. AUTHORITY FOR USING OTHER THAN FULL AND OPEN O	OMPETITION		14. AC	COUNTIN	IG AND	APPROPRIA	TION DATA		
10 USC 2304(c)()	()		As Sp	ecified	i On In	ndividual D	elivery Orders		
15A. ITEM NO. 15B. SUPPLIES/SE	RVICES		15C	QUANT	ITY	15D. UNI	T 15E. UNIT PRICE	15F. AN	IOUNT
scope of this IDIQ cont Functional Categories I This award incorporates labor rates, travel and ma labor category informatio subcontracting plan. It d incorporate the remainde	FC1 and F only the pr aterial mar n and pes not	oposed kups,				15G. TO	TAL AMOUNT OF CONTRACT	\$	
	1	6. TABLE O	F CONT	ENTS				<u></u>	
(√) SEC. DESCRIPTION		PAGE(S)	(√)	SEC.			DESCRIPTION		PAGE(S)
PART I - THE SCHEDULE		1 1			0000		FIL-CONTRACT CLAUSES		40.00
X A SUBICITATION/CONTRACT FORM X B SUPPLIES OR SERVICES AND PRICES/COST.	3	2-6	<u> </u>	1		RACT CLAUS	CUMENTS, EXHIBITS AND OTHE	FR ATTACH	49-69
X C DESCRIPTION/SPECS./WORK STATEMENT		7-9	XI	J		OF ATTACHM			70
X D PACKAGING AND MARKING		10	<u> </u>				RESENTATIONS AND INSTRUCT	IONS	L
X E INSPECTION AND ACCEPTANCE		11-12	t — T	к	REPR	RESENTATION	NS, CERTIFICATIONS AND		N/A
X F DELIVERIES OR PERFORMANCE	····	13-16	1		OTHE	ER STATEMEI	NTS OF OFFERORS		
X G CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION DATA		17-28		L	INST	RS., CONDS.,	AND NOTICES TO OFFERS		N/A
X H SPECIAL CONTRACT REQUIREMENTS		29-48		М	EVAL	UATION FAC	TORS FOR AWARD		N/A
CONTRAC	TING OFF <u>ICER</u>	WILL COMP	-						
17. X CONTRACTOR'S NEGOTIATED AGREEMENT (Contractor is required to sign this document and return <u>1</u> copies to issuing office.) Contractor agrees to furnish and deliver all items or perform all the services set forth or otherwise Identified above and on any continuation sheets for the consideration stated herein. The rights and obligations of the parties to this contract shall be subject to and governed by the following documents: (a) this award/contract, (b) the solicitation, if any, and © such provisions, representations, certifications, and specifications, as are attached or incorporated by reference herein. (Altachments are listed herein).			forth in award solicitati	C-05-R-00 full above consumma on and yo	0010, inc a, is here ates the aur offer, a	duding the add by accepted ac contract which and (b) this awa	uired to sign this document.) Your tions or changes made by you which is to the items listed above and on a h consists of the following docum ard/contract. No further contractual d	h additions or cha any continuation ents: (a) the (anges are set sheets. This Sovernment's
19A. NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type or Print)				AME OF (CONTR	ACTING OFFI	IGER		
MARLENE L. EMMONS, SENIOR MANAGER OF CONTRACTS						WI	LLIAM J. THOREEN		
19B. NAME OF CONTRACTOR 19C. DATE SIGNED /s/ 6/29/06			20B. U	NITED ST	TATES	OF AMERICA	Anna an anna an anna an anna an anna an an	20C. DATE 6/2	SIGNED
(Signature of person authorized to sign) AUTHORIZED FOR LOCAL REPRODUCTION					(Sign	ature of Cont	racting Officer) STANDARD FC	1RM 26 /051/ 4	2 20021

Previous Edition Usable

STANDARD FORM 26 (REV 12-2002 Prescribed by GSA ~ FAR (48 CFR) 53.214(a)

SECTION B - SUPPLIES OR SERVICES AND PRICES/COSTS

B.1 General

The Contractor shall provide, in accordance with issued Task Orders (TOs), all management, supervision, labor, facilities, and materials necessary to perform information technology support services on an Indefinite-Delivery-Indefinite-Quantity basis. Task Orders may be Cost Reimbursement, Time and Materials (T&M), and Firm Fixed Price (FFP) in accordance with Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR) Part 16.5. Task Orders will be issued in accordance with the procedures set forth in Sections G and I.

B.2 Base and Option Periods

The term of this indefinite delivery indefinite quantity (IDIQ) contract is a base five year period and two one year option periods. This is not a multi-year contract as defined in FAR Part 17.1. Task orders will be issued with performance periods up to twelve months plus option periods unless different performance periods are otherwise authorized and allowed according to the type of funding used.

B.3 Contract Pricing

B.3.1 Time and Material Labor/Firm Fixed Price Rates

All task orders issued on a T&M or FFP basis will be priced in accordance with the pricing set forth in Section B.4, Labor Rate Tables. The labor rates in this section reflect the fully-burdened rates for each labor category and will apply to all direct labor hours. The labor rates and ODCs mark-up percentages are detailed in Section B.4 under labor categories and ODCs, respectively. The loaded hourly rates are ceiling price rates and the Contractor may, at its discretion, elect to propose lower hourly rates on a task by task basis.

(a) <u>Labor</u>. The Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables represents fully-loaded hourly rates for each skill classification. The fully-burdened labor rates include all direct, indirect, general and administrative costs and profit associated with providing the required skill. The fully-burdened labor rates include all labor and labor-related costs, such as, but not limited to, the following list of representative labor-related costs: salaries, wages, bonuses to include stock bonuses, incentive awards, employee stock options, stock appreciation rights, employee stock ownership plans, employee insurance, fringe benefits, contributions to pension, other post-retirement benefits, annuity, employee incentive compensation plans, incentive pay, shift differentials, overtime, vacation time, sick pay, holidays, and all other allowances based upon a comprehensive employee compensation plan. The use of uncompensated overtime is not encouraged. All hourly rates are based on a 40-hour work-week (ex. 1,920 hours per year or in accordance with the Contractor's CAS Disclosure Statement).

(1) <u>Government Site Rates</u>. When performing at Government sites, the Contractor shall furnish fully-burdened labor rates. The Government will provide only office space, furniture, and office equipment and supplies, as described in Section H.8, Government Property and as specified in the individual Task Orders.

(2) <u>Contractor Site Rates</u>. When performing at a Contractor site, the Contractor shall furnish fully-burdened labor rates which include loads for office space and all normal supplies and services required to support the work. This includes, but is not limited to, telephones, faxes, copiers, personal computers, postage (to include courier services such as Federal Express), ordinary business software (e.g., word processing, spreadsheets, graphics, etc.), normal copying and reproduction costs.

(b) <u>Program Management Support Costs</u>. Contract-level program management support costs are included as a percentage of each individual labor category rate, and encompass support for contract-level management, reporting requirements (See Section F) and related travel and meeting attendance costs associated with the Contractor's program management staff, as it relates to overall management of the EAGLE Program. As a result, these program management support costs are allocated across all of the task orders issued under this contract. These "program management" support costs are differentiated from individual task order "Task Order Manager" or "Project Manager" support to the effort performed under those task orders. This will result in direct billings at the task order level for labor hours in the "Task Order Manager" or "Project Manager" categories, to specifically support project management for the task order.

(c) <u>ODCs</u>. ODCs consist of materials, subcontractor (other than labor) and task orderrelated travel costs, i.e., relocation and temporary duty (TDY) to include travel, lodging and meals. These percentages are indicated on the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables under the ODC rates. T&M type TOs will include time at the proposed rates herein for each skill category, plus materials (ODCs) and the fixed markup percentages. The cost of general-purpose items required for the conduct of the Contractor's normal business operations will not be considered an allowable ODC in the performance of task orders under this contract. See also Section G and Section H for limitations on materials and mandatory support documentation. Profit is not allowed on ODCs under a T&M type task order. Fee may be negotiated on cost-reimbursement type task orders.

B.3.1.1 Firm Fixed Price (FFP) type Task Orders

For FFP type task orders, the quantity of each item or labor category ordered will be multiplied against the rate listed in this schedule or as negotiated for the TO, and the cumulative extended total of all items ordered will define the fixed price for the TO. Travel and ODCs, if applicable, may be estimated for each TO, burdened with the markup and profit percentages specified in this schedule. Any total rate negotiated for travel and ODCs will be added to the extended price of all ordered items to arrive at the total fixed price for the TO. Partial payment of FFP type TOs may be negotiated based on the completion of milestones.

B.3.1.2 Time and Material (T&M) type Task Orders

For T&M type TOs, the quantity of hours ordered from each labor category will be specified as deliverable hours billable at the ceiling rates specified in the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables or as negotiated, if lower rates are proposed for the TO. Travel and ODCs will be estimated for each TO and burdened with the ODC markup percentage specified in the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables. Profit on travel and ODCs is not allowable. The cumulative extended total of all labor categories ordered plus travel and ODCs will define the TO ceiling price. TOs may authorize adjustments between labor category quantities of up to 10%, within the established task labor ceiling price, without a formal modification. The government will not reimburse the Contractor for costs incurred beyond the ceiling price, for hours not delivered, for hours delivered but in excess of the quantities ordered for a particular labor category, or for travel and ODCs exceeding the ordered pool amount. Labor dollars will not be used to pay for ODCs nor ODC dollars used to pay for labor without a contract modification.

B.3.1.3 Rate Refreshment

(a) The labor rates are fixed for all contract year periods, however, the Contractor may submit a proposal reducing the fixed labor rates and mark-up percentages at any time during the life of this contract. The Government will review these proposals and determine if the revised rates are realistic and in the best interest of the Government. If the rates are accepted, the Government will modify the contract by incorporating the new rates into the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables.

(b) At any time and throughout the life of the contract, at the request of either the Contractor or the Government, the Contractor may propose additional labor categories, rates and descriptions in addition to the Government labor categories. These additional labor categories, rates and descriptions will be negotiated on a case-by-case basis (See Section G.4.4(e) for process). The additional categories, rates and descriptions proposed, upon determination by the Government that they are fair and reasonable, will be incorporated by modification into the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables of this contract.

(c) At any time and throughout the life of the contract, at the request of either the Contractor or the Government, the Contractor may modify the mark-up percentages for Other Direct Costs (ODCs) based on the Contractor's audited ODC percentage rate for its fiscal year. These modified ODC percentages will be negotiated on a case-by-case basis (see Section G.4.4(e) for process). The modified ODC percentage rate, upon determination by the Government that they are based on DCAA or other Government audit information, will be incorporated by modification into the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables of this contract.

B.3.2 Work Outside the Continental United States (OCONUS)

It is anticipated that there may be TOs under this contract for work outside the United States. Individual task order requests will set forth price proposal instructions for OCONUS task orders. The Government reserves the right to make determinations of fair and reasonable pricing at the TO level.

B.3.3 Cost Reimbursement Pricing

All TOs issued on a Cost Reimbursement basis will be priced in accordance with approved DCAA (or FAR Part 31) rates. Direct and indirect cost rates will be established on a TO basis. For Cost Reimbursement task orders, the Contractor will provide complete supporting schedules identifying all applicable direct and indirect rate estimates building up to the TO cost. Contractors with approved DCAA rates should submit their most recent provisional indirect billing and actual rates for both direct and indirect rates. Contractors without audited rates shall propose indirect rates in accordance with FAR Part 31. The fee will be negotiated for each TO consistent with statutory limitations. If the TO type is to be CPAF, the fixed portion of fee and the award portion will be clearly differentiated. Payment from the award fee pool will be based on the standards and procedures outlined in Sections I.7 and I.8.

B.3.4 Total Cost of Ownership Pricing

Individual TOs may require the Contractor to restructure its price proposal to provide for the total cost of ownership. For example, instead of, or in addition to, providing a cost proposal based on fixed hourly rates, specific task orders may require pricing on a per seat/workstation, usage rates, or other similar bases to determine the total life cycle cost.

B.4 Labor Rate Tables

The Labor Rate Tables in Attachment B-1 provide labor category descriptions, labor rates, travel and markup percentages for performance of the requirements as specified in individual Task Orders. Fully loaded hourly labor rates are included for each labor category both at the Contractor site and at Government sites. These fully-loaded hourly labor rates are the ceiling rates representing the maximum rates allowable for Prime and Subcontractors. The years cited represent contract years. Only Government-required labor categories are included in this table. Additional labor categories may be proposed after contract award, in accordance with Section B.3.1.3(b) and Section G.4.4(e).

CLIN Structure. The Contract Line Item Number (CLIN) structure is designed to provide consistency across all the EAGLE contracts. The use of CLINs will be limited to task orders. CLINS will have a maximum of four characters:

X - The first character will designate the <u>contract year</u> with 0 (zero) representing the first 12 month period of the contract and 6 (six) representing the seventh year.

XX – The second character will represent the rate/cost <u>category</u> as follows:

X1XX Government Site Rates X2XX Contractor Site Rates X3XX Travel Markup Percentage Rate X4XX Material Markup Percentage Rate X5XX Travel costs (by task order) Materials or Subcontract costs (by task order) X6XX X7XX As necessary, for FFP Task Orders X8XX As necessary, Cost type Task Orders

XXXX – The third and fourth characters will be used for the individual labor categories derived from Attachment J-1 Labor Rate Tables and to further break out costs/rates for ODCs.

The following is an example of the CLIN Structure described above.

CLIN	DESCRIPTION	RATE
X1XX	Government Site Rates	(to be inserted at task order award)
X2XX	Contractor Site Rates	(to be inserted at task order award)
	ODC Rates	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
X300	Travel Markup Percentage 0.00%	
X400	Materials or Subcontracts Markup Percentage	0.00%
	ODCs	
X5XX	Travel Costs	TBD
X6XX	Materials/Subcontracts (other than labor)	TBD

(End of Section B)

SECTION C – STATEMENT OF WORK

C.1 General

C.1.1 Objective

Information Technology (IT) support services represent a significant portion of the Department of Homeland Security's (DHS) IT budget. The primary goal of this acquisition is to establish a suite of indefinite-delivery indefinite-quantity contracts for IT support services that will enable DHS business and program units to accomplish their mission objectives. The acquisition and resulting multiple award contracts will collectively be referred to as EAGLE (Enterprise Acquisition Gateway for Leading Edge Solutions) and are designed to offer a broad range of services, solutions and contract types to fulfill the majority of component and departmental IT services needs. This Statement of Work is comprised of five comprehensive functional service categories. Specific requirements will be further identified and defined at the task order level.

C.1.2 Scope

The Contractor shall provide the full range of IT services, technical and management expertise, and solution-related enabling products in one or more of the functional categories to meet the mission needs of the Department of Homeland Security (DHS). As identified in individual Task Orders, information technology solutions/capabilities will support DHS on a world-wide basis. The Contractors shall furnish the necessary personnel, materials, equipment, facilities, travel, and other services required to satisfy the ordered IT capabilities and solutions. While the Statement of Work (SOW) identifies five functional categories, the suite of resulting contracts are intended to satisfy the full range of IT related requirements. The scope of each individual IDIQ contract will be based upon the functional categories for which the Contractor proposed and is selected (See contract page 1, block 15b). With the pace of change it is impossible to anticipate how IT requirements and individual programs will evolve over the life of the contracts. It is intended that the EAGLE contract remains current and continues to provide the full range of IT capabilities/solutions and emerging technologies throughout its life. The Contractor shall provide solutions for one or more of the following functional categories with specific tasks to be set forth in the TOs:

- (1) Infrastructure Engineering Design, Development, Implementation, and Integration
- (2) Operations and Maintenance
- (3) Independent Test, Validation, Verification, and Evaluation
- (4) Software Development
- (5) Management Support Services

C.1.3 Contract and Task Order Management

Contract and TO management is a mandatory element for all task orders placed under the EAGLE contract. The objective of contract and TO management is to provide the program management, project control and contract administration necessary to manage a high volume, multiple contract type TO process for a large, diversified team so that the cost, schedule and quality requirements of each order are tracked, communicated to the government, and ultimately attained. The use of commercially available automated tools and the application of expertise on processes and metrics that support task order management are encouraged to achieve the above objectives. The objective of the tools is to provide quicker access, improved accuracy, and enhanced accessibility for Contractors/clients, real-time monitoring of status/deliverables, tracking the quality of work products and gauging overall customer satisfaction.

C.2 Functional Categories

The Contractor shall furnish the full range of solutions and services necessary to meet requirements of this contract and individual TOs as related to the functional categories described below. All solutions and services must meet DHS policies, standards, and procedures as identified by individual TOs (e.g. enterprise architecture, information assurance, and personnel, physical and system security).

C.2.1 Functional Category 1 – Infrastructure Engineering Design, Development, Implementation, and Integration

The Contractor shall provide any and all phases of system design and development through deployment to ensure DHS IT solutions will enable their users to meet their mission goals and objectives. These efforts include the full range of infrastructure engineering design, development, implementation and integration, including, but not limited to, concept development, planning, requirements definition and analysis, systems design and development, integration, implementation, and deployment.

C.2.2 Functional Category 2 – Operations and Maintenance

The Contractor shall provide any and all operations and maintenance (O&M) solutions, processes, and procedures necessary to sustain systems within the DHS Enterprise at the highest levels of service and availability consistent with cost, schedule, and performance objectives. These solutions may be required across the DHS Infrastructure, to include, but not limited to, the following operational areas: Data Center, Help Desk and Field Support Services (e.g., Desk-side support and LAN Administration), Network and Security Operations, and Collaboration Services (e.g., E-mail, Voice, and Video Services). This functional category includes the full range of O&M solutions, from maintaining and upgrading individual pieces of hardware and software to full managed service solutions.

C.2.3 Functional Category 3 – Independent Test, Validation, Verification, and Evaluation

The Contractor shall provide the full range of independent test, validation, verification, and evaluation solutions to ensure that all IT products and services meet DHS standards, and are performing to defined design, cost, schedule and performance specifications/capabilities. The Contractor shall provide best practices, technologies, tools, and support to quality and operational assessments, integration testing and system test and evaluation, including security certification and accreditation, for IT systems. The Contractor shall also provide independent verification and validation through the monitoring and evaluation of projects through activities such as, but not limited to, assessments, process and procedure audits, project and performance management, and systems analysis and design.

C.2.4 Functional Category 4 – Software Development

The Contractor shall provide any and all phases of software design and development including deployment to ensure DHS applications and databases will enable their users to meet their mission goals and objectives. These efforts include the full range of software design, development, implementation and integration, including, but not limited to, concept development, planning, requirements definition and analysis, systems design and development, coding and testing, production, deployment, implementation, integration, and software application maintenance.

C.2.5 Functional Category 5 – Management Support Services

The Contractor shall provide, as ordered, the full range of business and technical management services that assist in the development, implementation, and continuous improvement of policies, procedures, guidelines, and directives. These documents and guidance will allow DHS to comply with the requirements of law and legislation, and operate the enterprise in an efficient and effective manner. These services encompass all areas of IT policy and planning including, but not limited to, enterprise architecture, security, training, enterprise resource management, business process reengineering, IT transformation and strategy, organizational change leadership, and enterprise and program management office support (e.g. business case development and performance management).

(End of Section C)

SECTION D - PACKAGING AND MARKING

D.1 Packing, Packaging, Marking and Storage of Equipment

Unless otherwise specified, all items to be delivered under this contract shall be preserved, packaged, and packed in accordance with normal commercial practices to meet the packing requirements of the carrier and ensure safe delivery at destination.

All initial packing, marking and storage incidental to shipping of equipment to be provided under this contract shall be at the Contractor's expense. The Contractor shall supervise the packing of all acquired equipment furnished by the Contractor and shall supervise the unpacking of equipment to be installed.

D.2 Markings

All deliverables submitted to the Contracting Officer, the EAGLE Program Manager, the TO Contracting Officer or the TO COTR shall be accompanied by a packing list or other suitable shipping document that shall clearly indicate the following:

- (a) Contract number;
- (b) Task order number;
- (c) Name and address of the consignor;
- (d) Name and address of the consignee;
- (e) Government bill of lading number covering the shipment (if any); and
- (f) Description of the item/material shipped, including item number, quantity, number of containers, and package number (if any).

Specific marking requirements may be addressed in individual TOs.

D.3 Equipment Removal

All Contractor-owned equipment, accessories, and devices located on Government property shall be dismantled and removed from Government premises by the Contractor, at the Contractor's expense, within 90 calendar days after contract expiration, or as mutually agreed by the Government and the Contractor. Exceptions to this requirement shall be mutually agreed upon and written notice issued by the TO Contracting Officer. Specific requirements will be addressed in individual TOs.

(End of Section D)

SECTION E - INSPECTION AND ACCEPTANCE

E.1 Clauses Incorporated by Reference

(FAR 52.252-2) (Feb 1998)

This contract incorporates the following clauses by reference with the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available. Also, the full text can be accessed electronically at this internet address: http://acquisition.gov/far/index.html.

FAR Clause No.	Title and Date
52.246-2	Inspection of Supplies – Fixed Price (AUG 1996)
52.246-3	Inspection of Supplies - Cost Reimbursement (APR 1984)
52-246-4	Inspection of Services—Fixed Price (AUG 1996)
52.246-5	Inspection of Services – Cost Reimbursement (APR 1984)
52.246-6	Inspection of Services – Time and Material or Labor-Hour (May 2001)
52.246-16	Responsibility for Supplies (APR 1984)

E.2 Inspection and Acceptance

(a) Inspection and acceptance of all work and services performed under each TO will be in accordance with the FAR clauses incorporated at Section E, *Clauses Incorporated by Reference* as applicable.

(b) Final acceptance of all deliverables and or services performed as specified under each Task Order will be made in writing, at destination by the TO COTR or as detailed in individual TOs.

E.3 Scope of Inspection

(a) All deliverables will be inspected for content, completeness, and accuracy and conformance to task order requirements by the TO COTR or as detailed in individual task orders. Inspection may include validation of information or software through the use of automated tools and/or testing of the deliverables, as specified in the task order. The scope and nature of this testing must be negotiated prior to TO award and will be sufficiently comprehensive to ensure the completeness, quality and adequacy of all deliverables.

(b) The government requires a period not to exceed thirty (30) calendar days after receipt of final deliverable items for inspection and acceptance or rejection unless otherwise specified in the TO.

E.4 Basis of Acceptance

(a) The basis for acceptance shall be compliance with the requirements set forth in the statement of work, the TO, the Contractor's proposal and other terms and conditions of this

contract. Deliverable items rejected under any resulting task order shall be corrected in accordance with the applicable clauses.

(b) Commercial and non-developmental hardware items, software items, pre-packaged solutions, and maintenance and support solutions will be accepted within thirty (30) calendar days of delivery when performance is in accordance with delivery requirements.

(c) Custom services and cost reimbursable items such as travel and ODCs will be accepted upon receipt of proper documentation as specified in the order. If custom services are provided as part of a FFP TO, acceptance will be as specified for the milestone with which they are associated. If custom services are for software development, the final acceptance of the software program will occur when all discrepancies, errors or other deficiencies identified in writing by the government have been resolved, either through documentation updates, program correction, or other mutually agreeable methods.

(d) Reports, documents and narrative type deliverables will be accepted when all discrepancies, errors or other deficiencies identified in writing by the government have been corrected.

(e) Non-conforming products or services will be rejected. Unless otherwise agreed by the parties, deficiencies will be corrected within 30 calendar days of the rejection notice. If the deficiencies cannot be corrected within 30 days, the Contractor will immediately notify the TO Contracting Officer of the reason for the delay and provide a proposed corrective action plan within 10 working days.

E.5 Review of Deliverables

(a) The government will provide written acceptance, comments and/or change requests, if any, within fifteen (15) business days from receipt by the Government of the initial deliverable.

(b) Upon receipt of the Government comments, the Contractor shall have fifteen (15) business days to incorporate the government's comments and/or change requests and to resubmit the deliverable in its final form.

(c) If written acceptance, comments and/or change requests are not issued by the Government within 30 calendar days of submission, the draft deliverable shall be deemed acceptable as written and the Contractor may proceed with the submission of the final deliverable product.

E.6 Written Acceptance/Rejection by the Government

The Government shall provide written notification of acceptance or rejection of all final deliverables within 30 calendar days. Absent written notification, final deliverables will be construed as accepted. All notifications of rejection will be accompanied with an explanation of the specific deficiencies causing the rejection.

(End of Section E)

SECTION F - DELIVERIES OR PERFORMANCE

F.1 Clauses Incorporated by Reference

(FAR 52.252-2) (Feb 1998)

This contract incorporates the following clauses by reference with the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available. Also, the full text can be accessed electronically at this internet address: http://acquisition.gov/far/index.html.

FAR Clause No.	Title and Date
52.242-15	Stop-Work Order (AUG 1989)(for other than cost reimbursement task orders) and ALT I (APR 1984) (for Cost Reimbursement task orders)
52.242.17	Government Delay of Work (APR 1984)
52.247-34	F.O.B. Destination (NOV 1991)
52.247-35	F.O.B. Destination, Within Consignee's Premises (APR 1984)

F.2 Term of the Contract

The term of this indefinite delivery indefinite quantity (IDIQ) contract is a base five year period and two one-year option periods. This is not a multi-year contract as defined in FAR Part 17.1. The base period is from June 28, 2006 through June 27, 2011. Option Period 1 is June 28, 2011 through June 27, 2012. Option Period 2 is June 28, 2012 through June 27, 2013.

F.3 Task Orders Performance Period and Pricing

Task Orders (TOs) may be issued at any time during the base period and/or option periods. The performance period will be specified in the TO and may include option periods which extend the TO up to twenty-four (24) months beyond the expiration date of this contract. TOs shall be priced using the Section B rates that will be applicable to the TO's anticipated period of performance.

For purposes of TOs that extend beyond the expiration date of the contract, the final contract year's pricing shall be used. However, Task Order Contracting Officers may negotiate rate escalations for periods beyond the contract expiration.

F.4 Option To Extend The Term Of The Contract

(FAR 52.217-9) (Mar 2000)

(a) The Government may extend the term of this contract by written notice to the Contractor at any time within the term of the contract, provided that the Government gives the Contractor a preliminary written notice of its intent to extend at least thirty (30) days before the contract expires. The preliminary notice does not commit the Government to an extension. (b) If the Government exercises this option, the extended contract shall be considered to include this option clause.

(c) The total duration of this contract, including the exercise of any options under this clause, shall not exceed eighty-four (84) months.

F.5 Delivery

The items required under each individual TO shall be delivered and received at destination within the timeframe specific in each order.

F.6 Place of Performance

Place of performance shall be set forth in individual TOs.

F.7 Notice to the Government of Delays

In the event the Contractor encounters difficulty in meeting performance requirements, or when he anticipates difficulty in complying with the contract delivery schedule or completion date, or whenever the Contractor has knowledge that any actual or potential situation is delaying or threatens to delay the timely performance of this contract, the Contractor shall immediately notify the TO Contracting Officer and the TO COTR, in writing, giving pertinent details; provided, however, that this data shall be informational only in character and that this provision shall not be construed as a waiver by the Government of any delivery schedule or date, or any rights or remedies provided by law or under this contract.

F.8 Deliverables

(a) All applicable deliverables, their required delivery dates, and destination of delivery will be specified in each task order issued under this contract. The schedule for completion of work to be performed under this contract will be delineated in each TO issued under this contract, as applicable.

(b) For purposes of delivery, all deliverables shall be made by close of business (COB) 4:30 P.M. local time (Washington, DC) at destination, Monday through Friday, unless stated otherwise in the TO.

(c) All deliverables submitted in electronic format shall be free of any known computer virus or defects. If a virus or defect is found, the deliverable will not be accepted. The replacement file shall be provided within two (2) business days after notification of the presence of a virus.

(d) Each contract-level and TO-level deliverable shall be accompanied by a cover letter from the Contractor on Company letterhead. Multiple deliverables may be delivered with a single cover letter describing the contents of the complete package.

(e) In the event the Contractor anticipates difficulty in complying with any contract-level delivery schedule, the Contractor shall immediately provide written notice to the Contracting Officer and the EAGLE Program Manager. For any task order level deliverable, the Contractor shall provide written notification immediately to the task order-level Contracting Officer and TO COTR. Each notification shall give pertinent details, including the date by which the Contractor expects to make delivery; PROVIDED, that this data shall be informational only in character and that receipt thereof shall not be construed as a waiver by the Government of any contract delivery schedule, or any rights or remedies provided by law or under this contract.

F.9 Contract Status Report

The Prime Contractor shall provide a monthly task order activity report, organized by DHS Component, to the Contracting Officer and the EAGLE Program Manager. The sample format was provided in RFP Attachment J-1, *Sample Monthly Contract Status Report*. The report is due by the 15th calendar day of each month with a copy to the Contracting Officer and the EAGLE Program Manager. Additionally, the Contractor shall provide copies of all task orders, including task order modifications, to the Contracting Officer. The sample format is not made part of this contract.

F.10 Task Order Status Reports

EAGLE requires TO Status Reports for all TOs. The type of status report may vary by the type of TO issued. The status report recipients, content, and due dates will be identified in individual TO Request for Proposal. The TO Status Report shall be at the task order level unless a lower Work Breakdown Structure (WBS) level of reporting is explicitly required and stated in the TO Request for Proposal.

F.11 Subcontracting Plan Reports

Large Businesses shall submit periodic reports which show compliance with their EAGLE subcontracting plan. The Contractor shall submit via the electronic Subcontracting Reporting System (eSRS) in accordance with the instructions on the website. The Contractor shall ensure that their Subcontractors agree to submit via the eSRS when applicable. The Individual Subcontracting Report (ISR) and the Summary Subcontracting Report (SSR) are available online at http://www.esrs.gov.

F.11.1 Individual Subcontracting Report (ISR)

The Contractor shall submit the ISR electronically via the eSRS within 30 calendar days after the close of each calendar period: (1) April 30 for the period October 1 through March 31 and (2) October 30 for the period April 1 through September 30. The ISR is required for all Contractors submitting individual or master subcontracting plans. The ISR shall be submitted to the Task Order Contracting Officer.

F.11.2 Summary Subcontract Report (SSR)

The Contractor shall submit the SSR electronically via the eSRS. The report is due October 30th for the calendar period October 1 through September 30. The SSR shall be

submitted to the Office of Small and Disadvantaged Business Utilization (OSDBU) to Kyle.Groome@dhs.gov.

F.12 Comprehensive Contracts Report

Within 30 calendar days after contract award, the Contractor shall submit a comprehensive and accurate report listing of all active contracts/task orders it currently has within DHS and its Components that fall within the scope of the EAGLE contract. The report shall include, at a minimum, the following information for each contract/order:

- (a) Contract/order number;
- (b) Brief Description of the work being performed;
- (c) Issuing office name and address;
- (d) Contact information for the issuing Contracting Officer;
- (e) Contact information for the associated COTR (if any);
- (f) Overall dollar value; and
- (g) Period of performance, including base and option periods.

The report shall be submitted to the address identified in Section G.2. Accuracy and timeliness of this deliverable are considered critical to the implementation of the EAGLE program and failure to comply may adversely affect the Contractor's ability to participate in TO competitions.

(End of Section F)

SECTION G - CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION DATA

G.1 Accounting and Appropriation Data

Accounting and appropriation data for obligations under the contract will be set forth on individual task orders (TOs).

G.2 Points of Contact

The following subsections describe the roles and responsibility of individuals who will be the primary points of contact for the Government on matters regarding contract administration as well as other administrative information. The Government reserves the right to unilaterally change any of these individual assignments at anytime.

EAGLE Program Manager:

Q	0
Name:	Sara Schroerlucke
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	Enterprise Solutions Office
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	DHSESO@dhs.gov

Task Order Manager:

To be provided for each order where applicable

Written communications shall make reference to the contract number and shall be mailed to the above address.

G.2.1 Contracting Officer (CO) – Contract Level

(a) The Contracting Officer (CO) within the Information Technology Acquisition Center has the overall responsibility for the administration of this contract. The CO, without right of delegation, is the only authorized individual to take actions on behalf of the Government to amend, modify or deviate from the contract terms, conditions, requirements, specifications, details and/or delivery schedules. The CO may delegate certain specific responsibilities to its authorized representative--the Contracting Officer's Technical Representative (COTR). The CO may also designate an alternate COTR for this contract. The CO for this contract is:

Name:	William Thoreen
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	DHSEAGLE@dhs.gov

(b) The COTR, hereafter referred to as the EAGLE Program Manager, for this contract will be identified by the Contracting Officer through a written designation. A copy of the letter of designation with specific duties and responsibilities will be provided to the Contractor.

G.2.2 Task Order Contracting Officer (TO CO)

Services will be ordered via task orders issued by TO COs within the Contract User's organization following the ordering procedures set forth in Section G.4.

G.2.3 Task Order Contracting Officer's Technical Representative (TO COTR)

TO COs may designate COTRs for individual task orders that will be responsible for the day-to-day coordination of the Task Order.

The TO COTR will represent the TO CO in the administration of technical details within the scope of the task order. The TO COTR is also responsible for the final inspection and acceptance of all task order deliverables and reports, and such other responsibilities as may be specified in the task order. The TO COTR is not otherwise authorized to make any representations or commitments of any kind on behalf of the TO CO or the Government. The TO COTR does not have authority to alter the Contractor's obligations or to change the task order specifications, price, terms or conditions. If, as a result of technical discussions, it is desirable to modify task order obligations or the specification, changes will be issued in writing and signed by the TO CO.

G.2.4 Contractor's Program Manager

The Program Manager shall act as the central point of contact with the Government for all program-wide technical issues, and will represent the Contractor at all post-award status meetings. The Program Manager shall be responsible for all issue resolution, program management, and other contract support including providing comprehensive account support for the EAGLE contract. The Program Manager is responsible for overall contract performance and shall not serve in any other capacity under this contract. The EAGLE PM may grant waivers from this limitation when the contractor can demonstrate that contract management will not be adversely affected.

G.3 Ordering-By Designated Ordering Official

The Government will order any supplies and services to be furnished under this contract by issuing task orders on Optional Form 347, or an agency prescribed form, from the effective date of the contract through the expiration date of the contract.

G.3.1 Direct Ordering

EAGLE services shall be ordered by the issuance of task orders in accordance with Section G.4-Task Order Procedures and FAR Part 52.216-18. The Contract Users may directly place orders under the contract to obtain services for their agency. The TO CO will be responsible for the issuance, administration, payment and closeout of the order (See also Section G.4). All orders are subject to the terms and conditions of this contract. In the event of conflict between an order and this contract, the contract shall prevail. In no event will a task order change the requirements of the EAGLE contract. Should the Contract User require such a change, specific approval must first be obtained from the CO.

G.3.2 Special Contract Administration Responsibilities

Each Contract User utilizing EAGLE has the primary responsibility for the administration of any order it places with the Contractor.

The TO CO shall be responsible for:

- (a) Ensuring that task orders are within the scope of the contract;
- (b) Administration and final closeout of task orders;
- (c) Performing inspection and acceptance or rejection of the equipment/services provided by the Contractor;
- (d) Approving or withholding payments, or authorizing partial payment of invoices; and
- (e) Forwarding an end of fiscal year notification to the Contracting Officer (either by memo, letter, or electronically), stating which task orders awarded in preceding fiscal year are closed with final disposition complete, including release of claims letters (if applicable).

The Contract-Level Contracting Officer is responsible for overall administration and the final closeout of the contract, and when necessary, shall:

- (a) Provide scope oversight;
- (b) Serve as liaison between the Contractor and the Department;
- (c) Ensure compliance with contract requirements;
- (d) Issue the Contracting Officer's final decision and handle all contract-level contractual disputes under the Contract Disputes Act; and
- (e) Issue all contract modifications against the Contract.

Unless otherwise delegated, only the designated CO, as defined in Section G.2, has oversight of the contract as a whole.

G.4 Task Order (TO) Procedures

The Contractor's IT services shall be obtained on an as-needed basis (i.e., through the issuance of task orders). The Contractor shall perform the required effort for these services, both within and outside the United States, throughout the term of this contract. An individual TO may relate to a single Functional Category or involve services from multiple Functional Categories. Issued TOs will identify the IT services required, provide specific technical details (including the schedule for all deliverables and the identification of any applicable Government-Furnished Property (GFP), Government-Furnished Information (GFI) and/or Government furnished workspace) and activate performance.

The following defines the process by which fair opportunity will be afforded, how a TO will be processed, priced, and awarded. It also defines specific, local provisions to be used for issues concerning task order consideration and payment. Finally, the role of the DHS Ombudsman is defined. Careful attention should be paid to those areas in which the procedures, processes and provisions change due to use of a different contract type or pricing methodology.

The EAGLE Ordering Guide provides additional guidance/templates for order processing.

G.4.1 Fair Opportunity Process

An Enterprise Solutions Office (ESO) system generated TO tracking number will be assigned to each task order requirement. Unless one of the exceptions at FAR Part 16.505(b)(2) applies, the TO CO will post each task order requirement via Prism FedConnect (if available to the Component) and solicit response in accordance with Section G.4.3. This announcement satisfies the requirement for a fair opportunity to be considered. Each Contractor shall evaluate the opportunity and determine whether or not to submit a proposal. The announcement will include, at a minimum, the following information:

- (a) TO Tracking Number;
- (b) Date of Announcement;
- (c) End User Customer Agency;
- (d) Statement of Objectives (SOO) or Statement of Work (SOW) or Performance Work Statement (PWS);
- (e) Instructions for submission of technical and cost/price proposals;
- (f) Evaluation criteria and relative order of importance (if applicable);
- (g) Anticipated Contract Type;
- (h) Incumbent Contractor, if any;
- (i) Contracting organization POC: name, phone number, e-mail address and fax (TO CO and Contract Specialist); and
- (j) Proposal Due Date.

G.4.2 Fair Opportunity Exceptions.

(a) In accordance with the Federal Acquisition Streamlining Act (FASA) and FAR Part 16.505(b), the TO CO will provide all awardees a "fair opportunity" to be considered for each order in excess of \$2,500, unless one of the conditions below applies:

(1) The agency need for such services is so urgent that providing a fair opportunity would result in unacceptable delays.

(2) Only one awardee is capable of providing the services required at the level of quality required because the services ordered are unique or highly specialized.

(3) The order must be issued on a sole-source basis in the interest of economy and efficiency because it is a logical follow-on to a task order already issued under this contract, provided that all awardees were given a fair opportunity to be considered for the original order (see Note below).

(4) It is necessary to place an order to satisfy a minimum guarantee.

In accordance with FAR Part 16.5, when an exception to the fair opportunity to be considered exists, the task order will be processed as a sole source procurement, including a sole source justification. The sole source justification must be approved by the TO CO, and submitted to the ESO for review and approval prior to issuance of the TO.

Note: If the order is a follow-on to a TO that was not issued under EAGLE, or is a delivery order for which the EAGLE awardees were not given the opportunity to compete, this exception CANNOT be used.

G.4.3 Task Order Solicitation

Each Task Order will identify the Functional Category of the work to be performed. For services that cross multiple Functional Categories, the Government will identify the predominant Functional Category and each Prime Contractor in that Functional Category will be given the fair opportunity to compete.

During the Fair Opportunity Process, the Government may conduct:

(a) Unrestricted competition in which Prime Contractors from both the Unrestricted and Set-Aside tracks for the associated functional category will be given the opportunity to compete, or

(b) Set-aside task orders in which competition will be limited to only those Prime Contractors in the Set-Aside track. The task order solicitation will notify Offerors if a set-aside will be used.

In order to ensure that the required percentage of costs under EAGLE small business setaside TOs is performed by the prime contractor, the prime must demonstrate annually that it has performed the required percentage to that date. FAR 52.219-14 requires that, for total small business set-asides, "at least 50% of the cost of contract performance incurred for personnel shall be expended for employees of the [Offeror]" (rather than subcontracted labor). Small business prime contractors under EAGLE will be required to report annually, on the anniversary of contract award, the total cost of labor on all work performed under set-aside TOs during the 12month reporting period, and the total subcontracted labor cost during the same period. Thus, for set-aside TOs, the combined total of all set-aside TOs issued during each 12-month period must reflect that the prime contractor has performed at least 50% of costs incurred for personnel using its own employees.

G.4.4 Task Order Process

(a) The Contract User will submit a complete Task Order Request Package (TORP) to the TO CO or as specified by the ESO. The package should include a transmittal letter, an approved purchase request, either a statement of objectives (SOO), statement of work (SOW), or a performance work statement (PWS), and an Independent Government Cost Estimate (IGCE). Performance-based work statements must be used to the maximum extent practicable. Individual TOs must clearly describe all services to be performed or supplies to be delivered. Also the proposal request will include price/cost and past performance as evaluation factors.

NOTE: In accordance with DHS OCIO Policy, certain services in functional categories over a specified threshold may be reviewed to ensure compliance with the DHS enterprise architecture. If required, the DHS CIO approval shall be received prior to submission of the TO request to the ESO/e-procurement system for processing.

(b) The TO CO will issue a proposal request to all Contractors, unless a fair opportunity exception applies or the task is set-aside for the small business Prime Contractors. If the task is set-aside for small business Prime Contractors and the services fall predominantly within Functional Category 2, the TO CO will determine whether the services are classified as Information Technology or Telecommunications, and solicit the appropriate tier(s) of small businesses. The proposal request will include a due date for proposal submission and either a SOO, SOW or PWS, that will include either the Government's objectives or a detailed description of work to be accomplished, the applicable task areas, a listing of the deliverables required and any additional data, as appropriate. The proposal request will also include specific instructions for the submission of proposals, selection criteria factors, the factors' order of importance and other information deemed appropriate.

(c) Contractors will be provided an adequate time to prepare and submit responses based on the estimated dollar value and complexity of the proposed TO. The due date will be set forth in each proposal request. If unable to perform a requirement, Contractors shall submit a "no bid" reply in response to the proposal request. All "no bids" shall include a brief statement as to why the Contractor is unable to perform, i.e. conflict of interest.

(d) <u>Technical Proposals</u>. The proposal request will state whether an oral proposal is required in addition to, or instead of, written technical proposals. Responses will be streamlined and succinct, to the extent practical based on the estimated dollar value and complexity of the work, stating compliance or exception to requirements, risks, assumptions and conflict of interest issues. Responses will not be a proposal as defined in FAR Part 15, but only sufficient information to be considered in accordance with FAR Part 16. Proposals shall not merely restate SOO, SOW or PWS requirements. Both oral and written technical proposals shall address, as a minimum:

- (1) Technical/Management Approach;
- (2) Key Personnel Assigned;
- (3) Quantities/Hours of Personnel by Labor Categories;
- (4) Other Direct Costs (ODCs) (materials and supplies, travel, training, etc.);
- (5) Risks;
- (6) Period of Performance;
- (7) Government-Furnished Equipment (GFE)/Government-Furnished Information (GFI);
- (8) Security (including clearance level);
- (9) Teaming Arrangement (including subcontracting); and
- (10) Other Pertinent Data, (e.g., potential conflict of interest issues).

(e) <u>Cost Proposals</u>. A written cost proposal shall always be required. This part of the proposal shall include detailed cost/price amounts of all resources required to accomplish the task, (i.e. labor hours, rates, travel, incidental equipment, etc.). When competing for TO awards under the fair opportunity process, the Contractor is permitted to propose labor rates that are lower than those originally proposed and established in the Section B CLIN Rate Tables. The Contractor shall fully explain the basis for proposing lower rates. The proposed, reduced labor rates will not be subject to audit, however, the rates will be reviewed for realism to ensure the

Government will not be placed at risk of nonperformance. The reduced labor rates will apply only to the respective task order and will not change the fixed rates in the Section B CLIN Rate Tables. The level of detail required shall be primarily based on the contract type planned for use, as further discussed below. To add labor categories beyond the Government Labor Categories, a request for contract modification must be submitted to the Contracting Officer. This request must include information demonstrating the insufficiency of the Government's Labor Category, a description of the proposed labor category including the education and experience levels, proposed labor rates and a cross reference to other contracts that include the proposed labor categories.

(1) <u>Firm Fixed Price (FFP) and Time-and-Materials (T&M)</u>. The proposal shall identify labor categories in accordance with the Section B CLIN Rate Tables, and the number of hours required for performance of the task. The proposal must identify and justify use of all non-labor cost elements. It must also identify any Government Furnished Equipment (GFE) and/or Government Furnished Information (GFI) required for TO performance. If travel is specified in the TO statement of work, air fare and/or local mileage, per diem rates by total days, number of trips and number of Contractor employees traveling shall be included in the cost proposal. Prior to incurring any long distance travel expenses, the Contractor shall obtain written approval from the TO COTR of approximate travel dates, expected duration, origin and destination, purpose, estimated costs and the number and names of personnel traveling.

(2) <u>Cost-Reimbursement</u>. Both "sanitized" and "unsanitized" cost proposals will be required for cost-reimbursement type task orders only. "Unsanitized" cost proposals are complete cost proposals which include all required information. "Sanitized" cost proposals shall exclude all company proprietary or sensitive data, but must include a breakdown of the total labor hours proposed and a breakout of the types and associated costs of all proposed ODCs. Unless otherwise noted, unsanitized proposals will only be provided to the TO CO, while sanitized proposals will be provided to the TO COTR. Cost/price proposals shall include, as a minimum, a complete Work Breakdown Structure (WBS), which coincides with the detailed technical approach; and provides proposed labor categories, hours, wage rates, direct/indirect rates, ODCs and fee. Cost-reimbursement proposals shall be submitted in accordance with FAR Part 52.215-20 - Requirements for Cost or Pricing Data or Information Other Than Cost or Pricing Data.

(3) <u>Other Relevant Information</u>. This information shall always be in writing and shall address other relevant information as required by the contract or requested by the TO proposal request. The Contractor shall assume all costs associated with preparation of proposals for task order awards under the fair opportunity process as an indirect charge. The Government will not reimburse awardees for fair opportunity proposals as a direct charge.

(f) <u>Evaluation of TO Proposals</u>. Proposals will be evaluated in accordance with the selection criteria set forth in the TO proposal request. The Government's award decision will be based, at a minimum, on compliance with Section 508 requirements of the Rehabilitation Act, and selection criteria which addresses past performance, technical/ management approach and cost. Among other sources, evaluation of past performance will be based on a database built

from past performance assessments provided by TO COTRs on individual TOs performed throughout the life of the contract (See Section H.11). In addition to past performance, technical/management approach and cost, individual task order selection criteria may include other factor(s) relevant to the particular requirement. The order of importance for the factors will be identified in each individual request for proposal. If necessary, during the evaluation of proposals, the Government may contact a Contractor with questions concerning its proposal. Upon completion of evaluations, the CO will issue a task order to the Contractor whose proposal is most advantageous to the Government.

(g) <u>Award Recommendation Documentation</u>. After completion of the evaluation, discussions, if any, and Best Value analysis, the TO CO/TO COTR shall prepare a complete award recommendation package to document the selection process and to serve as evidence that the fair opportunity to be considered rule was applied, unless an exception was taken under FAR Part 16.505(b)(2). At a minimum, it shall include:

 A statement indicating whether announcement of the task order requirement was made to all Contractors eligible for receiving an award for the task requirement or if an exception to the a fair opportunity to be considered rule was cited (cite the exception);
 The selection criteria /methodology used to evaluate the competing Contractors;

(3) The results of the evaluation; and

(4) The rationale for the recommendation of the task order awardee, including a summary of any negotiations conducted, cost/price analysis and best value analysis.

(h) <u>Resolution of Issues</u>. In the event issues pertaining to a proposed task cannot be resolved to the satisfaction of the TO CO, the TO CO reserves the right to withdraw and cancel the proposed task. In such event, the Contractor shall be notified in writing of the TO CO's decision. This decision is final and conclusive and shall not be subject to the "Disputes" clause or the "Contract Disputes Act."

(i) <u>Task Order Issuance</u>. TOs may be issued by e-mail, regular mail or facsimile using an Optional Form 347, or an agency prescribed form.

G.4.5 Unauthorized Work

The Contractor is not authorized at any time to commence TO performance prior to issuance of a signed TO or other written approval provided by the TO CO to begin work.

G.4.6 Task Funding Restrictions

No unfunded TOs are allowed.

G.4.7 Changes in Time-and-Materials (T&M) Task Orders

The Contractor shall submit a request for contract modification to the contract level CO to add any new labor categories beyond the Government-required labor categories (See Section G.4.4(e)). Upon contract modification, the Contractor shall submit a revised TO cost proposal to the TO CO showing the original amount of the TO award, the proposed revised amount and the difference.

G.4.8 Debriefings

If a non-selected Contractor has questions as to why it was not selected for a TO award, the Contractor should contact the TO CO. The TO CO and the non-selected Contractor may discuss the reasons why that Contractor was not selected; however, the TO CO may not (1) discuss the other Contractor's proposals, (2) compare Contractor's proposals, or (3) allow the non-selected Contractor access to the award decision documentation.

G.4.9 Task Order Protests

In accordance with FAR Part 16.505(a)(9), no protest under Subpart 33.1 is authorized in connection with the issuance or proposed issuance of an TO under this contract, except for a protest on the grounds that the order increases the scope, period, or maximum value of the contract.

G.4.10 Task/Delivery Order Contract Ombudsman

(a) In accordance with FAR Part 16.505(b)(5), the Task/Delivery Order Contract Ombudsman for this contract is the Director, Office of Acquisition Policy and Oversight within the Office of the DHS Chief Procurement Officer. The Ombudsman responsibilities are to address Contractor concerns regarding compliance with the award procedures for task/delivery orders, review Contractor complaints on task/delivery order contracts, ensure all Contractors are afforded a fair opportunity to be considered for each task/delivery order, consistent with FAR 16.505(b), and when requested, maintain strict confidentiality of the Contractor requesting assistance.

(b) The Ombudsman shall not participate in the evaluation of proposals submitted on the basic contract, the source selection process on the basic contract, or the adjudication of formal contract disputes arising under the basic contract or any individual order issued under it.

(c) Interested parties may contact the Task/Delivery Order Contract Ombudsman by contacting:

Director, Office of Procurement Policy and Oversight Department of Homeland Security Office of the Chief Procurement Officer 245 Murray Lane, Bldg 410 Washington, DC 20528 (202) 205-0559

G.5 Ordering (Indefinite Delivery Type Contracts)

All Warranted Contracting Officers of the DHS, its Components, and other Federal agencies in support of homeland security are authorized ordering officers. For those agencies outside DHS, the EAGLE Program Manager will determine on a TO basis approval for use of the EAGLE contract. Supplies or services to be furnished under this contract shall be furnished at such times as ordered by the issuance of Orders on Optional Form (OF) 347 by the CO. All orders are subject to the terms and conditions of the contract. This contract shall control in the event of conflict with any order.

G.5.1 Ordering Procedures

TOs issued shall include, but not be limited to the following information (when applicable):

- (a) Date of order;
- (b) Contract and order number;
- (c) Type of Order;
- (d) Appropriation and accounting data;
- (e) Description of the services to be performed;
- (f) Description of end item(s) to be delivered;
- (g) DD Form 254 (Contract Security Classification Specification);
- (h) Contract Data Requirements List;
- (i) The individual responsible for inspection/acceptance;
- (j) Period of performance/delivery date;
- (k) Estimated number of labor hours for each applicable labor category;
- (1) The estimated cost plus fixed fee or ceiling price for the order; and

(m)List of Government furnished equipment, material, and information.

G.5.2 Modification of Orders

The pricing (e.g., cost-plus-fixed-fee, firm-fixed price, ceiling price) for each TO may not be changed except when authorized by a modification to the TO.

G.5.3 Unilateral Orders

TOs under this contract will ordinarily be issued after both parties agree on all terms. If the parties fail to agree, the TO CO may require the Contractor to perform and any disagreement shall be deemed a dispute within the meaning of the "Disputes" clause.

G.6 Preparation of Vouchers

G.6.1 General

(a) SF-1034, Public Voucher for Purchases and Services Other Than Personal, shall be prepared and submitted for payments under this contract, unless otherwise specified in the individual TO.

(b) Pursuant to the provisions of FAR 42.7 and 42.8, responsibility for cost administration of this contract for T&M and Cost Reimbursement task orders is assigned to the cognizant audit office as identified on each TO.

(c) To ensure timely processing of payment, an original and three copies of T&M and Cost Reimbursement vouchers shall be forwarded simultaneously to the addresses specified in the TO as follows:

(1) Original to the cognizant audit office for administrative review, provisional approval and forwarding to the Finance Office listed below;

(2) Copy to the Finance Office;

(3) Copy to the TO CO; and

(4) Copy to the TO COTR.

(d) To ensure timely processing of the Contractor's invoices, an original and two copies of FFP vouchers shall be forwarded simultaneously to the addresses specified in the TO as follows (they do not have to be submitted through the cognizant audit office):

(1) The Finance Office;

(2) The TO CO; and

(3) The TO COTR.

(e) All vouchers submitted to the Government shall delineate cost by:

(1) Contract and TO Number;

(2) Funding document/order billing item or contract line item number (FFP and T&M task orders);

(3) Funding document/order by cost category (Cost Reimbursement task orders); and

(4) Any additional information required by specific payment clauses.

(f) The customer will forward a copy of the certified voucher to the cognizant finance office for payment.

G.6.2 Billing Instructions

(a) T&M vouchers and required supporting documentation shall be submitted pursuant to FAR 52.232-7.

(b) Cost Reimbursement vouchers shall be submitted in accordance with FAR 52.216-7 and must specify as a minimum the following information for the billing period:

(1) The total cost and fee billed for the current billing period;

(2) The cumulative cost and fee billed for the current fiscal year; and

(3) The cumulative cost and fee billed for the TO to date.

Current and cumulative costs will be shown at the task level and fees will be shown at the task order level. Fixed fees and award fees will be differentiated on CPAF billings.

(c) For T&M and Cost Reimbursement funding documents/orders, supporting documentation shall be provided identifying the purpose and itinerary of all travel and other cost reimbursable ODCs being billed during the billing period.

(d) For FFP funding documents/TOs, vouchers shall be submitted upon achievement of the billing milestones identified in the TO if applicable. Progress payments pursuant to FAR 52.232-16 may be liquidated against the billing milestones established in each task order.

(e) A completion voucher will be submitted for each funding document/order in accordance with FAR 52.216-7.

G.7 Quick-Closeout Procedure

The Contractor is authorized to use the quick-closeout procedure for TOs issued under this contract in accordance with FAR 42.708, Quick-Closeout Procedure.

(a) In accordance with FAR 42.708(a), the TO Contracting Officer has the authority to negotiate settlement of indirect costs for a specific TO if it is physically complete; the amount of unsettled indirect cost to be allocated to the TO is relatively insignificant; and agreement can be reached on a reasonable estimate of allocable dollars.

(b) In accordance with FAR 42.708(b), a determination of final indirect costs under the quick-closeout procedures shall be final for the TO it covers and no adjustment shall be made to other contracts for over- or under-recoveries of costs allocated or allocable to the contract covered by the agreement.

(c) Final invoices which result in a charge to the Government in excess of \$250.00 or refunds to the Government in excess of \$250.00 shall be processed prior to quick-closeout of the TO. Amounts due to the Contractor or refundable to the Government of less than \$250.00 are considered de minimus and will not be processed.

(d) Submission of a final "0-dollar invoice" is not required. Once agreement for quickcloseout is reached on individual TOs, a bilateral modification will be issued to closeout the TO. Once the bilateral modification is executed by the CO, the TO is closed and no further invoicing, adjustments, or claims will be accepted.

(e) All TOs under this contract do not have to be closed in accordance with quickcloseout procedures. The TO CO and the Contractor will evaluate complex TOs on a case-bycase basis for applicability of quick-closeout procedures.

(f) Modifications for quick-closeout will include the following statement: "The bilateral execution of this modification releases the Government and [insert Contractor name] from any further obligation."

(End of Section G)

SECTION H – SPECIAL CONTRACTING REQUIREMENTS

H.1 Authorized Users

This Department-Wide Acquisition Contract is available for the use by the Department of the Homeland Security and its Components, as well as other Federal agencies in support of homeland security.

H.2 Minimum Dollar Guarantee and Maximum Contract Limitation

(a) <u>Minimums</u>. Each Contractor is guaranteed a total minimum of \$250. The minimums are to be obligated during the first year of the base period and are inclusive of fee.

(b) <u>Maximums</u>. The maximum cumulative dollar ceiling value of all contracts in this multiple award procurement is established at \$45 Billion.

(c) The Government has no obligation to issue TOs to the Contractor beyond the amount specified in paragraph (a) of this clause. Once the conditions of paragraph (a) have been met, the Contractor will continue to have the opportunity to be issued TO(s) under the Fair Opportunity to Compete provisions in Section G.

(d) Funding will be cited on individual TOs and not on the base contract award.

H.3 Hardware and Software Acquisition

EAGLE is a "Solutions Based Contract." The Government anticipates that the majority of work awarded under this contract will be professional services. However, the contract is structured to permit purchase of a full-range of electronic and information technology solutions, including the hardware, software and enabling products necessary to implement these solutions. Inclusion of hardware/software acquisition on a TO is within the purview of the cognizant Government CO. Any hardware/software included must be considered to be critical and related to the services being acquired under a TO. Proposals submitted in response to individual TOs shall clearly identify and price any hardware, software or other products included as part of the Contractor's proposal. Unless otherwise indicated, acceptance of a TO proposal resulting in issuance of a TO constitutes authorization to provide the proposed solution, including the hardware, software or other products proposed, subject to the requirements of Section H.5, Contractor Justification for Other Direct Costs (ODCs).

The Contractor is advised that DHS is an active participant in the Federal Electronics Challenge. The Government reserves the right to require or otherwise provide preference on Contractor solutions that include specific models of desktop computers, notebooks and monitors qualified through the Electronics Products Environmental Assessment Tool (EPEAT) or its successor. Specific requirements will be identified in Task Order Request Packages. NOTE: The DHS suite of commodity contracts, referred to as FirstSource, will be made available as a Government supply source in accordance with FAR 51.101. When required in individual TOs, FirstSource is considered mandatory for consideration by the Contractor before purchasing in the open market.

H.4 Purchasing System

The Contractor shall notify the CO in writing if there is any change in the status of its approved purchasing system and provide the reason(s) for the change. Documentation required to be submitted for CO consent shall be submitted in accordance with FAR Part 44, Subcontracting Policies and Procedures.

H.5 Contractor Justification for Other Direct Costs (ODCs).

All materials required for performance under the TOs issued pursuant to this contract that are not Government-furnished, shall be furnished by the Contractor. The Contractor shall utilize Government supply sources when available, including the mandatory-for-consideration DHS commodity contracts. When requisitioning procedures reveal that required materials are not available from Government supply sources, the Contractor shall identify them in each TO proposal. Ownership of supplies acquired by the Contractor with Government funds, for performance of this contract, shall vest with the Government. The Contractor shall include a detailed description of all proposed ODCs in individual TO proposals. The Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables, specifies ODCs as travel and materials.

H.5.1 Materials

When required in individual TOs, the Contractor shall submit the documentation required to the CO for approval prior to entering into any equipment lease or purchase agreement.

H.6 Selected Items of Costs

H.6.1 Travel Costs (Including Foreign Travel)

(a) Contractor personnel will be required travel to support the requirements of this contract and as stated in individual TOs. Long distance and local travel will be required both in the Continental United States (CONUS) and Outside the Continental United States (OCONUS). For those TOs requiring travel, the Contractor shall include estimated travel requirements in the proposal. The Contractor shall then coordinate specific travel arrangements with the individual TO COTR to obtain advance, written approval for the travel about to be conducted. The Contractor's request for travel shall be in writing and contain the dates, locations and estimated costs of the travel.

(b) If any travel arrangements cause additional costs to the TO that exceed those previously negotiated, written approval by TO modification issued by the TO CO is required, prior to undertaking such travel.

(c) The Contractor shall, to the maximum extent practicable, minimize overall travel costs by taking advantage of discounted airfare rates available through advance purchase. Charges associated with itinerary changes and cancellation under nonrefundable airline tickets are reimbursable as long as the changes are driven by the work requirement. Travel performed for personal convenience or daily travel to and from work at the Contractor's facility or local Government facility (i.e., designated work site) shall not be reimbursed hereunder. Costs associated with Contractor travel shall be in accordance with FAR Part 31.205-46, Travel Costs.

H.6.2 Training

The Government will not allow costs, nor reimburse costs associated with the Contractor training employees in an effort to attain and/or maintain minimum personnel qualification requirements of this contract. Other training may be approved on a case-by-case basis by the TO CO. Attendance at workshops or a symposium is considered training for purposes of this clause.

H.6.3 General Purpose Office Equipment (GPOE) and IT

The cost of acquisition of GPOE and IT shall not be allowable as direct charges to this contract. The Contractor is expected to have the necessary facilities to perform the requirements of this contract, including any necessary GPOE and IT. GPOE means equipment normally found in a business office such as desks, chairs, typewriters, calculators, file cabinets, etc. IT means any equipment or interconnected system or subsystem of equipment that is used in the automatic acquisition, storage, manipulation, movement, control, display, switching, interchange, transmission, or reception of data or information. IT includes computers, ancillary equipment, software, firmware and similar products, services (including support services), and related resources.

H.7 Leasing

The Government contemplates leases of the following types: lease to ownership; lease with an option to purchase; and straight lease IT equipment. All leases may include integrated installation and warranty. Leasing terms and conditions and associated lease documentation will be established at the TO level.

If Government awards a TO for leased equipment it contemplates the use of the equipment for the entire term of the lease identified ("Lease Term"). However, the Lease Term of the lease agreement is from the date of acceptance of the equipment through September 30 of the fiscal year in which the TO is placed. Acceptance shall be defined in each TO. The lease, LTO or LTOP does not require, and should not be interpreted as requiring, either party to take any action or perform any covenant that is contrary to the Anti-Deficiency Act or other federal law. Accordingly, any TO for leased equipment shall not be deemed to obligate succeeding fiscal years or otherwise commit the Government to continue performance beyond the current Government fiscal year.

H.8 Government Property, Information, Workspace

The Government may provide the items listed below as necessary for the Contractor to fulfill the tasks described in task order statements of work.

(a) Government Furnished Property (GFP). The Government may provide hardware and/or software requiring technical analysis, evaluation, verification, or study in support of a specific task. Such GFP will be specified in individual TOs. GFP provided to the Contractor in support of individual TOs shall be tracked through applicable procedures provided by the TO CO in accordance with the FAR. Property shall be accounted for and marked accordingly for identification and tracking purposes with the Contract Number, Task Order Number, Serial Number and other information as required by the TO CO. The Government does not intend to provide hardware/software equipment required to accomplish day-to-day work requirements in support of the overall contract-level effort. All GFP shall be returned to the Government at the completion of each TO unless otherwise specified.

(b) Government Furnished Information (GFI). The Government may provide information (e.g., technical data, applicable documents, plans, regulations, specifications, etc.) in support of a specific task. Such GFI will be specified in individual TOs.

(c) Government-Furnished Workspace. Such Government Furnished workspace will be specified in individual TOs.

H.8.1 Contractor Acquired Property.

In the event the Contractor is required to purchase property in the performance of this contract, compliance with the procedures of FAR Part 45 is required.

H.8.2 Disposition of Government Property

Thirty (30) calendar days prior to the end of the TO period of performance, or upon termination of the contract, the Contractor shall furnish to the TO COTR a complete inventory of all Government Property in their possession under this contract that has not been tested to destruction, completely expended in performance, or incorporated and made a part of a deliverable end item. The TO COTR will furnish disposition instructions on all listed property which was furnished or purchased under this contract.

H.9 Performance-Based Services Contracting (PBSC)

Performance-based contracting techniques will be applied to task orders issued under this contract to the maximum extent practicable. For information about PBSC, refer to the Federal Acquisition Community's Acquisition Central site at http://acquisition.gov/comp/seven_steps/index.html.

PBSC TOs must include at a minimum:

- (a) Performance requirements that define the work in measurable, mission-related terms;
- (b) Performance standards (i.e., quality, quantity, timeliness) tied to the performance requirements;
- (c) A Government Quality Assurance Surveillance Plan (QASP) or other suitable plan that describes how the Contractor's performance will be measured against the performance standards or service level agreements (SLAs); and
- (d) If the acquisition is either critical to agency mission accomplishment or requires relatively large expenditures of funds, positive and negative incentives tied to the performance standards/SLAs.

H.10 Conversion to a Performance Based Task Order

If both the Government and the Contractor agree, a TO can be converted from a term contract to a fixed price completion performance based service contract after the initial period of performance. The conversion is accomplished as follows:

(a) Within ninety calendar days prior to the end of the TOs' initial period of performance, the Contractor shall prepare and submit for Government review, comment, and concurrence:

 A performance work statement (PWS) that captures all of the types of effort performed during the base year of performance, and
 A quality assurance plan (QAP). The QAP will address performance standards which relate to the performance requirements; how the Contractor's performance will be measured against the performance standards, and surveillance schedules and methods. The QAP may either be included as part of the PWS or as a separate document.

(b) Within sixty calendar days prior to the end of the TO's initial period of performance, the Government and the Contractor will resolve to their mutual satisfaction any comments or concerns on the PWS and/or QAP. Upon exercise of the option for the first follow-on period of performance, the Government has the unilateral right to modify the TO to incorporate the agreed to documents to accomplish the conversion to a performance based contract.

H.11 Past Performance Evaluation

(a) Past performance information is relevant for future TO source selection purposes, regarding a Contractor's actions under previously awarded task orders under the same contract. It includes, for example, the Contractor's record of conforming to contract requirements and to standards of good workmanship; the Contractor's adherence to contract schedules, including the administrative aspects of performance; the Contractor's history of reasonable and cooperative behavior and commitment to customer satisfaction; and generally, the Contractor's business-like concern for the interests of the customer.

(b) Upon completion of a TO, the TO COTR will complete a TO evaluation using the NIH Contract Performance System (NIH CPS), a past performance collection tool that feeds the Government's central repository for the collection and utilization of past performance information - Past Performance Information (PPI) http://www.ppirs.gov. CPS is a web-enabled tool for the COTR to evaluate the Contractor's performance and for the Contracting Officer and Contractor to review, comment on, and approve evaluations. The tool can be accessed at http://cps.od.nih.gov/. The Contractor will be allowed thirty (30) calendar days to submit comments, rebutting statements, or additional information. Comments, if any shall be retained as part of the evaluation record. The completed evaluation shall not be released to other than Government personnel and the Contractor whose performance is being evaluated during the period the information may be used to provide source selection information. Past performance information will not be retained for longer than three years after completion of a contract or TO.

H.12 Disclosure of "Official Use Only" Information Safeguards

Any Government information made available or to which access is provided, and which is marked or should be marked "Official Use Only", shall be used only for the purpose of carrying out the provisions of this contract and shall not be divulged or made known in any manner to any person except as may be necessary in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to anyone other than an officer or employees of the Contractor or Subcontractor at any tier shall require prior written approval of the TO Contracting Officer. Requests to make such disclosure should be addressed to the TO Contracting Officer.

H.13 Disclosure of Information--Official Use Only

Each officer or employee of the Contractor or Subcontractor at any tier to whom "Official Use Only" information may be made available or disclosed shall be notified in writing by the Contractor that "Official Use Only" information disclosed to such officer or employee can be used only for a purpose and to the extent authorized herein, and that further disclosure of any such "Official Use Only" information, by any means, for a purpose or to an extent unauthorized herein, may subject the offender to criminal sanctions imposed by 18 U.S.C. Sections 641 and 3571. Section 641 of 18 U.S.C. provides, in pertinent part, that whoever knowingly converts to his use or the use of another, or without authority sells, conveys, or disposes of any record of the United States or whoever receives the same with the intent to convert it to his use or gain, knowing it to have been converted, shall be guilty of a crime punishable by a fine or imprisoned up to ten years or both.

H.14 Standard of Conduct at Government Installations

The Contractor shall be responsible for maintaining satisfactory standards of employee competency, conduct, appearance and integrity and shall be responsible for taking such disciplinary action with respect to his employees as may be necessary. The Contractor is also responsible for ensuring that his employees do not disturb papers on desks, open desk drawers or cabinets, or use Government telephones except as authorized.

H.15 Advertisements, Publicizing Awards and News Releases

Under no circumstances shall the Contractor, or anyone acting on behalf of the Contractor, refer to the supplies, services, or equipment furnished pursuant to the provisions of this contract in any publicity/ news release or commercial advertising without first obtaining explicit written consent to do so from the EAGLE Program Manager. This restriction does not apply to marketing materials developed for presentation to potential government customers of this contract vehicle.

The Contractor agrees not to refer to awards in commercial advertising in such a manner as to state or imply that the product or service provided is endorsed or preferred by the Federal Government or is considered by the Government to be superior to other products or services.

H.16 Contractor Web Page

It is a material contract requirement that each Contractor maintain a publicly available webpage throughout the period of performance of the contract. The purpose of the webpage is for the Contractor to communicate with potential customers regarding the Contractor's ability to provide world-class professional support services for all DHS Program Offices, Directorates, and Component activities. The webpage should demonstrate the functional capability associated with different products or business areas. The webpage should be easily accessible from the Contractor's front page, intuitive for novice computer users, and Section 508 compliant (See Section H.27). This webpage at minimum must include the following items:

- (a) A copy of all TOs received under this contract (this can be a link to the "official government website");
- (b) A list of the last three (3) years experience providing professional support services, listed by functional area and DHS Program Office, Directorate and specific Program, as appropriate. The Contractor may also include a description of the products (deliverables) provided;
- (c) Point(s) of Contact to provide information on customer satisfaction with the services performed;
- (d) A description of the Contractor's quality assurance program;
- (e) Point(s) of Contact for information related to IDIQ contracts;
- (f) Teaming Coordinator's Point(s) of Contact; and
- (g) Current list of Subcontractors.

The Contractor shall provide the EAGLE Program Manager with the web address within ten (10) Government working days of receipt of the contract. The Contractor shall ensure all information provided on this web page is updated on a monthly basis.

H.17 Contractor's Employees Identification

During the period of this contract, the rights of ingress and egress to and from any office for Contractor's personnel shall be made available as deemed necessary by the Government. All Contractor employees, whose duties under this contract require their presence at any Government facility, shall be clearly identifiable by a distinctive badge furnished by the Government. In addition, corporate identification badges shall be worn on the outer garment at all times. Obtaining the corporate identification badge is the sole responsibility of the Contractor. All prescribed information shall immediately be delivered to the appropriate Government Security Office for cancellation or disposition upon the termination of employment of any Contractor personnel. All on-site Contractor personnel shall abide by security regulations applicable to that site.

H.18 Teaming Arrangements

Because of the diversity of IT work contemplated under this contract, the Government anticipates that teaming will occur at the TO level, in response to specific TO requirements.

(a) Prime Contractors may subcontract with other Prime Contractors on an individual TO basis; however, the Government reserves the right to prohibit Prime Contractor teaming on an individual TO basis. If Prime to Prime teaming is prohibited it will be at the sole discretion of the Government.

(b) Teaming Coordinator. Each Prime Contractor shall provide an overarching EAGLE Teaming Coordinator to serve as a single point of contact for prospective subcontractors and to continuously review the market place for companies that provide new and innovative products and professional services with which to subcontract. The Contractor is also encouraged to have non-exclusive access to multiple product and service providers.

H.19 Subcontracting

(a) In accordance with FAR 52.244-2 - Subcontracts, if the Contractor does not have an approved purchasing system, the Contractor shall obtain written contract level Contracting Officer consent prior to subcontracting under a:

- (1) Cost-reimbursement, T&M or labor hour type contract; or
- (2) Firm fixed price contract that exceeds \$75 million.

(b) The subcontracting plan small business goals for large businesses under this contract are as follows:

Type of Business	Goal % of Total Planned Subcontracting Dollars
Small Business (SB)	40%
Small Disadvantaged Businesses (SDB)	5%
Women-Owned Small Businesses (WOSB)	5%
Service-Disabled Veteran Owned Small Business (SDVOSB)	3%
Veteran-Owned Small Business (included in SDVOSB)	3%
HUBZone	3%

(c) The Government reserves the right to require a subcontracting plan, as prescribed in FAR 52.219-9, at the task order level.

(d) The Contractor may add or delete Subcontractors without the express written consent of the Government. Although the Contractor has the ability to add or delete Subcontractors without express written consent of the CO, circumstances may exist in which regulatory approvals are required. An example is when a Contractor intends to subcontract with a Subcontractor that does not have an approved purchasing system. In such instance, CO approval must be received prior to subcontracting. With regard to any T&M task orders, any new Subcontractor approved for addition to the contract shall be reimbursed via the labor rates set forth in Section B. No additions or adjustments will be made to account for added Subcontractors.

H.20 Incorporation of Subcontracting Plan

The subcontracting plan proposed in response to the EAGLE solicitation, and submitted in accordance with FAR 52.219-9, is hereby approved and incorporated by reference.

H.21 Notification Requirements Under T&M and Cost Reimbursement Contracts

Contractor notification requirements for FAR clause 52.232-20(b) "Limitation of Cost"; FAR clause 52.232-22 (c) "Limitation of Funds" for CPFF and CPAF task orders and FAR clause 52.232-7(c) "Payments under Time and Materials and Labor Hours" for T&M TOs (clauses are in Section I by reference), shall be accomplished only by separate correspondence directed to the TO CO with copies to the TO COTR. No other form of "notification" (e.g., mention in any type of monthly progress or status report) will effect compliance. Further, notification to any individual other than the TO CO shall not constitute compliance with this requirement.

H.22 Key Personnel

Key personnel are those Contractor personnel considered to be essential to the performance of the contract and TOs.

The Contractor's Program Manager, as described in Section G.2.4, is designated as key, and may only be replaced with the approval of the EAGLE Program Manager and the CO, in accordance with the terms and conditions of Section H.23. The Contractor's Program Manager identified for this contract is:

Name:	Gary Hobbs
Telephone:	703-439-5459
E-Mail Address:	Gary.Hobbs@Unisys.com

If the Government determines that certain personnel are "key" to successful completion of a TO, they will be designated as "Key Task Order Personnel" in the TO. Key Task Order Personnel are defined as follows:

- (a) Personnel identified in the Task Proposal as key individuals to be assigned for participation in the performance of the TO and who may, at the discretion of the Government, be interviewed to verify resume representations;
- (b) Personnel whose resumes were submitted with the TO Proposal; or
- (c) Individuals who are designated as key personnel by agreement of the Government and the Contractor during TO negotiations.

H.23 Substitution of Key Personnel

The Contractor shall notify the TO CO and the TO COTR prior to making any changes in Task Order Key Personnel. No changes in TO Key Personnel will be made unless the Contractor can demonstrate that the qualifications of prospective replacement personnel are equal to or better than the qualifications of the TO Key Personnel being replaced. All proposed substitutes shall have qualifications equal to or higher than the qualifications of the person to be replaced. The TO CO shall be notified in writing of any proposed substitution at least fifteen (15) days, or thirty (30) days if a security clearance is to be obtained, in advance of the proposed substitution. Such notification shall include:

- (a) an explanation of the circumstances necessitating the substitution;
- (b) a complete resume of the proposed substitute; and
- (c) any other information requested by the TO CO to enable him/her to judge whether or not the Contractor is maintaining the same high quality of personnel that provided the partial basis for award.

The EAGLE Program Manager and the contract level CO will evaluate substitutions at the contract level and the TO COTR will evaluate TO level substitutions. These individuals will evaluate such requests and promptly notify the Contractor of his/her approval or disapproval in writing. All disapprovals will require resubmission of another substitution within 15 calendar days by the Contractor.

H.24 Interrelationships of Contractors

(a) The Government has entered into other contractual relationships in order to provide technical support services in the conduct of studies, analyses and engineering activities separate from the work to be performed under this contract, yet having links and interfaces to them. Further, the Government may extend these existing relationships or enter into new relationships. The Contractor may be required to coordinate with such other Contractor(s) through the Task Manager in providing suitable, non-conflicting technical interfaces and in avoidance of duplication of effort. By suitable tasking, such other Contractor(s) may be requested to assist the Government in the technical review of the Contractor's technical efforts. Information on reports provided under this SOW may, at the discretion of the Government, be provided to such other Contractor(s) for the purpose of such review.

(b) A Non-Disclosure Agreement (NDA), DHS Form 11000-6, shall be signed by all Contractor employees assigned to perform services under a TO prior to any work commencing on the TO.

H.25 Observance of Legal Holidays and Excused Absence

(a) The Government hereby provides notification that Government personnel observe the listed days as holidays:

(1) New Year's Day	(6) Labor Day
(2) Martin Luther King's Birthday	(7) Columbus Day
(3) President's Day	(8) Veterans' Day
(4) Memorial Day	(9) Thanksgiving Day
(5) Independence Day	(10) Christmas Day
 (2) Martin Luther King's Birthday (3) President's Day (4) Memorial Day 	(7) Columbus Day(8) Veterans' Day(9) Thanksgiving Day

(b) In addition to the days designated as holidays, the Government observes the following days:

- (1) Any other day designated by Federal Statute
- (2) Any other day designated by Executive Order
- (3) Any other day designated by the President's Proclamation

(c) It is understood and agreed between the Government and the Contractor that observance of such days by Government personnel shall not otherwise be a reason for an additional period of performance, or entitlement of compensation except as set forth within the contract. In the event the Contractor's personnel work during the holiday, they may be reimbursed by the Contractor, however, no form of holiday or other premium compensation will be reimbursed either as a direct or indirect cost, other than their normal compensation for the time worked. This provision does not preclude reimbursement for authorized overtime work if applicable to this contract.

(d) When the Federal and governmental entities grants excused absence to its employees, assigned Contractor personnel may also be dismissed. The Contractor agrees to continue to provide sufficient personnel to perform critical tasks already in operation or scheduled, and shall be guided by the instructions issued by the TO CO or the TO COTR.

(e) If Government personnel are furloughed, the Contractor shall contact the TO CO or the TO COTR to receive direction. It is the Government's decision as to whether the contract price/cost will be affected. Generally, the following situations apply:

(1) Contractor personnel that are able to continue contract performance (either on-site or at a site other than their normal work station) shall continue to work and the contract price shall not be reduced or increased.

(2) Contractor personnel that are not able to continue contract performance (e.g., support functions) may be asked to cease their work effort.

(f) In those situations that furloughed Government personnel are reimbursed, the Contractor may not invoice for their employees working during the Government furlough until such time as the special legislation affecting Government personnel is signed into law by the President of the United States.

(g) Nothing in this clause abrogates the rights and responsibilities of the parties relating to stop work provisions as cited in other sections of this contract.

H.26 Insurance

(HSAR 3052.228-70) (DEC 2003)

In accordance with the clause entitled "Insurance - Work on a Government Installation" [or Insurance - Liability to Third Persons] in Section I, insurance of the following kinds and minimum amounts shall be furnished at any time at the request of the CO and maintained during the period of performance of this contract:

(a) <u>Worker's compensation and employer's liability</u>. The Contractor shall, as a minimum, meet the requirements specified at (FAR) 48 CFR 28.307-2(a).

(b) <u>General liability</u>. The Contractor shall, as a minimum, meet the requirements specified at (FAR) 48 CFR 28.307-2(b).

(c) <u>Automobile liability</u>. The Contractor shall, as a minimum, meet the requirements specified at (FAR) 48 CFR 28.307-2(c).

H.27 Information Technology Accessibility for Persons with Disabilities

All services and Electronic Information Technology (EIT) delivered as result of orders placed under this contract shall comply with accessibility standards in accordance with Federal Information Technology Accessibility as required by Section 508 of the Rehabilitation Act (29 U.S.C. 794d), as amended. Information about the Section 508 Electronic and Information Technology Accessibility Standards may be obtained via the Web at the following URL: www.Section508.gov.

H.28 Notice of Internet Posting of Awards

DHS intends to electronically post the EAGLE contracts, including fully-burdened labor rates, to the DHS web site. This does not include Contractor proposals or any other proprietary information provided by Contractors relevant to TO performance or by Offerors in response to the EAGLE solicitation. Posting of the contract documents and associated modifications via the Internet is in the best interest of the Government as well as the Contractors. It will allow Contractors to direct future customers to the site to view labor categories and rates as they develop their Independent Government Cost Estimates (IGCE) in preparation of proposed TOs.

H.29 On-Line Proposal and Ordering Capability

DHS intends to establish an internet portal for the purpose of electronic and paperless TO processing. The Contractor is required to support the electronic information requirements of the portal. The processing procedures and information requirements will be written into the contract at the time such capability is implemented.

H.30 Post Award Conference

The Contractor shall participate in a post award conference that will be held approximately thirty (30) business days after contract award. The purpose of the post award conference is to aid both the Contractor and the Government in achieving a clear and mutual understanding of all contract requirements and identify and resolve potential problems (See FAR Subpart 42.5).

The ESO is responsible for establishing the time and place of the conference and will notify the appropriate Government representatives and the Contractors. The EAGLE Program Manager will designate or act as the chairperson at the conference. The chairperson of the conference shall conduct the meeting.

The conference may be conducted at a location within the Washington DC commuting area at the Government's discretion.

The Contractor further agrees to attend post award conferences on task orders as required. The TO post award conferences will establish work level points of contact for the TO, determine the TO administration strategy, roles and responsibilities and ensure prompt payment and TO close out.

H.31 Meetings/Conferences

Pre-award meetings or conferences may be necessary to resolve problems and to facilitate understanding of the technical requirements of the contract or task orders. All costs associated with the attendance at pre-award meetings/conferences shall be incidental to the contract and not separately billed.

H.32 Earned Value Management

In accordance with OMB Circular A-11, the Government will use Earned Value Management (EVM) to monitor tasks under EAGLE. The Contractor shall provide EVM that meets the criteria as defined in the current American National Standards Institute/Electronic Industries Alliance (ANSI/EIA) Standard 748-2002, *Earned Value Management Systems*, approved May 19, 1998.

Task orders in support of programs that have assets in the development, modernization, or enhancement phase will require the use of EVM to measure the cost, schedule, and performance of those assets against the established baseline. For task orders that are greater than or equal to \$5M, the Government requires full compliance with the ANSI/EIA Standard 748 (2002) guidelines, with self-verification. For those task orders that are less than \$5M but greater than or equal to \$1M, the Government requires compliance to a specific subset of the ANSI-748 guidelines, with self-verification. For task orders that are under \$1M annual cost, Earned Value Management is at the discretion of the Program Manager. The Contractor shall self-verify the compliance of its system. The Government reserves the right to apply the higher alternative EVMS standard to Prime Contractors with multiple task orders with a total cumulative value greater than \$5M and greater than \$1M. The Government reserves the right to obtain independent verification of a Prime Contractor's EVM system.

The following section provides the basic requirements thresholds while specific application will be determined by the Government at the task order level based on value, risk, and the nature of the work to be performed.

	Task Order Level	Cost-based Task Order	Applicable Fixed Price Task Order	ANSI Standard-748 Compliance	Applicable Contract Provision
Alternative I	>/=\$5M	Yes	Yes	 Full Self-verified EVMS 	H.32.1
Alternative II	>/=\$1M, <\$5M	Yes	Yes	 Mandatory subset of ten guidelines Self-verified EVMS 	H.32.2
Alternative III	<\$1M	Discretionary	Discretionary	 Discretionary Up to subset of ten if used 	H.32.3

H.32.1 Earned Value Management System - Alternative I (See Section H.32 for Applicability)

(a) In the performance of the TO, the Contractor shall use an earned value management system (EVMS) that complies with the criteria provided in ANSI/EIA-748, appropriately tailored to the task order and has been self verified.

(b) If at any time during performance of the TO the self verification is determined to be defective, the Contractor shall correct the defect at no additional cost to the government.

(c) The Contractor shall participate in integrated baseline reviews. Such reviews shall be scheduled as early as practicable and should be conducted within 90 calendar days after (1) task order award, (2) the exercise of significant task order options, or (3) the incorporation of major modifications. The objective of the integrated baseline review is for the Government and the Contractor to jointly assess areas, such as the Contractor's planning, to ensure complete coverage of the statement of work, logical scheduling of the work activities, adequate resourcing, and identification of inherent risks.

(d) The Contractor shall provide the Contract Performance Report in accordance with the requirements of this task order..

(e) The Contractor shall provide an Integrated Master Schedule as part of each EVMS report.

(f) The approved EVMS shall only be modified by written bilateral modification to the task order.

(g) The Contractor agrees to provide access to all pertinent records and data requested by the TO Contracting Officer or duly authorized representative to validate and verify the accuracy and completeness of the EVMS data and ensure that the EVMS complies, and continues to comply, with the ANSI/EIA-748 standard referenced in paragraph (a) of this clause.

H.32.2 Earned Value Management System – Alternative II

(See Section H.32 for Applicability)

(a) In the performance of the TO, the Contractor shall use an earned value management system (EVMS) that complies with the following ten (10) Intent Guidelines provided in ANSI/EIA-748, appropriately tailored to the task order, and has been self verified.

(1) <u>EVM Intent Guideline 1</u>: Define the authorized work elements for the program. A work breakdown structure (WBS), tailored for effective internal management control, is commonly used in this process.

(2) EVM Intent Guideline 2: Identify the program organizational structure, including the major subcontractors responsible for accomplishing the authorized work, and define the organizational elements in which work will be planned and controlled.

(3) EVM Intent Guideline 3: Provide for the integration of the company's planning, scheduling, budgeting, work authorization and cost accumulation processes with each other and, as appropriate, the program WBS and the program organizational structure.

(4) EVM Intent Guideline 6: Schedule the authorized work in a manner which describes the sequence of work and identifies the significant task interdependencies required to meet the requirements of the program.

(5) EVM Intent Guideline 7: Identify physical products, milestones, technical performance goals or other indicators that will be used to measure progress.

(6) EVM Intent Guideline 8: Establish and maintain a time-phased budget baseline, at the control account level, against which program performance can be measured. Initial budgets established for performance measurement will be based on either internal management goals or the external customer-negotiated target cost, including estimates for authorized but undefinitized work. Budget for far-term efforts may be held in higher level accounts until an appropriate time for allocation at the control account level. On government contracts, if an over-target baseline is used for performance measurement reporting purposes; prior notification must be provided to the customer.

(7) EVM Intent Guideline 16: Record direct costs in a manner consistent with the budgets in a formal system controlled by the general books of account.

(8) EVM Intent Guideline 22: At least on a monthly basis, generate the following information at the control account and other levels as necessary for management control using actual cost data from, or reconcilable with, the accounting system: (a) Comparison of the amount of planned budget and the amount of budget earned for work accomplished. This comparison provides the schedule variance. (b) Comparison of the amount of the budget earned and the actual (applied where appropriate) direct costs for the same work. This comparison provides the cost variance.

(9) EVM Intent Guideline 27: Develop revised estimates of cost at completion based on performance to date, commitment values for material, and estimates of future conditions. Compare this information with the performance measurement baseline to identify variances at completion important to company management and any applicable customer reporting requirements including statements of funding requirements.

(10) EVM Intent Guideline 28: Incorporate authorized changes in a timely manner, recording the effects in budgets and schedules. In the directed effort prior to negotiation of a change, base such revisions on the amount estimated and budgeted to the program organizations.

(b) If at any time during performance of the TO, the self verification is determined to be defective, the Contractor shall correct the defect at no additional cost to the government.

(c) The Government requires integrated baseline reviews. Such reviews shall be scheduled as early as practicable and should be conducted within ninety (90) calendar days after (1) task order award, (2) the exercise of significant task order options, or (3) the incorporation of major modifications. The objective of the integrated baseline review is for the Government and the Contractor to jointly assess areas, such as the Contractor's planning, to ensure complete coverage of the statement of work, logical scheduling of the work activities, adequate resourcing, and identification of inherent risks.

(d) The Contractor shall provide the Contract Performance Report in accordance with the requirements of this task order.

(e) The Contractor shall provide an Integrated Master Schedule as part of each EVMS report.

(f) The approved EVMS shall only be modified by written bilateral modification to the task order.

(g) The Contractor agrees to provide access to all pertinent records and data requested by the TO Contracting Officer or duly authorized representative to validate and verify the accuracy and completeness of the EVMS data and ensure that the EVMS complies, and continues to comply, with the ANSI/EIA-748 standard referenced in paragraph (a) of this clause.

H.32.3 Earned Value Management System – Alternative III

(See Section H.32 for Applicability)

(a) In the performance of the TO, the Contractor shall use an earned value management system (EVMS) that complies with up to ten (10) of the criteria listed below appropriately tailored to the TO and has been self verified.

(1) <u>EVM Intent Guideline 1:</u> Define the authorized work elements for the program. A work breakdown structure (WBS), tailored for effective internal management control, is commonly used in this process.

(2) EVM Intent Guideline 2: Identify the program organizational structure, including the major subcontractors responsible for accomplishing the authorized work, and define the organizational elements in which work will be planned and controlled.

(3) EVM Intent Guideline 3: Provide for the integration of the company's planning, scheduling, budgeting, work authorization and cost accumulation processes with each other and, as appropriate, the program WBS and the program organizational structure.

(4) EVM Intent Guideline 6: Schedule the authorized work in a manner which describes the sequence of work and identifies the significant task interdependencies required to meet the requirements of the program.

(5) EVM Intent Guideline 7: Identify physical products, milestones, technical performance goals or other indicators that will be used to measure progress.

(6) EVM Intent Guideline 8: Establish and maintain a time-phased budget baseline, at the control account level, against which program performance can be measured. Initial budgets established for performance measurement will be based on either internal management goals or the external customer-negotiated target cost, including estimates for authorized but undefinitized work. Budget for far-term efforts may be held in higher level accounts until an appropriate time for allocation at the control account level. On government contracts, if an over-target baseline is used for performance measurement reporting purposes; prior notification must be provided to the customer.

(7) EVM Intent Guideline 16: Record direct costs in a manner consistent with the budgets in a formal system controlled by the general books of account.

(8) EVM Intent Guideline 22: At least on a monthly basis, generate the following information at the control account and other levels as necessary for management control using actual cost data from, or reconcilable with, the accounting system: (a) Comparison of the amount of planned budget and the amount of budget earned for work accomplished. This comparison provides the schedule variance. (b) Comparison of the amount of the budget earned and the actual (applied where appropriate) direct costs for the same work. This comparison provides the cost variance.

(9) EVM Intent Guideline 27: Develop revised estimates of cost at completion based on performance to date, commitment values for material, and estimates of future conditions. Compare this information with the performance measurement baseline to identify variances at completion important to company management and any applicable customer reporting requirements including statements of funding requirements.

(10) EVM Intent Guideline 28: Incorporate authorized changes in a timely manner, recording the effects in budgets and schedules. In the directed effort prior to negotiation of a change, base such revisions on the amount estimated and budgeted to the program organizations.

(b) If at any time during performance of the task order, the self verification is determined to be defective, the Contractor shall correct the defect at no additional cost to the government.

(c) The Government requires integrated baseline reviews. Such reviews shall be scheduled as early as practicable and should be conducted within 90 calendar days after (1) task order award, (2) the exercise of significant task order options, or (3) the incorporation of major modifications. The objective of the integrated baseline review is for the Government and the Contractor to jointly assess areas, such as the Contractor's planning, to ensure complete coverage of the statement of work, logical scheduling of the work activities, adequate resourcing, and identification of inherent risks.

Section H - Special Contracting Requirements

(d) The Contractor shall provide the Contract Performance Report in accordance with the requirements of the task order.

(e) The Contractor shall provide an Integrated Master Schedule as part of each EVMS report.

(f) The approved EVMS shall only be modified by written bilateral modification to the task order.

(g) The Contractor agrees to provide access to all pertinent records and data requested by the TO Contracting Officer or duly authorized representative to validate and verify the accuracy and completeness of the EVMS data and ensure that the EVMS complies, and continues to comply, with the criteria referenced in paragraph (a) of this clause.

H.33 Organizational Conflict of Interest

(HSAR 3052.209-72) (JUL 2004) (Deviation) (If applicable on a task order)

(a) Determination. The Government has determined that this effort may result in an actual or potential conflict of interest, or may provide one or more offerors with the potential to attain an unfair competitive advantage. The nature of the conflict of interest and the limitation on future contracting <u>(description to be included in task order request)</u>.

(b) If any such conflict of interest is found to exist, the TO Contracting Officer may (1) disqualify the offeror, or (2) determine that it is otherwise in the best interest of the United States to contract with the offeror and include the appropriate provisions to mitigate or avoid such conflict in the task order awarded. After discussion with the offeror, the TO Contracting Officer may determine that the actual conflict cannot be avoided, neutralized, mitigated or otherwise resolved to the satisfaction of the Government, and the offeror may be found ineligible for award.

(c) Disclosure: The offeror hereby represents, to the best of its knowledge that:

(1) It is not aware of any facts which create any actual or potential organizational conflicts of interest relating to the award of this task order, or

(2) It has included information in its proposal, providing all current information bearing on the existence of any actual or potential organizational conflicts of interest, and has included the mitigation plan in accordance with paragraph (d) of this provision.

(d) Mitigation/Waiver. If an offeror with a potential or actual conflict of interest or unfair competitive advantage believes it can be mitigated, neutralized, or avoided, the offeror shall submit a mitigation plan to the Government for review. Award of a contract where an actual or potential conflict of interest exists shall not occur before Government approval of the mitigation plan. If a mitigation plan is approved, the restrictions of this provision do not apply to the extent defined in the mitigation plan. If not defined, then this provision applies fully.

(e) Other Relevant Information: In addition to the mitigation plan, the TO Contracting Officer may require further relevant information from the offeror. The TO Contracting Officer will use all information submitted by the offeror, and any other relevant information know to DHS, to determine whether an award to the offeror may take place, and whether the mitigation plan adequately neutralizes or mitigates the conflict.

(f) Corporation Change. The successful offeror shall inform the TO Contracting Officer within thirty (30) calendar days of the effective date of any corporate mergers, acquisitions, and/or divestures that may affect this provision.

(g) Flow-down. The contractor shall insert the substance of this clause in each first tier subcontract that exceeds the simplified acquisition threshold.

(End of Section H)

SECTION I - CONTRACT CLAUSES

I.1 Clauses Incorporated By Reference

(FAR 52.252-2) (FEB 1998)

This contract incorporates one or more clauses by reference, with the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available. Also, the full text may be accessed electronically at these Internet addresses: http://www.arnet.gov.

FAR Clause No.	Title and Date
52.202-1	Definitions (JUL 2004)
52.203-3	Gratuities (APR 1984)
52.203-5	Covenant Against Contingent Fees (APR 1984)
52.203-6	Restrictions on Subcontractor Sales to the Government (JUL 1995)
52.203-7	Anti-Kickback Procedures (JUL 1995)
52.203-8	Cancellation, Rescission, and Recovery of Funds for Illegal or Improper Activity (JAN 1997)
52.203-10	Price or Fee Adjustment for Illegal or Improper Activity (JAN 1997)
52.203-12	Limitation on Payments to Influence Certain Federal Transactions (SEP 2005)
52.204-4	Printing/Copying Double-Sided on Recycled Paper (AUG 2000)
52.204-7	Central Contractor Registration (OCT 2003)
52.209-6	Protecting the Government's Interest when Subcontracting with Contractor's Debarred, Suspended, or Proposed for Debarment (JUL 1995)
52.215-2	Audit and Records-Negotiation (JUN 1999)
52.215-8	Order of Precedence Uniform Contract Format (OCT 1997)
52.215-10	Price Reduction For Defective Cost Or Pricing Data (OCT 1997)
52.215-12	Subcontractor Cost Or Pricing Data (Oct 1997)
52.215-14	Integrity of Unit Prices (OCT 1997)
52.215-15	Pension Adjustments and Asset Reversions (JAN 2004)
52.215-18	Reversion Or Adjustment Of Plans For Postretirement Benefits (PRB) Other Than Pensions (OCT 1997)
52.215-21	Requirements For Cost Or Pricing Data Or Information Other Than Cost Or Pricing Data - Modifications (Oct 1997)
52.216-7	Allowable Cost and Payment (DEC 2002)
52.216-8	Fixed Fee (MAR 1997)
52.216-18	Ordering (OCT 1995). <i>Fill in</i> : Date of award through last day of contract period, as renewed.
52.216-19	Order Limitations (OCT 1995) Fill ins:(a) \$2500 (b)(1) N/A 2) N/A 3) N/A (d) 3
52.216-22	Indefinite Quantity (OCT 1995) Fill in: contract expiration date plus 24 months.

52.217-8	Option to Extend Services (NOV 1999) Fill in: Within 60 calendar days
52.219-4	Notice of Price Evaluation Preference for HUBZone Small Business Concerns (JUL 2005)
52.219-6	Notice of Total Small Business Set-Aside (JUNE 2003)- Applicable to Small Business Portion Only
52.219-8	Utilization of Small Business Concerns (MAY 2004)
52.219-9	Small Disadvantaged Business Subcontracting Plan (JAN 2002)
52.219-14	Limitations on Subcontracting (DEC 1996)- Applicable to Set Aside TOs Only
52.219-16	Liquidated DamagesSmall Business Subcontracting Plan (JAN 1999)
52.219-25	Small Disadvantaged Business Participation Program - Disadvantaged Status and Reporting (OCT 1999)
52.222-2	Payment for Overtime Premiums (JUL 1990)
52.222-3	Convict Labor (JUN 2003)
52.222-21	Prohibition of Segregated Facilities (FEB 1999)
52.222-26	Equal Opportunity (APR 2002)
52.222-35	Equal Opportunity for Special Disabled Veterans, Veterans of the Vietnam Era, and Other Eligible Veterans (DEC 2001)
52.222-36	Affirmative Action for Workers with Disabilities (JUN 1998)
52.222-37	Employment Reports on Disabled Veterans and Veterans of the Vietnam Era (DEC 2001))
52.222-48	Exemption From Application Of Service Contract Act Provisions For Contracts For Maintenance, Calibration, And/Or Repair Of Certain Information Technology, Scientific And Medical And/Or Office And Business Equipment – Contractor Certification (AUG 1996)
52.223-5	Pollution Prevention and Right-To-Know Information (AUG 2003)
52.223-6	Drug-Free Workplace (MAY 2001)
52.223-10	Waste Reduction Program (AUG 2000)
52.223-14	Toxic Chemical Reporting (AUG 2003)
52.224-1	Privacy Act Notification (APR 1984)
52.224-2	Privacy Act (APR 1984)
52.225-5	Trade Agreements (JAN 2005)
52.225-8	Duty-Free Entry (FEB 2000)
52.225-13	Restrictions on Certain Foreign Purchases (MAR 2005)
52.227-1	Authorization and Consent (JUL 1995)
52.227-2	Notice and Assistance Regarding Patent and Copyright Infringement (AUG 1996)
52.227-3	Patent Indemnity (APR 1984)
52.227-14	Rights in Data - General – Alternate IV (JUN 1987)
52-227-19	Commercial Computer Software – Restricted Rights (JUN 1987)
52.228-5	Insurance – Work on a Government Installation (JAN 1997)

Unisys

52.228-7	Insurance – Liability to Third Parties (MAR 1996)
52.229-3	Federal, State, and Local Taxes (APR 2003)
52.230-2	Cost Accounting Standards (APR 1998)
52.230-6	Administration of Cost Accounting Standards (APR 2005)
52.232-1	Payments (APR 1984)
52.232-7	Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts (AUG 2005)
52.232-8	Discounts for Prompt Payment (FEB 2002)
52.232-9	Limitation of Withholding of Payments (APR 1984)
52.232-11	Extras (APR 1984)
52.232-16	Progress Payments (APR 2003)
52.232-17	Interest (JUN 1996)
52.232-18	Availability of Funds (APR 1984)
52.232-19	Availability of Funds for the Next Fiscal Year (APR 1984)
52.232-20	Limitation of Cost (APR 1984)
52.232-22	Limitation of Funds (APR 1984)
52.232-23	Assignment of Claims (JAN 1986)
52.232-25	Prompt Payment (OCT 2003) ALT I (FEB 2002)
52.232-33	Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer – Central Contractor Registration (OCT 2003)
52.233-1	Disputes (JUL 2002) ALT I (DEC 1991)
52.233-3	Protest After Award (AUG 1996) ALT I (JUN 1985)
52.233-4	Applicable Law for Breach of Contract Claim (OCT 2004)
52.237-2	Protection of Government Buildings, Equipment, and Vegetation (APR 1984)
52.237-3	Continuity of Services (JAN 1991)
52.239-1	Privacy or Security Safeguards (AUG 1996)
52.242-1	Notice of Intent to Disallow Costs (APR 1984)
52.242-3	Penalties for Unallowable Costs (MAY 2001)
52.242-4	Certification of Final Indirect Costs (JAN 1997)
52.242-13	Bankruptcy (JUL 1995)
52.243-1	ChangesFixed-Price (AUG 1987) ALT II (APR 1984)
52.243-2	Changes – Cost Reimbursement (AUG 1987) ALT I and ALT II (APR 1984)
52.243-3	Changes-Time and Material or Labor Hours (SEP 2000)
52.244-2	Subcontracts ALT II (AUG 1998)
52.244-5	Competition in Subcontracting (DEC 1996)
52.244-6	Subcontracts for Commercial Items (DEC 2004)
52.245-1	Property Records (APR 1984)

52.245-2	Government Property (Fixed-Price Contracts (MAY 2004)
52.245-5	Government Property (Cost Reimbursement, Time and Material, or Labor-Hour Contracts (JUN 2003)
52.246-25	Limitation of Liability – Services (FEB 1997)
52.248-1	Value Engineering (FEB 2000)
52.249-2	Termination for Convenience of the Government (Fixed Price)(MAY 2004)
52.249-4	Termination for Convenience of the Government (Services)(Short-Form)(APR 1984)
52.246-6	Termination (Cost Reimbursement)(MAY 2004) and ALT IV (SEP 1996)
52.249-8	Default (Fixed-Price Supply and Service) (APR 1984)
52.249-14	Excusable Delays (APR 1984)
52.251-1	Government Supply Sources (APR 1984)
52.253-1	Computer Generated Forms (JAN 1991)

I.2 Security Requirements For Unclassified IT Resources

(HSAR 3052.204-70) (DEC 2003) (If required for a Task Order)

(a) The Contractor shall be responsible for Information Technology (IT) security for all systems connected to a DHS network or operated by the Contractor for DHS, regardless of location. This clause applies to all or any part of the contract that includes information technology resources or services for which the Contractor must have physical or electronic access to sensitive information contained in DHS unclassified systems that directly support the agency's mission. The security requirements include, but are not limited to, how the Department of Homeland Security's sensitive information is to be handled and protected at the Contractor's site, (including any information stored, processed, or transmitted using the Contractor's computer systems), the background investigation and/or clearances required, and the facility security required. This requirement includes information technology, hardware, software, and the management, operation, maintenance, programming, and system administration of computer systems, networks, and telecommunications systems. Examples of tasks that require security provisions include--

 Acquisition, transmission or analysis of data owned by DHS with significant replacement cost should the contractor's copy be corrupted; and
 Access to DHS networks or computers at a level beyond that granted the general public, (e.g. such as bypassing a firewall).

(b) At the expiration of the contract, the contractor shall return all sensitive DHS information and IT resources provided to the contractor during the contract, and a certification that all DHS information has been purged from any contractor-owned system used to process DHS information. Organizational elements shall conduct reviews to ensure that the security requirements in the contract are implemented and enforced.

(c) The Contractor shall provide, implement, and maintain an IT Security Plan. This plan shall describe the processes and procedures that will be followed to ensure appropriate security of IT resources that are developed, processed, or used under this contract. The plan shall describe those parts of the contract to which this clause applies. The Contractor's IT Security Plan shall be compliant with Federal laws that include, but are not limited to, the Computer Security Act of 1987 (40 U.S.C. 1441 et seq.), and the Government Information Security Reform Act of 2000, and the Federal Information Security Management Act of 2002. The plan shall meet IT security requirements in accordance with Federal policies and procedures that include, but are not limited to OMB Circular A-130, Management of Federal Information Resources, Appendix III, and Security of Federal Automated Information Resources;

(d) Within _*_days after TO award, the contractor shall submit for approval an IT Security Plan. This plan shall be consistent with and further detail the approach contained in the offeror's proposal or quote that resulted in the award of this contract and in compliance with the requirements stated in this clause. The plan, as approved by the Contracting Officer, shall be incorporated into the contract as a compliance document. *to be specified on a TO basis.

(e) Within 6 months after contract award, the contractor shall submit written proof of IT Security accreditation to DHS for approval by the DHS Contracting Officer. Accreditation will be according to the criteria of the Homeland Security Information Technology Security program Publication, DHS MD 4300.Pub., Volume I, Policy Guide, Part A, Sensitive Systems, which is available from the Contracting Officer upon request. This accreditation will include a final security plan, risk assessment, security test and evaluation, and disaster recovery plan/continuity of operations plan. This accreditation, when accepted by the Contracting Officer, shall be incorporated into the contract as a compliance document, and shall include a final security plan, a risk assessment, security test and evaluation, and disaster recovery/continuity of operations plan. The contractor shall comply with the approved accreditation documentation.

I.3 Prohibition On Contracts With Corporate Expatriates (HSAR 3052.209-70) (DEC 2003)

(a) Prohibitions. Section 835 of Public Law 107-296, prohibits the Department of Homeland Security from entering into any contract with a foreign incorporated entity after November 25, 2002, which is treated as an inverted domestic corporation as defined in this clause. The Secretary shall waive the prohibition with respect to any specific contract if the Secretary determines that the waiver is required in the interest of homeland security, or to prevent the loss of any jobs in the United States or prevent the Government from incurring any additional costs that otherwise would not occur.

(b) Definitions. As used in this clause:

"Expanded Affiliated Group" means an affiliated group as defined in section 1504(a) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 (without regard to section 1504(b) of such Code), except that section 1504 of such Code shall be applied by substituting `more than 50 percent' for `at least 80 percent' each place it appears. "Foreign Incorporated Entity" means any entity which is, or but for subsection (b) of Section 835 of the Homeland Security Act, Public Law 107-296, would be, treated as a foreign corporation for purposes of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986.

"Inverted Domestic Corporation." A foreign incorporated entity shall be treated as an inverted domestic corporation if, pursuant to a plan (or a series of related transactions)—

(1) The entity completes after November 25, 2002, the direct or indirect acquisition of substantially all of the properties held directly or indirectly by a domestic corporation or substantially all of the properties constituting a trade or business of a domestic partnership;

(2) After the acquisition at least 80 percent of the stock (by vote or value) of the entity is held—

(i) In the case of an acquisition with respect to a domestic corporation, by former shareholders of the domestic corporation by reason of holding stock in the domestic corporation; or

(ii) In the case of an acquisition with respect to a domestic partnership, by former partners of the domestic partnership by reason of holding a capital or profits interest in the domestic partnership; and

(3) The expanded affiliated group which after the acquisition includes the entity does not have substantial business activities in the foreign country in which or under the law of which the entity is created or organized when compared to the total business activities of such expanded affiliated group.

"Person", "domestic", and "foreign" have the meanings given such terms by paragraphs (1), (4), and (5) of section 7701(a) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, respectively.

(c) Special rules. The following definitions and special rules shall apply when determining whether a foreign incorporated entity should be treated as an inverted domestic corporation.

(1) Certain Stock Disregarded. For the purpose of treating a foreign incorporated entity as an inverted domestic corporation these shall not be taken into account in determining ownership:

(i) stock held by members of the expanded affiliated group which includes the foreign incorporated entity; or

(ii) stock of such entity which is sold in a public offering related to the acquisition described in subsection (b)(1) of Section 835 of the Homeland Security Act, Public Law 107-296.

(2) Plan Deemed In Certain Cases. If a foreign incorporated entity acquires directly or indirectly substantially all of the properties of a domestic corporation or partnership during the 4-year period beginning on the date which is after the date of enactment of this Act and which is 2 years before the ownership requirements of subsection (b)(2) are met, such actions shall be treated as pursuant to a plan.

(3) Certain Transfers Disregarded. The transfer of properties or liabilities (including by contribution or distribution) shall be disregarded if such transfers are part of a plan a principal purpose of which is to avoid the purposes of this section.

(d) Special Rule For Related Partnerships. For purposes of applying Section 835(b) of Public Law 107-296 to the acquisition of a domestic partnership, except as provided in regulations, all domestic partnerships which are under common control (within the meaning of section 482 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986) shall be treated as a partnership.

(e) Treatment of Certain Rights.

(1) Certain rights shall be treated as stocks to the extent necessary to reflect the present value of all equitable interests incident to the transaction, as follows:

- (i) warrants;
- (ii) options;

(iii) contracts to acquire stock;

(iv) convertible debt instruments; and

(v) others similar interests.

(2) Rights labeled as stocks shall not be treated as stocks whenever it is deemed appropriate to do so to reflect the present value of the transaction or to disregard transactions whose recognition would defeat the purpose of Section 835.

(f) Disclosure. By signing and submitting its offer, an offeror under this solicitation represents that it not a foreign incorporated entity that should be treated as an inverted domestic corporation pursuant to the criteria of Section 835 of the Homeland Security Act, Public Law 107-296 of November 25, 2002.

(g) If a waiver has been granted, a copy of the approved waiver shall be attached to the bid or proposal.

I.4 Limitation of Future Contracting

(HSAR 3052.209-73) (JUL 2004) (Deviation)

(a) The Contracting Officer has determined that this acquisition may give rise to a potential organizational conflict of interest. Accordingly, the attention of prospective offerors is invited to FAR Sub Part 9.5 Organizational Conflicts of Interest.

(b) The nature of this conflict is: As determined at a task order level.

(c) The restrictions upon future contracting are as follows:

(1) If the Contractor, under the terms of this contract, or through the performance of tasks pursuant to this contract, is required to develop specifications or statements of work that are to be incorporated into a solicitation, the Contractor shall be ineligible to perform the work described in the solicitation as a prime or first-tier subcontractor under an ensuing DHS contract. This restriction shall remain in effect for a reasonable time, as agreed to

by the Contracting Officer and the Contractor, sufficient to avoid unfair competitive advantage or potential bias (this time shall in no case be less than the duration of the initial production contract). DHS shall not unilaterally require the Contractor to prepare such specifications or statement of work under this contract.

(2) To the extent that the work under this contract requires access to proprietary, business confidential, or financial data of other companies, and as long as these data remain proprietary or confidential, the Contractor shall protect these data from unauthorized use and disclosure and agrees not to use them to compete with those other companies.

I.5 Notification Of Ownership Changes

(FAR 52.215-19) (OCT 1997)

(a) The Contractor shall make the following notifications in writing:

(1) When the Contractor becomes aware that a change in its ownership has occurred, or is certain to occur, that could result in changes in the valuation of its capitalized assets in the accounting records, the Contractor shall notify the Administrative Contracting Officer (ACO) within 30 calendar days.

(2) The Contractor shall also notify the ACO within 30 calendar days whenever changes to asset valuations or any other cost changes have occurred or are certain to occur as a result of a change in ownership.

(b) The Contractor shall-

Maintain current, accurate, and complete inventory records of assets and their costs;
 Provide the ACO or designated representative ready access to the records upon

request;

(3) Ensure that all individual and grouped assets, their capitalized values, accumulated depreciation or amortization, and remaining useful lives are identified accurately before and after each of the Contractor's ownership changes; and

(4) Retain and continue to maintain depreciation and amortization schedules based on the asset records maintained before each Contractor ownership change.

(c) The Contractor shall include the substance of this clause in all subcontracts under this contract that meet the applicability requirement of FAR 15.408(k).

I.6 Determination of Award Fee

(HSAR 3052.216-71) (DEC 2003) (For Award Fee Task Orders Only-If Applicable)

(a) The Government shall evaluate contractor performance at the end of each specified evaluation period(s) to determine the amount of award. The contractor agrees that the amount of award and the award fee methodology are unilateral decisions to be made at the sole discretion of the Government.

(b) Contractor performance shall be evaluated according to a Performance Evaluation Plan. The contractor shall be periodically informed of the quality of its performance and areas in which improvements are expected.

(c) The contractor shall be promptly advised, in writing, of the determination and reasons why the award fee was or was not earned. The contractor may submit a performance self-evaluation for each evaluation period. The amount of award is at the sole discretion of the Government but any self-evaluation received within (insert number) days after the end of the current evaluation period will be given such consideration, as may be deemed appropriate by the Government.

(d) The Government may specify that a fee not earned during a given evaluation period may be accumulated and be available for allocation to one or more subsequent periods. In that event, the distribution of award fee shall be adjusted to reflect such allocations.

I.7 Performance Evaluation Plan

(HSAR 3052.216-72) (DEC 2003) (For Award Fee Task Orders Only-If Applicable)

(a) A Performance Evaluation Plan shall be unilaterally established by the Government based on the criteria stated in the contract and used for the determination of award fee. This plan shall include the criteria used to evaluate each area and the percentage of award fee (if any) available for each area. A copy of the plan shall be provided to the contractor _____ (insert number) calendar days prior to the start of the first evaluation period.

(b) The criteria contained within the Performance Evaluation Plan may relate to: (1) Technical (including schedule) requirements if appropriate; (2) Management; and (3) Cost.

(c) The Performance Evaluation Plan may, consistent with the contract, be revised unilaterally by the Government at any time during the period of performance. Notification of such changes shall be provided to the contractor_____ (insert number) calendar days prior to the start of the evaluation period to which the change will apply.

I.8 Distribution of Award Fee

(HSAR 3052.216-73) (DEC 2003) (For Award Fee Task Orders Only-If Applicable)

(a) The total amount of award fee available under this contract is assigned according to the following evaluation periods and amounts:

Evaluation Period: Available Award Fee: (insert appropriate information)

(b) Payment of the base fee and award fee shall be made, provided that after payment of 85 percent of the base fee and potential award fee, the Government may withhold further

payment of the base fee and award fee until a reserve is set aside in an amount that the Government considers necessary to protect its interest. This reserve shall not exceed 15 percent of the total base fee and potential award fee or \$100,000, whichever is less.

(c) In the event of contract termination, either in whole or in part, the amount of award fee available shall represent a pro rata distribution associated with evaluation period activities or events as determined by the Government.

(d) The Government will promptly make payment of any award fee upon the submission by the contractor to the contracting officer's authorized representative, of a public voucher or invoice in the amount of the total fee earned for the period evaluated. Payment may be made without using a contract modification.

I.9 Small Business Subcontracting Program Reporting

a) The Contractor shall submit the Individual Subcontracting Report (ISR) and the Summary Subcontracting Report (SSR) electronically via the Electronic Subcontracting Reporting System (eSRS). The ISR is due within 30 calendar days after the close of each calendar period: (1) April 30 for the period October 1 through March 31 and (2) October 30 for the period April 1 through September 30. The SSR is due October 30th for the calendar period October 1 through September 30.

b) The Contractor shall include this clause in all subcontracts that include the clause at (FAR) 48 CFR 52.219-9.

I.10 DHS Mentor-Protégé Program

(HSAR 3052.219-71) (DEC 2003)

a) Large businesses are encouraged to participate in the DHS Mentor-Protégé program for the purpose of providing developmental assistance to eligible small business protégé entities to enhance their capabilities and increase their participation in DHS contracts.

b) The program consists of:

(1) Mentor firms, which are large prime contractors capable of providing developmental assistance;

(2) protégé firms, which are small businesses, veteran-owned small businesses, servicedisabled veteran-owned small businesses, HUBZone small businesses, small

disadvantaged businesses, and women-owned small business concerns; and

(3) Mentor-Protégé agreements, approved by the DHS OSDBU.

c) Mentor participation in the program means providing business developmental assistance to aid protégés in developing the requisite expertise to effectively compete for and successfully perform DHS contracts and subcontracts.

d) Large business prime contractors, serving as mentors in the DHS mentor-protégé program, are eligible for a post-award incentive for subcontracting plan credit by recognizing costs incurred by a mentor firm in providing assistance to a protégé firm and using this credit for purposes of determining whether the mentor firm attains a subcontracting plan participation goal applicable to the mentor firm under a DHS contract. The amount of credit given to a mentor firm for these protégé developmental assistance costs shall be calculated on a dollar for dollar basis and reported via the SF-295; for example, the mentor/large business prime contractor reports a \$10,000 subcontract to the protégé/small business subcontractor and \$5,000 of developmental assistance to the protégé/small business subcontractor as \$15,000 (\$10,000 traditional subcontract plus \$5,000 in developmental assistance for a total of \$15,000).

e) Contractors interested in participating in the program are encouraged to contact the DHS OSDBU for more information.

I.11 Notification of Employee Rights Concerning Payment of Union Dues or Fees

(FAR 52.222-39) (DEC 2004)

(a) Definition. As used in this clause— "United States" means the 50 States, the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico, the Northern Mariana Islands, American Samoa, Guam, the U.S. Virgin Islands, and Wake Island.

(b) Except as provided in paragraph (e) of this clause, during the term of this contract, the Contractor shall post a notice, in the form of a poster, informing employees of their rights concerning union membership and payment of union dues and fees, in conspicuous places in and about all its plants and offices, including all places where notices to employees are customarily posted. The notice shall include the following information (except that the information pertaining to National Labor Relations Board shall not be included in notices posted in the plants or offices of carriers subject to the Railway Labor Act, as amended (45 U.S.C. 151-188)).

Notice to Employees. Under Federal law, employees cannot be required to join a union or maintain membership in a union in order to retain their jobs. Under certain conditions, the law permits a union and an employer to enter into a union-security agreement requiring employees to pay uniform periodic dues and initiation fees. However, employees who are not union members can object to the use of their payments for certain purposes and can only be required to pay their share of union costs relating to collective bargaining, contract administration, and grievance adjustment.

If you do not want to pay that portion of dues or fees used to support activities not related to collective bargaining, contract administration, or grievance adjustment, you are entitled to an appropriate reduction in your payment. If you believe that you have been required to pay dues or fees used in part to support activities not related to collective bargaining, contract administration, or grievance adjustment, you may be entitled to a refund and to an appropriate reduction in future payments.

For further information concerning your rights, you may wish to contact the National Labor Relations Board (NLRB) either at one of its Regional offices or at the following address or toll free number:

National Labor Relations Board Division of Information 1099 14th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20570 1-866-667-6572 1-866-316-6572 (TTY) To locate the nearest NLRB office, see NLRB's website at http://www.nlrb.gov.

(c) The Contractor shall comply with all provisions of Executive Order 13201 of February 17, 2001, and related implementing regulations at 29 CFR part 470, and orders of the Secretary of Labor.

(d) In the event that the Contractor does not comply with any of the requirements set forth in paragraphs (b), (c), or (g), the Secretary may direct that this contract be cancelled, terminated, or suspended in whole or in part, and declare the Contractor ineligible for further Government contracts in accordance with procedures at 29 CFR part 470, Subpart B— Compliance Evaluations, Complaint Investigations and Enforcement Procedures. Such other sanctions or remedies may be imposed as are provided by 29 CFR part 470, which implements Executive Order 13201, or as are otherwise provided by law.

(e) The requirement to post the employee notice in paragraph (b) does not apply to—

(1) Contractors and subcontractors that employ fewer than 15 persons;

(2) Contractor establishments or construction work sites where no union has been formally recognized by the Contractor or certified as the exclusive bargaining representative of the Contractor's employees;

(3) Contractor establishments or construction work sites located in a jurisdiction named in the definition of the United States in which the law of that jurisdiction forbids enforcement of union-security agreements;

(4) Contractor facilities where upon the written request of the Contractor, the Department of Labor Deputy Assistant Secretary for Labor-Management Programs has waived the posting requirements with respect to any of the Contractor's facilities if the Deputy Assistant Secretary finds that the Contractor has demonstrated that—

(i) The facility is in all respects separate and distinct from activities of the Contractor related to the performance of a contract; and

(ii) Such a waiver will not interfere with or impede the effectuation of the Executive order; or (5) Work outside the United States that does not involve the recruitment or employment of workers within the United States.

(f) The Department of Labor publishes the official employee notice in two variations; one for contractors covered by the Railway Labor Act and a second for all other contractors. The Contractor shall—

(1) Obtain the required employee notice poster from the Division of Interpretations and Standards, Office of Labor-Management Standards, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-5605, Washington, DC 20210, or from any field office of the Department's Office of Labor-Management Standards or Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs;

(2) Download a copy of the poster from the Office of Labor-Management Standards website at http://www.olms.dol.gov; or

(3) Reproduce and use exact duplicate copies of the Department of Labor's official poster.

(g) The Contractor shall include the substance of this clause in every subcontract or purchase order that exceeds the simplified acquisition threshold, entered into in connection with this contract, unless exempted by the Department of Labor Deputy Assistant Secretary for Labor-Management Programs on account of special circumstances in the national interest under authority of 29 CFR 470.3(c). For indefinite quantity subcontracts, the Contractor shall include the substance of this clause if the value of orders in any calendar year of the subcontract is expected to exceed the simplified acquisition threshold. Pursuant to 29 CFR part 470, Subpart B—Compliance Evaluations, Complaint Investigations and Enforcement Procedures, the Secretary of Labor may direct the Contractor to take such action in the enforcement of these regulations, including the imposition of sanctions for noncompliance with respect to any such subcontract or purchase order. If the Contractor becomes involved in litigation with a subcontractor or vendor, or is threatened with such involvement, as a result of such direction, the Contractor may request the United States, through the Secretary of Labor, to enter into such litigation to protect the interests of the United States.

I.12 Performance-Based Payments

(FAR 52.232-32) (FEB 2002)

(a) Amount of payments and limitations on payments. Subject to such other limitations and conditions as are specified in this contract and this clause, the amount of payments and limitations on payments shall be specified in the contract's description of the basis for payment.

(b) Contractor request for performance-based payment. The Contractor may submit requests for payment of performance-based payments not more frequently than monthly, in a form and manner acceptable to the Contracting Officer. Unless otherwise authorized by the Contracting Officer, all performance-based payments in any period for which payment is being requested shall be included in a single request, appropriately itemized and totaled. The Contractor's request shall contain the information and certification detailed in paragraphs (l) and (m) of this clause.

(c) Approval and payment of requests.

(1) The Contractor shall not be entitled to payment of a request for performance-based payment prior to successful accomplishment of the event or performance criterion for which payment is requested. The Contracting Officer shall determine whether the event or performance criterion for which payment is requested has been successfully accomplished in accordance with the terms of the contract. The Contracting Officer may,

at any time, require the Contractor to substantiate the successful performance of any event or performance criterion which has been or is represented as being payable. (2) A payment under this performance-based payment clause is a contract financing payment under the Prompt Payment clause of this contract and not subject to the interest penalty provisions of the Prompt Payment Act. The designated payment office will pay approved requests on the 30th day after receipt of the request for performance-based payment. However, the designated payment office is not required to provide payment if the Contracting Officer requires substantiation as provided in paragraph (c)(1) of this clause, or inquires into the status of an event or performance criterion, or into any of the conditions listed in paragraph (e) of this clause, or into the Contractor certification. The payment period will not begin until the Contracting Officer approves the request. (3) The approval by the Contracting Officer of a request for performance-based payment does not constitute an acceptance by the Government and does not excuse the Contractor from performance of obligations under this contract.

(d) Liquidation of performance-based payments.

(1) Performance-based finance amounts paid prior to payment for delivery of an item shall be liquidated by deducting a percentage or a designated dollar amount from the delivery payment. If the performance-based finance payments are on a delivery item basis, the liquidation amount for each such line item shall be the percent of that delivery item price that was previously paid under performance-based finance payments or the designated dollar amount. If the performance-based finance payments are on a whole contract basis, liquidation shall be by either predesignated liquidation amounts or a liquidation percentage.

(2) If at any time the amount of payments under this contract exceeds any limitation in this contract, the Contractor shall repay to the Government the excess. Unless otherwise determined by the Contracting Officer, such excess shall be credited as a reduction in the unliquidated performance-based payment balance(s), after adjustment of invoice payments and balances for any retroactive price adjustments.

(e) Reduction or suspension of performance-based payments. The Contracting Officer may reduce or suspend performance-based payments, liquidate performance-based payments by deduction from any payment under the contract, or take a combination of these actions after finding upon substantial evidence any of the following conditions:

(1) The Contractor failed to comply with any material requirement of this contract (which includes paragraphs (h) and (i) of this clause).

(2) Performance of this contract is endangered by the Contractor's

(i) failure to make progress, or

(ii) unsatisfactory financial condition.

(3) The Contractor is delinquent in payment of any subcontractor or supplier under this contract in the ordinary course of business.

(f) Title.

(1) Title to the property described in this paragraph (f) shall vest in the Government. Vestiture shall be immediately upon the date of the first performance-based payment under this contract, for property acquired or produced before that date. Otherwise, vestiture shall occur when the property is or should have been allocable or properly chargeable to this contract

(2) "Property," as used in this clause, includes all of the following described items acquired or produced by the Contractor that are or should be allocable or properly chargeable to this contract under sound and generally accepted accounting principles and practices:

(i) Parts, materials, inventories, and work in process;

(ii) Special tooling and special test equipment to which the Government is to acquire title under any other clause of this contract;

(iii) Nondurable (i.e., noncapital) tools, jigs, dies, fixtures, molds, patterns, taps, gauges, test equipment and other similar manufacturing aids, title to which would not be obtained as special tooling under subparagraph (f)(2)(ii) of this clause; and (iv) Drawings and technical data, to the extent the Contractor or subcontractors

are required to deliver them to the Government by other clauses of this contractor.

(3) Although title to property is in the Government under this clause, other applicable clauses of this contract (e.g., the termination or special tooling clauses) shall determine the handling and disposition of the property.

(4) The Contractor may sell any scrap resulting from production under this contract, without requesting the Contracting Officer's approval, provided that any significant reduction in the value of the property to which the Government has title under this clause is reported in writing to the Contracting Officer.

(5) In order to acquire for its own use or dispose of property to which title is vested in the Government under this clause, the Contractor must obtain the Contracting Officer's advance approval of the action and the terms. If approved, the basis for payment (the events or performance criteria) to which the property is related shall be deemed to be not in compliance with the terms of the contract and not payable (if the property is part of or needed for performance), and the Contractor shall refund the related performance-based payments in accordance with paragraph (d) of this clause.

(6) When the Contractor completes all of the obligations under this contract, including liquidation of all performance-based payments, title shall vest in the Contractor for all property (or the proceeds thereof) not--

(i) Delivered to, and accepted by, the Government under this contract; or

(ii) Incorporated in supplies delivered to, and accepted by, the Government under

this contract and to which title is vested in the Government under this clause. (7) The terms of this contract concerning liability for Government-furnished property shall not apply to property to which the Government acquired title solely under this clause.

(g) Risk of loss. Before delivery to and acceptance by the Government, the Contractor shall bear the risk of loss for property, the title to which vests in the Government under this clause, except to the extent the Government expressly assumes the risk. If any property is damaged, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the basis of payment (the events or performance criteria) to which the property is related shall be deemed to be not in compliance with the terms of the

contract and not payable (if the property is part of or needed for performance), and the Contractor shall refund the related performance-based payments in accordance with paragraph (d) of this clause.

(h) Records and controls. The Contractor shall maintain records and controls adequate for administration of this clause. The Contractor shall have no entitlement to performance-based payments during any time the Contractor's records or controls are determined by the Contracting Officer to be inadequate for administration of this clause.

(i) Reports and Government access. The Contractor shall promptly furnish reports, certificates, financial statements, and other pertinent information requested by the Contracting Officer for the administration of this clause and to determine that an event or other criterion prompting a financing payment has been successfully accomplished. The Contractor shall give the Government reasonable opportunity to examine and verify the Contractor's records and to examine and verify the Contractor's performance of this contract for administration of this clause.

(j) Special terms regarding default. If this contract is terminated under the Default clause, (1) the Contractor shall, on demand, repay to the Government the amount of unliquidated performance-based payments, and (2) title shall vest in the Contractor, on full liquidation of all performance-based payments, for all property for which the Government elects not to require delivery under the Default clause of this contract. The Government shall be liable for no payment except as provided by the Default clause.

(k) Reservation of rights.

(1) No payment or vesting of title under this clause shall:

(i) excuse the Contractor from performance of obligations under this contract, or(ii) constitute a waiver of any of the rights or remedies of the parties under the contract.

(2) The Government's rights and remedies under this clause:

(i) shall not be exclusive, but rather shall be in addition to any other rights and remedies provided by law or this contract, and

(ii) shall not be affected by delayed, partial, or omitted exercise of any right, remedy, power, or privilege, nor shall such exercise or any single exercise preclude or impair any further exercise under this clause or the exercise of any other right, power, or privilege of the Government.

(1) Content of Contractor's request for performance-based payment. The Contractor's request for performance-based payment shall contain the following:

(1) The name and address of the Contractor;

(2) The date of the request for performance-based payment;

(3) The contract number and/or other identifier of the contract or order under which the request is made;

(4) Such information and documentation as is required by the contract's description of the basis for payment; and

(5) A certification by a Contractor official authorized to bind the Contractor, as specified in paragraph (m) of this clause.

(m) Content of Contractor's certification. As required in paragraph (l)(5) of this clause, the Contractor shall make the following certification in each request for performance-based payment:

I certify to the best of my knowledge and belief that--

(1) This request for performance-based payment is true and correct; this request (and attachments) has been prepared from the books and records of the Contractor, in accordance with the contract and the instructions of the Contracting Officer;
 (2) (Except as reported in writing on ______), all payments to subcontractors and suppliers under this contract have been paid, or will be paid, currently, when due in the ordinary course of business;

(3) There are no encumbrances (except as reported in writing on _____) against the property acquired or produced for, and allocated or properly chargeable to, the contract which would affect or impair the Government's title;

(4) There has been no materially adverse change in the financial condition of the Contractor since the submission by the Contractor to the Government of the most recent written information dated ______; and

(5) After the making of this requested performance-based payment, the amount of all payments for each deliverable item for which performance-based payments have been requested will not exceed any limitation in the contract, and the amount of all payments under the contract will not exceed any limitation in the contract.

I.13 Qualifications Of Contractor Employees

(HSAR 3052.237-70) (NOV 2004) (Deviation)

(a) "Sensitive Information" means information that is:

(1) Protected Critical Infrastructure Information (PCII) as described in the Critical Infrastructure Information Act of 2002, 6 U.S.C. sections 211-224; its implementing regulations, 6 CFR Part 29; or the applicable PCII Procedures Manual; or

(2) Sensitive Security Information (SSI), as described in 49 CFR Part 1520; or

(3) Sensitive but Unclassified Information (SBU), which consists of any other unclassified information which:

(i) if lost, misused, modified, or accessed without authorization, could adversely affect the national interest, proprietary rights, the conduct of Federal programs, or individual privacy under 5 U.S.C. section 552a; and,

(ii) if provided by the government to the contractor, is marked in such a way as to place a reasonable person on notice of its sensitive nature.

(b) "Information Technology Resources" include, but are not limited to, computer equipment, networking equipment, telecommunications equipment, cabling, network drives, computer drives, network software, computer software, software programs, intranet sites, and internet sites.

(c) Contractor employees working on this contract must complete such forms, as may be necessary for security or other reasons, including the conduct of background investigations to determine suitability. Completed forms shall be submitted as directed by the Contracting Officer. Upon the Contracting Officer's request, the Contractor's employees shall be fingerprinted, or subject to other investigations as required. All contractor employees requiring recurring access to Government facilities or access to sensitive information or IT resources are required to have a favorably adjudicated background investigation prior to commencing work on this contract unless this requirement is waived under Departmental procedures.

(d) The Contracting Officer may require the contractor to prohibit individuals from working on the contract if the government deems their initial or continued employment contrary to the public interest for any reason, including, but not limited to, carelessness, insubordination, incompetence, or security concerns.

(e) Work under this contract may involve access to sensitive information. Therefore, the Contractor shall not disclose, orally or in writing, any sensitive information to any person unless authorized in writing by the Contracting Officer. For those contractor employees authorized access to sensitive information, the contractor shall ensure that these persons receive training concerning the protection and disclosure of sensitive information both during and after contract performance.

(f) The Contractor shall include the substance of this clause in all subcontracts at any tier where the subcontractor may have access to Government facilities, sensitive information, or resources.

Alternate (NOV 2004) Deviation. If the TO CO has determined that the contractor will not have access to Information Technology (IT) resources, but contractor employee access to other sensitive information or Government facilities must nonetheless be limited to U. S. citizens and lawful permanent residents, the following paragraphs may be incorporated into Task Orders:

(g) Each individual employed under the contract shall be a citizen of the United States of America, or an alien who has been lawfully admitted for permanent residence as evidenced by an Alien Registration Receipt Card Form I-151. Any exceptions must be approved by the Department's Chief Security Officer or designee.

(h) Contractors shall identify in their proposals, the names and citizenship of all non-U.S. citizens proposed to work under the contract. Any additions or deletions of personnel who are non-U.S. citizen after contract award shall also be reported to the contracting officer.

I.14 Information Technology Systems Access For Contractors (HSAR 3052.237-71) (NOV 2004) (Deviation)

(a) "Sensitive Information" means information that is:

(1) Protected Critical Infrastructure Information (PCII) as described in the Critical Infrastructure Information Act of 2002, 6 U.S.C. sections 211-224; its implementing regulations, 6 CFR Part 29; or the applicable PCII Procedures Manual; or

(2) Sensitive Security Information (SSI), as described in 49 CFR Part 1520; or

(3) Sensitive but Unclassified Information (SBU), which consists of any other unclassified information which:

- (i) if lost, misused, modified, or accessed without authorization, could adversely affect the national interest, proprietary rights, the conduct of Federal programs, or individual privacy under 5 U.S.C. section 552a; and,
- (ii) if provided by the government to the contractor, is marked in such a way as to place a reasonable person on notice of its sensitive nature.

(b) "Information Technology Resources" include, but are not limited to, computer equipment, networking equipment, telecommunications equipment, cabling, network drives, computer drives, network software, computer software, software programs, intranet sites, and internet sites.

(c) Contractor employees working on this contract must complete such forms, as may be necessary for security or other reasons, including the conduct of background investigations to determine suitability. Completed forms shall be submitted as directed by the Contracting Officer. Upon the Contracting Officer's request, the Contractor's employees shall be fingerprinted, or subject to other investigations as required. All contractor employees requiring recurring access to Government facilities or access to sensitive information or IT resources are required to have a favorably adjudicated background investigation prior to commencing work on this contract unless this requirement is waived under Departmental procedures.

(d) The Contracting Officer may require the contractor to prohibit individuals from working on the contract if the government deems their initial or continued employment contrary to the public interest for any reason, including, but not limited to, carelessness, insubordination, incompetence, or security concerns.

(e) Work under this contract may involve access to sensitive information. Therefore, the Contractor shall not disclose, orally or in writing, any sensitive information to any person unless authorized in writing by the Contracting Officer. For those contractor employees authorized access to sensitive information, the contractor shall ensure that these persons receive training concerning the protection and disclosure of sensitive information both during and after contract performance.

(f) Contractors shall identify in their proposals, the names and citizenship of all non-U.S. citizens proposed to work under the contract. Any additions or deletions of personnel who are non-U.S. citizen after contract award shall also be reported to the contracting officer.

(g) The Contractor shall include the substance of this clause in all subcontracts at any tier where the subcontractor may have access to Government facilities, sensitive information, or resources.

(h) Before receiving access to IT resources under this contract the individual must receive a security briefing, which the COTR will arrange, and complete any nondisclosure agreement furnished by DHS.

(i) The contractor shall have access only to those areas of DHS Organizational Element (OE) information technology resources explicitly stated in this contract or approved by the COTR in writing as necessary for performance of the work under this contract. Any attempts by contractor personnel to gain access to any information technology resources not expressly authorized by the statement of work, other terms and conditions in this contract, or as approved in writing by the COTR, is strictly prohibited. In the event of violation of this provision, DHS will take appropriate actions with regard to the contract and the individual(s) involved.

(j) Contractor access to DHS networks from a remote location is a temporary privilege for mutual convenience while the contractor performs business for the DHS OE. It is not a right, a guarantee of access, a condition of the contract, nor is it Government Furnished Equipment (GFE).

(k) Contractor access will be terminated for unauthorized use. The contractor agrees to hold and save DHS harmless from any unauthorized use and agrees not to request additional time or money under the contract for any delays resulting from unauthorized use or access.

(1) Non-U.S. citizens shall not be authorized to access or assist in the development, operation, management or maintenance of Department IT systems under the contract, unless a waiver has been granted by the Head of the Organizational Element or designee, with the concurrence of the Office of Security and Department's CIO or designee. In order for a waiver to be granted:

- (i) The individual must be a legal permanent resident of the U.S. or a citizen of Ireland, Israel, the Republic of the Philippines, or any nation on the Allied Nations List maintained by the Department of State.
- (ii) All required security forms specified by the government and any necessary background check must be satisfactorily completed.

- (iii) There must be a compelling reason for using this individual as opposed to a U.S. citizen.
- (iv) The waiver must be in the best interest of the Government.

I.15 Contractor Personnel Screening For Unclassified IT Access (HSAR 3052.237-72) (DEC 2003)

(a) Contractor personnel requiring privileged access or limited risk assessment level. Guidance for selecting the appropriate level of screening is based on the risk of adverse impact to DHS missions, as indicated in FIPS PUB 199, Standards for Security Categorization of Federal Information and Information Systems (Initial Public Draft).

(b) The Contractor shall afford DHS, including the Office of Inspector General, access to the Contractor's and subcontractors' facilities, installations, operations, documentation, databases and personnel used in performance of the contract. Access shall be provided to the extent required to carry out a program of IT inspection, investigation and audit to safeguard against threats and hazards to the integrity, availability and confidentiality of DHS data or to the function of computer systems operated on behalf of DHS, and to preserve evidence of computer crime.

(c) The Contractor shall incorporate the substance of this clause in all subcontracts that meet the conditions in paragraph (a) of this clause.

(End of Section I)

.

SECTION J – LIST OF ATTACHMENTS

B-1 Labor Rate Tables

(End of Section J)

۰

DHS EAGLE LABOR CATEGORY TABLE

			_			·		DHS EAGLE LABOR CATEGORY TABLE	
1	GOVERNMENT LABOR	FC1	FC2	FC3	FC4	FC5	CONTRACTOR LABOR	CONTRACTOR DESCRIPTION	CONTRACTOR QUALIFICATIONS
	CATEGORY			L			CATEGORY		
		-							
<u>ĩ</u>	Administrative Specialists	X	- x	x	T X	x	Business Administrator I	b(4)	b(4)
2	Administrative Specialists (Senior)	X	x	T X	X	X	Business Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)
3	Application Developer/Programmer	CHARAS -	12 16 18	18-5220	2/2/201	27.25 M	AND A DAY OF A DAY	A STATE OF THE STATE	
						1 1 1 1			
4	Application Programmer (Junior)	-	STREES!	THE REAL PROPERTY.	SEAL COLUMN	776356233			
	Application Systems Analyst	Bay (SOM)	ENVISED OF		100000000000000000000000000000000000000	300(00000)	States and a second		Contraction of the local distance of the loc
		000000000000	220011002030	meter With Bill	200301,0004	100000000000000000000000000000000000000			
6	Applications Engineer (Junior)	1000000000	ALLEY ALLEY						
7	Applications Engineer (Intermediate)						and the second se		and the state of the second
		190013000	Sold States	363,467774	COMPA	MARK.	STATUS CONTRACTOR AND A STATUS		CONTRACTOR AND ADDRESS OF ADDRESS OF ADDRESS OF ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS ADDRESS
8	Applications Engineer (Senior)								
	Business Case Analyst	X	X	L		X	Business Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)
10	Business Case Specialist	X			X	x	Business Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering	х		X	X	х	Business Process Engineer I	b(4)	b(4)
	Specialist (Junior)						u u		1
	Business Process Reengineering	x		x	x	x	Business Process Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)
	Specialist			1	^	^	Dubilitios Trocus Englisor II		5(1)
13	Business Process Reengineering	x		x		-	Business Process Engineer III		b(4)
1 10	Dusiness Process Reengineering	^		^ ا	[X	x	Dusiness Process Engineer III	b(4)	(^v ³)
	Specialist (Senior)	ل		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	———			
14	Communications Network Manager	х	х	l	1		Network Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)
				L					
	Communications Specialist	X	X]				b(4)	b(4)
	Communications/Network Engineer	X	x					b(4)	b(4)
17	Computer Systems Analyst (Junior)				Section 201	26122-07A			
''	Comparer Systems remayar (rumor)	693			1800SQU				and the second
$\vdash - \downarrow$	<u></u>	35001111111	itenes anno 1		******	annan an a			h(4)
	Computer Systems Analyst	x	X	X	X		Systems Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)
19	Computer Systems Analyst (Senior)	х		x	x	x	Systems Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)
				[
20	Configuration Management Specialist	х	X	X	X	x	CM/DM Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)
1 1	(Associate)				Į		, i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i		
21	Configuration Management Specialist	x	x	x	X	x	CM/DM Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)
1 - 1	(Intermediate)			l ^^	^		Child David Thinkiy St III		-
<u> </u>	Configuration Management Specialist	~				<u> </u>	CM/DM Analyst IV		5.00
22		х	х	x	х	х	CM/DM Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)
	(Lead)			<u> </u>					
	Database Analyst/Programmer	X	<u>x</u>		<u>x</u>	x		b(4)	b(4)
	Database Management Specialist	X	X	L	X				b(4)
25	Database Management Specialist	X			x		Database Administrator III	b(4)	b(4)
	(Senior)]]
26	Deployment Manager	Х	X				Network Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)
27	Deployment Technician	X	X				Network Engineer II	5(4)	b(4)
28	Deployment Technician (Senior)	X	x					5(4) 5(4)	b(4)
29	Disaster Recovery Specialist	x	x	x	x				b(4)
1 27	Disaster Recovery Specialist	^	^	^	^			b(4)	0(4)
<u>├</u>				├ ──	┝━┯═┥		Expert II		1 (A)
30	Functional Analyst	x		1	X	х	Business Domain/Subject Matter	b(4)	b(4)
				ļ			Expert I		
31	Functional Analyst (Senior)	Х		[x	x	Business Domain/Subject Matter	b(4)	b(4)
							Expert III		<u> </u>
32	Hardware Specialist	X	X				Systems Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)
	Hardware Technician	X	X	[b(4)	b(4)
~]					1				[``'
34	Hardware Technician (Senior)	x	x	<u> </u>			Field Service Technician VI	5/1)	b(4)
"	rimeware reconneight (Securit)	^	^	1			TICKLOCITCULLICIAL VI	b(4)	(¹)
<u>}</u>				 		<u> </u>	N 1 B 1 4		
	Help Desk Manager		<u>x</u>					<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
	Help Desk Specialist		X					b(4)	b(4)
	Information Engineer (Principal)	X		X	X	X		b(4)	b(4)
	Information Resource Management	X	x	x	x	x		b(4)	b(4)
	Analyst			1					1
39	Information Technology Consultant	X	x	x	x	х	Architect III	b(4)	b(4)
1 1	and a contrology constraint	••	~	l ^		^			<u>``</u>
	Information Technology Senior	x				x	Architect I V		b(4)
40		~		۱ I	X	~	ATCHICCT I Y	b(4)	(1)
	Consultant								
41	Information Technology Training	х	х	1	X	x	Training Specialist I	b(4)	b(4)
	Specialist (Junior)			L					
42	IT Security Specialist (Junior)	X	X	X	x	X	Computer Security Analyst I Computer Security Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)
43	IT Security Specialist	X	x	X	x	x	Computer Security Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)
44	IT Security Specialist (Senior)	x	X	x	x	x	Computer Security Analyst IV	5(4)	b(4)
45	LAN/Deskside Support Technician	X	X	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		b(4)	b(4)
~	and a second copport found(c)di)	^	^	1	ļ		open resumen pupper result I		
I				·	<u> </u>	L			L

								DHS EAGLE LABOR CATEGORY TABLE	
	GOVERNMENT LABOR CATEGORY	FC1	FC2	FC3	FC4	FC5	CONTRACTOR LABOR CATEGORY	CONTRACTOR DESCRIPTION	CONTRACTOR QUALIFICATIONS
46	Project Control Specialist		X	X	Х	X	Program Control Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)
47	Project Manager	X	x	x	х	X	Project/Task Manager III	b(4)	b(4)
48	Quality Assurance Analyst	X	x	X	X	X	QA/QC Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)
49	Quality Assurance Manager	X	X	х	X	X	QA/QC Manager II	b(4)	b(4)
50	Quality Assurance Specialist	X	х	X	X	x	QA/OC Engineer/Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)
51	Subject Matter Expert	X	x	X	х	х		b(4)	b(4)
52	System Developer	1 x l	X	_	x			b(4)	b(4)
	System Operations Manager		x					b(4)	b(4)
54	System Operator		x				Computer Operator II	b(4)	b(4)
55	Systems Administrator (Junior)	1-1	X			_	System Administrator I	6(4)	b(4)
56	Systems Administrator	x	x	x				b(4)	b(4)
57	Systems Architect	X		х	х	x		b(4)	b(4)
58	Systems Draftsman	X			X		CAD Designer II	b(4)	b(4)
59	Systems Engineer	T X I	x	x	x		Systems Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)
60	Systems Engineer (Senior)		THE DAY				Second and the second se		
61	Technical Writer/Editor	X	x	х	х	x	Technical Writer/Editor II	b(4)	b(4)
62	Test Engineer (Associate)	x	_	х	х		Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)
63	Test Engineer (Intermediate)	x		x	х		Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst	b(4)	b(4)
64	Test Engineer (Senior)	x		х	х		Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst	b(4)	b(4)
65	Training Specialist	1 x 1	x	x	x	- <u>x</u>	Training Specialist II	b(4)	b(4)
	Training Specialist (Senior)	1 x 1			x				(b(4)
67	Voice Communications Manager	X	x	х			Telecommunications Engineer/Analyst		b(4)
68	Web Architect					SIS COM	Contraction of the second second second		
69	Web Content Administrator	X	X	x	х	x	Web/Email Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)
	Web Designer			509 (659)X					
71	Web Software Developer	50 CS	00001000	101/0329	20000	100//05	Charles and Comparison of the State		

.

DHS EAGLE CONTRACTOR SITE HOURLY RATES

#	Government Labor Category Title	Contractor Labor Category Title	YEAR 1	YEAR 2	YEAR 3	YEAR 4	YEAR 5	OPTION YEAR 1	OPTION YEAR 2
	Administrative Specialists	Business Administrator I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
2	Administrative Specialists (Senior)	Business Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Application Developer/Programmer		8(0)	507					1
4	Application Programmer (Junior)								
5	Application Systems Analyst								
6	Applications Engineer (Junior)								
	Applications Engineer (Intermediate)		CINE OF STREET			7		Sec. 1	Station of
	Applications Engineer (Senior)			New York Street of	1990 Contraction	No. of Concession, No. of Conces			
	Business Case Analyst	Business Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Case Specialist	Business Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist (Junior)	Business Process Engineer (b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist	Business Process Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist (Senior)	Business Process Engineer III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications Network Manager	Network Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications Specialist	Network Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications/Network Engineer	Network Engineer III	0(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Computer Systems Analyst (Junior)			<u> </u>	0(4)	0(4)		0(4)	
10	Computer Systems Analyst	Systems Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Computer Systems Analyst Computer Systems Analyst (Senior)	Systems Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Associate)	CM/DM Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Intermediate)	CM/DM Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Intermediate)					b(4)	b(4)	b(4) b(4)	b(4)
		CM/DM Analyst IV	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Database Analyst/Programmer Database Management Specialist	Database Programmer/Analyst I	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4) b(4)	b(4) b(4)		b(4)	b(4) b(4)
		Database Administrator II	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)		b(4)	b(4) b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
20	Database Management Specialist (Senior) Deployment Manager	Database Administrator III	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4) b(4)			b(4) b(4)	b(4)
		Network Engineer IV	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)		b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Deployment Technician	Network Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)		
28	Deployment Technician (Senior)	Network Engineer III	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	Disaster Recovery Specialist	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	<u>b(4)</u>
	Functional Analyst	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Functional Analyst (Senior)	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert III	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	<u>b(4)</u>	<u>b(4)</u>
	Hardware Specialist	Systems Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
33	Hardware Technician	Field Service Technician II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
		(WD Title: Electronics Tech, Maint II) \$45,594							<u> </u>
34	Hardware Technician (Senior)	Field Service Technician VI	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
		(WD Title: Engineering Technician V) \$69,930				<u> </u>			
	Help Desk Manager	Help Desk Supervisor	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
36	Help Desk Specialist	Help Desk Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	<u>b(4)</u>
37	Information Engineer (Principal)	Information Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)
38	Information Resource Management Analyst	Project/Task Manager I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
39	Information Technology Consultant	Architect III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
	Information Technology Senior Consultant	Architect IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
41	Information Technology Training Specialist (Junior)	Training Specialist I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	IT Security Specialist (Junior)	Computer Security Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	IT Security Specialist	Computer Security Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	IT Security Specialist (Senior)	Computer Security Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
45	LAN/Deskside Support Technician	User/Technical Support Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
46	Project Control Specialist	Program Control Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Project Manager	Project/Task Manager III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
48	Quality Assurance Analyst	QA/QC Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	_b(4)	b(4)	b(4)

DHS EAGLE CONTRACTOR SITE HOURLY RATES

#	Government Labor Category Title	Contractor Labor Category Title	YEAR 1	YEAR 2	YEAR 3	YEAR 4	YEAR 5	OPTION YEAR 1	OPTION YEAR 2
49	Quality Assurance Manager	QA/QC Manager II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(<u>4</u>)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
50	Quality Assurance Specialist	QA/QC Engineer/Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
51	Subject Matter Expert	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
52	System Developer	Systems Programmer III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
53	System Operations Manager	Computer Operations Supervisor II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
54	System Operator	Computer Operator II WD Title: same)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
55	Systems Administrator (Junior)	System Administrator I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(<u>4</u>)	b(4)	b(4)
56	Systems Administrator	System Administrator III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
57	Systems Architect	Architect II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
58	Systems Draftsman	CAD Designer II	b(4)	b(4)		b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
59	Systems Engineer	Systems Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
60	Systems Engineer (Senior)								
61	Technical Writer/Editor	Technical Writer/Editor II	b(4)	b(4)	b <u>(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
62	Test Engineer (Associate)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
63	Test Engineer (Intermediate)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)		<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
64	Test Engineer (Senior)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	.b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
65	Training Specialist	Training Specialist II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
66	Training Specialist (Senior)	Training Specialist III	b(4)		b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
	Voice Communications Manager	Telecommunications Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Web Architect	the second s		CLARK STREET	Main south	Via State State		8 16 200 L	ALANDER
	Web Content Administrator	Web/Email Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Web Designer					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
71	Web Software Developer								
		Travel Markup Percentage	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
		Materials or Subcontracts Markup Percentage	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)

٠

DHS EAGLE GOVERNMENT SITE HOURLY RATES

.

#	Government Labor Category Title	Contractor Labor Category Title	YEAR 1	YEAR 2	YEAR 3	YEAR 4	YEAR 5	OPTION YEAR 1	OPTION YEAR 2
F				1.40			1.00		
1	Administrative Specialists	Business Administrator I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
2	Administrative Specialists (Senior)	Business Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	Application Developer/Programmer							Received	
4	Application Programmer (Junior)			5					
	Application Systems Analyst								
6	Applications Engineer (Junior)								
17	Applications Engineer (Intermediate)								
8	Applications Engineer (Senior)								
	Business Case Analyst	Business Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
10	Business Case Specialist	Business Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist (Junior)	Business Process Engineer I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist	Business Process Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Business Process Reengineering Specialist (Senior)	Business Process Engineer III	b(<u>4</u>)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications Network Manager	Network Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications Specialist	Network Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Communications/Network Engineer	Network Engineer III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
17	Computer Systems Analyst (Junior)							and the second second	
18	Computer Systems Analyst	Systems Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
19	Computer Systems Analyst (Senior)	Systems Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Associate)	CM/DM Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Intermediate)	CM/DM Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Configuration Management Specialist (Lead)	CM/DM Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
23	Database Analyst/Programmer	Database Programmer/Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Database Management Specialist	Database Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Database Management Specialist (Senior)	Database Administrator III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Deployment Manager	Network Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
27	Deployment Technician	Network Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Deployment Technician (Senior)	Network Engineer III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	Disaster Recovery Specialist	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
30	Functional Analyst	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Functional Analyst (Senior)	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
32	Hardware Specialist	Systems Engineer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
33	Hardware Technician	Field Service Technician II		b(4)				b(4)	b(4)
33	riardware reclinician		b(4)	0(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	0(4)	0(4)
1	Hardware Technician (Senior)	(WD Title: Electronics Tech, Maint II) \$45,594 Field Service Technician VI	1.(1)	1.(4)		1.(4)	1-(4)	1.(4)	
34	nardware rechnician (Senior)		b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Lists Davis Manager	(WD Title: Engineering Technician V) \$69,930				1.40	1(1)	1.00	
	Help Desk Manager	Help Desk Supervisor	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	Help Desk Specialist	Help Desk Analyst II	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)
	Information Engineer (Principal)	Information Engineer IV	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Information Resource Management Analyst	Project/Task Manager I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>
	Information Technology Consultant	Architect	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)
40	Information Technology Senior Consultant	Architect IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	<u>b(4)</u>	b(4)
41	Information Technology Training Specialist (Junior)	Training Specialist I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
42	IT Security Specialist (Junior)	Computer Security Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	IT Security Specialist	Computer Security Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	IT Security Specialist (Senior)	Computer Security Analyst IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
45	LAN/Deskside Support Technician	User/Technical Support Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
46	Project Control Specialist	Program Control Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Project Manager	Project/Task Manager III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
48	Quality Assurance Analyst	QA/QC Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)

DHS EAGLE GOVERNMENT SITE HOURLY RATES

#	Government Labor Category Title	Contractor Labor Category Title	YEAR 1	YEAR 2	YEAR 3	YEAR 4	YEAR 5	OPTION YEAR 1	OPTION YEAR 2
49	Quality Assurance Manager	QA/QC Manager II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
50	Quality Assurance Specialist	QA/QC Engineer/Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
51	Subject Matter Expert	Business Domain/Subject Matter Expert II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
52	System Developer	Systems Programmer III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
53	System Operations Manager	Computer Operations Supervisor II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
54	System Operator	Computer Operator II WD Title: same)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
55	Systems Administrator (Junior)	System Administrator I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
56	Systems Administrator	System Administrator III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
57	Systems Architect	Architect II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
58	Systems Draftsman	CAD Designer II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
59	Systems Engineer	Systems Engineer IV	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
60	Systems Engineer (Senior)								
61	Technical Writer/Editor	Technical Writer/Editor II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
62	Test Engineer (Associate)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst I	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Test Engineer (Intermediate)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
64	Test Engineer (Senior)	Test and Evaluation Engineer/Analyst III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Training Specialist	Training Specialist II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
66	Training Specialist (Senior)	Training Specialist III	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
67	Voice Communications Manager	Telecommunications Engineer/Analyst II	b(4)	b(4)	b(<u>4)</u>	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Web Architect								
	Web Content Administrator	Web/Email Administrator II	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
	Web Designer								
71	Web Software Developer								
		Travel Markup Percentage	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)
		Materials or Subcontracts Markup Percentage	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)	b(4)

.

AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION/MC	DIFICATION OF CONTRACT	<u> </u>	I. CONTRACT ID CODE	PAGE OF PAGES
AMENDMENTMODIFICATION NO.	3, EFFECTIVE DATE	A. REQU	ISITION/PURCHASE REQ. NO.	5. PROJECT NO. (Il applicable)
400001	See Block 16C			
ISSUED BY	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC	7. ADM	NISTERED BY (If other than item 6)	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC
J.S. Dept. of Homeland S	Becurity	Depa	rtment of Homeland	Security
Office of Procurement Op		1	ce of Procurement O	ps. (ITAC)
Information Tech. Acquie 245 Murray Lane, SW	HELON DIV.	1	Murray Drive . 410	
Building 410			ington DC 20528	
Mashington DC 20528				
NAME AND ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR	No., street, county, Shile and ZIP Code)	(x) w	AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO	.
NISYS CORPORATION				
1720 PLAZA AMERICA DRIV	E	90.	DATED (SEE ITEM 11)	
OWER III				<u> </u>
ESTON VA 201904757			MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTOR HQDC-06-D-00023	IDER NO.
		105	DATED (SEE ITEM 11)	
CODE 1507806740000	FACILITY CODE	. 0	6/28/2006	
	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIE	S TO AMENDAL	INTE OF SOLICITATIONS	
	ES TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTSIO			
B. THE ABOVE NUMBERED appropriation data, etc.) S	CONTRACT/ORGER IS MODIFIED TO R	EFLECT THE AL	MINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as Y OF FAR 43.103(b).	changes in paying office,
C. THIS SUPPLEMENTAL A	GREEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUA	NT TO AUTHOR	ITY OF:	
X 43.103(a)(3)				·····
D. OTHER (Specify type of m	Kancelon and Buindryy			
C MIRODZANZ. Obelander	lis not. Dilis required to sign Stis doct	umant and tabur	1 copies to the	ຣ ເຣຍເກັດ ດີໂເດຍ.
E IMPORTANT: Contractor 14. DESCRIPTION OF AMENOMENT/MODI				
Tax ID Number: 38-038			•	
DUNS Number: 15078061	/4+0000			
•			,	
See Attached.				
Except as provided herein, as terms and co TRA. NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type			haretofore changed, remains unchange A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACT	
Marianna M. mart		1		والتلو بالمعروب بالمعرب
Managy of Cantral	20		hristina C. Honey	
MI OLI NIL . A MA M	A ALLA HIL		B. UNITED STATES OF AMERICA	15C. DATE SIGNED
- () LUMAR A A A L ()	<u>10305</u>	2007 -	(Alegration of Conversion of	3-5-0

.

.

NSN 7840-01-162-8070 Previous edition unusable STANGARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-83) President by GSA FAR (48 CFR) 53.243 Î

.....

ł.

Modification A00001 is being issued to make the following changes:

1. Contract Section F.9:

Revise the entire clause as follows:

F.9 Contract Status Report

The contractor shall provide a Monthly Task Order Activity Report, which documents the contractor's task order awards and modifications received during the period to be reported. The report is due by the 15^{th} calendar day of each month with activity of the previous month. (For example: The report due February 15^{th} is to cover the activity – new task orders awarded and new modifications received - for the period January 1^{st} through January 31^{st} . If the 15^{th} calendar day falls on a weekend or holiday, the report is due the following business day. If there is no activity during the reporting period, a "no activity" report shall be submitted. The Monthly Task Order Activity Report shall be provided in Microsoft Excel format, as specified in Section J – List of Attachments, B-2 EAGLE Monthly Task Order Activity Report in accordance with the instructions and example provided within the spreadsheet. The specified format and corresponding instructions are hereby made part of this contract.

Additionally, the contractor shall provide copies of all task orders, including task order modifications that have been issued within the monthly reporting period. For purposes of this requirement, a task order will consist of the OF-347 or SF-30 and the SOW, SOO or PBW.

Monthly Task Order Activity Reports and copies of all basic task orders, including task order modifications shall be provided in electronic format and emailed to the EAGLE Contracting Officer at <u>EAGLEADMIN@dhs.gov</u> and the Program Manager at <u>DHSESO@dhs.gov</u>. The subject line of the email notice presenting the submission of the monthly report shall be annotated with - **Monthly Task Order Activity Report (state the** *month*).

2. Contract Section G.2.1:

Revise Paragraphs G.2.1(a) – (c) as follows:

G.2.1 Contracting Officer (CO) – Overall Contract Level

(a) The Contracting Officer (CO) within the Information Technology Acquisition Center has the overall responsibility for the EAGLE contracts. The CO, without right of delegation, is the only authorized individual to take actions on behalf of the Government to amend, modify or deviate from the contract terms, conditions, requirements, specifications, details and/or delivery schedules. The overall CO for this contract is:

Name:	William Thoreen
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations

Information Technology Acquisition Center 245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410 Washington, DC 20526 dhseagleadmin@dhs.gov

(b) Within that CO authority is the ability to delegate to an Administrative Contracting Officer (ACO) for the administration, management and oversight of the contracts. That delegation is as follows:

Name:	Christina "Tina" Honey (large business)
	Alina Livengood (small business)
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	dhseagleadmin@dhs.gov

(c) The ACO points of contact work closely together to provide backup support for both large businesses and small.

3. G.4.4 Task Order Process

ADD clause (j) below as follows:

Email:

(j) <u>Task Order Unique Labor Categories</u>. Task Order Unique Labor Categories are those categories not currently listed in the EAGLE contract but may be required to perform certain task orders within the scope EAGLE. These additional labor categories and rates shall be approved by the EAGLE Contracting Officer (CO) prior to the award of the task order or task order modification. A recommendation by the TO CO shall be made to the EAGLE CO after proposal evaluations have been concluded. The TO CO will forward to the EAGLE CO the following: a justification for the unique labor category, a complete labor category description, and a rate price reasonableness analysis. The additional labor category and rate, once approved, shall apply to that task order only.

4. Subcontracting

Revise the entire clause as follows:

H.19 Subcontracting

(a) In accordance with FAR 52.244-2 - Subcontracts, including Alternate I (Jan 2006), if the Contractor does not have an approved purchasing system, the Contractor shall obtain written contract level Contracting Officer consent prior to subcontracting under a:

(1) Cost-reimbursement, T&M or labor hour type contract (task order); or

(2) Firm fixed price contract (task order) that exceeds \$75 million.

(b) If the Contractor has an approved purchasing system and consent is not required under paragraph (d) of FAR 52.244-2, the Contractor nevertheless shall obtain written contract level Contracting Officer consent prior to subcontract under a:

(1) Fixed Price arrangement where 50% or more of the task order work to be conducted by the subcontractor.

The notification shall include the information required by paragraphs (f)(1)(i) through (f)(1)(iv) of the FAR 52.244-2 Subcontracts clause.

The subcontracting plan small business goals for large businesses under this contract are as follows:

Type of Business	Goal % of Total Planned Subcontracting Dollars
Small Business (SB)	40%
Small Disadvantaged Businesses (SDB)	5%
Women-Owned Small Businesses (WOSB)	5%
Service-Disabled Veteran Owned Small Business (SDVOSB)	3%
Veteran-Owned Small Business (included in SDVOSB)	3%
HUBZone	3%

(c) The Government reserves the right to require a subcontracting plan, as prescribed in FAR 52.219-9, at the task order level.

(d) The Contractor may add or delete Subcontractors without the express written consent of the Government provided the conditions of paragraph (a) and (b) above are met. With regard to any labor hour or time and material task orders, any subcontractor approved for addition to the contract shall be reimbursed via the labor rates set forth in Attachment B-1. No additions or adjustments will be made to account for added Subcontractors.

5. Contract Section I

Revise Section I.1 Clauses Incorporated by Reference as follows:

Add: 52-222.50 Combating Trafficking in Persons (APR 2006)

Correct From: 52.246-6 Termination (Cost Reimbursement) (MAY 2004) and ALT IV (SEPT 1996)

Correct To: 52.249-6 – Termination (Cost Reimbursement) (MAY 2004) and ALT IV (SEPT 1996)

6. Contract Section I.2 Security Requirements for Unclassified IT Resources

Revise paragraph (e) as follows:

(e) Within _*_ days after TO award, the contractor shall submit written proof of IT Security accreditation to DHS for approval by the DHS Contracting Officer. Accreditation will be according to the criteria of the Homeland Security Information Technology Security program Publication, Volume I, Policy Guide, Part A, Sensitive Systems, or any replacement publication, which is available from the Contracting Officer upon request. This accreditation will include a final security plan, risk assessment, security test and evaluation, and disaster recovery plan/continuity of operations plan. This accreditation, when accepted by the Contracting Officer, shall be incorporated into the task order as a compliance document, and shall include a final security plan, a risk assessment, security test and evaluation, and disaster recovery/continuity of operations plan. The contractor shall comply with the approved accreditation documentation. * to be specified on a TO basis.

7. Delete Sections I.13 - I.15 and replace with a new HSAR Security Clause I. 13

I.13 Contractor Employee Access

(HSAR 3052.204-71) (JUN 2006) (If Required for a Task Order)

- (a) Sensitive Information, as used in this Chapter, means any information, the loss, misuse, disclosure, or unauthorized access to or modification of which could adversely affect the national or homeland security interest, or the conduct of Federal programs, or the privacy to which individuals are entitled under Section 552a of title 5, United States Code (the Privacy Act), but which has not been specifically authorized under criteria established by an Executive Order or an Act of Congress to be kept secret in the interest of national defense, homeland security or foreign policy. This definition includes the following categories of information:
- (1) Protected Critical Infrastructure Information(PCII) as set out in the Critical Infrastructure Information Act of 2002 (Title II, Subtitle B, of the Homeland Security Act, Public Law 107-296, 196 Stat. 2135), as amended, the implementing regulations thereto (Title 6, Code of Federal Regulations, Part 29) as amended, the applicable PCII Procedures Manual, as amended, and any supplementary guidance officially communicated by an authorized official of the Department of Homeland Security (including the PCII Program Manager or his/her designee);
- (2) Sensitive Security Information (SSI), as defined in Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations, Part 1520, as amended, "Policies and Procedures of Safeguarding and Control of SSI," as amended, and any supplementary guidance officially communicated by an authorized official of the Department of Homeland Security (including the Assistant Secretary for the Transportation Security Administration or his/her designee);
- (3) Information designated as "For Official Use Only," which is unclassified information of a sensitive nature and the unauthorized disclosure of which could adversely impact a

person's privacy or welfare, the conduct of Federal programs, or other programs or operations essential to the national or homeland security interest; and

- (4) Any information that is designated "sensitive" or subject to other controls, safeguards or Protection in accordance with subsequently adopted homeland security information handling procedures.
 - (b) "Information Technology Resources" includes, but are not limited to, computer equipment, networking, telecommunications equipment, cabling, network drives, computer drives, network software, computer software, software programs, intranet sites, and internet sites.
 - (c) Contractor employees working on a task order must complete such forms as may be necessary for security or other reasons, including the conduct of background investigations to determine suitability. Completed forms shall be submitted as directed by the Contracting Officer under the task order. Upon the Contracting Officer's request, the Contractor's employees shall be fingerprinted, or subject to other investigations as required. All contractor employees requiring recurring access to Government facilities or access to sensitive information or IT resources are required to have a favorably adjudicated background investigation prior to commencing work on the task order unless the requirement is waived under Departmental procedures.
 - (d) The Task Order Contracting Officer may require the contractor to prohibit individuals from working on the task order if the government deems their initial or continued employment contrary to the public interest for any reason, including, but not limited to, carelessness, insubordination, incompetence, or security concerns.
 - (e) Work under the task order may involve access to sensitive information. Therefore, the Contractor shall not disclose, orally or in writing, any sensitive information to any person unless authorized access to sensitive information, the contractor shall ensure that these persons receive training concerning the protection and disclosure of sensitive information both during and after task order performance.
 - (f) The Contractor shall include the substance of this clause in all subcontracts at any tier where the subcontractor may have access to Government facilities, sensitive information, or resources.

Alternate I (JUNE 2006)

- (g) Before receiving access to IT resources under the task order, the individual must receive a security briefing, which the Contracting Officer's Technical Representative (COTR) will arrange, and complete any nondisclosure agreement furnished by DHS.
- (h) The contractor shall have access only to those areas of DHS information technology resources explicitly stated in the task order or approved by the COTR in writing as necessary for performance of the work under the task order. Any attempts by contractor personnel to gain access to any information technology resources not expressly authorized by the Statement of Work, other terms and conditions in the task order or as approved in writing by the COTR, is strictly prohibited. In the event of

violation of this provision, DHS will take appropriate actions with regard to the contract and the individual(s) involved.

- (i) Contractor access to DHS networks from a remote location is temporary privilege for mutual convenience while the contractor performs business for the DHS Component. It is not a right, a guarantee of access, a condition of the task order, or Government Furnished Equipment (GFE).
- (j) Contractor access will be terminated for unauthorized use. The contractor agrees to hold and save DHS harmless from any unauthorized use and agrees not to request additional time or money under the task order for any delays resulting from unauthorized use or access.
- (k) Non-U.S. citizens shall not be authorized to access or assist in the development, operation, management or maintenance of Department IT systems under the task order, unless a waiver has been granted by the Head of the Component or designee, with the concurrence of both the Department's Chief Security Officer (CSO) and the Chief Information Officer (CIO) or their designees. Within DHS Headquarters, the waiver may be granted only with the approval of both the CSO and the CIO or their designees. In order for a waiver to be granted:
 - (1) The individual must be a legal permanent resident of the U.S. or a citizen of Ireland, Israel, the Republic of the Philippines, or any nation on the Allied Nations List maintained by the Department of State;
 - (2) There must be a compelling reason for using this individual as opposed to a U.S. citizen; and
 - (3) The waiver must be in the best interest of the Government.
- Contractors shall identify in their proposals the names and citizenship of all non-U.S. citizens proposed to work under the task order. Any additions or deletions of non-U.S. citizens after task order award shall also be reported to the Task Order Contracting Officer.

ALTERNATE II (JUNE 2006)

- (m) Each individual employee working under the task order shall be a citizen of the United States of America, or an alien who has been lawfully admitted for permanent residence as evidence by a permanent Resident Card (USCIS I-551). Any exceptions must be approved by the Department's Chief Security Officer or designee.
- (n) Contractor's shall identify in their task order proposals, the names and citizenship of all non-U.S. citizens proposed to work under the task order. Any additions or deletions of non-U.S. citizens after task order award shall also be reported to the Task Order Contracting Officer.

All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.

.

SECTION J – LIST OF ATTACHMENTS

B-1 Labor Rate Tables

B-2 EAGLE Monthly Task Order Activity Report

.

(End of Section J)

ι

Prime Contract Number:	K ORDER ACTIVITY REPORT	1: MMDDMYYY For the Period: MMDDMYYY to MMDDMYYY
Contractor Name:	EAGLE MONTHLY TASH	Report Date: MM/DD/YYY For th

100004

1							d of Performa	ş			TuskOr	rder Contracting	Officer		Tauk Order C	OTR		Contr	actor TO Man	C.C.
	Item Cuttomer Composent- Number Agency/Office	TO THE / Description	TO Number or Date of Task T Medification Order Award or Number Modification Interes	Date of Task Order Award or Modifferdon Inturner	0 <u>1</u> 2	M. TO Start De Functional Calegory	Start Date End Date	20 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	Taxal TO Value 7 (Including 0 Options)	Amount Obligated	Nace	Phone	2 2 2	Near	Phone	Zmeil		Nume	Photee	Real
Г									,			Î								1
Г																				
Г			-		•••			L												
Г									-								_			
Г						_			-										-	
Г							_										_			
F					-	_													-	
ī-							-	_												
r	•						-	-	1											
m																-				
—								_				-		_			_			
r **				ſ					-							_		-		
· · · ·																	-			
£~~~								_												
***					┢╸			-	L								-			
f***					-															
r-	-		_			_						[
1									-									-		
1-					-		 -		L.											
~							_											-		
-								-								_				
-									-									-		
-																		-		
-									- 14								_	+		
									•	-								•		
-	-							.												
r-					-					 										
1-																				ļ
1-								-	-											
1-	•								-			•						-		
t	**							,												
t																				

,

¢

HSHODC-08-0-00023

Contractor Name: Prime Contract Number: EAGLE MONTHLY TASK ORDER ACTINTY REPORT Report Date: NMVDD/YYY for the Period: NMVDD/YYYY to MMDD/YYYY

•

Contractor TO Manufer			ab 703-5551212 tonu thumb@don.gov	6 [703-5551212]	6 703-551212 21212:0-101 512-121-121	1212-1212-1212	512120-1212	6 703-551212 587-121-5121 599-509-4818	6121222	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 599-509-4848	6 703-5551232 587-121-3121 599-506-4445	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 595-500-4848	587-131.212 587-131.212 589-599-4868.5	612-121-2121	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 999-909-4848	699-900-48488 999-900-48488	6 251212 5 27-121-2121 5 295-909-4848 5 299-909-4848 5 299-500-500 5 299-500-500 5 299-500 5 2	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 599-500-4848	6 703-551212 959-909-4848 959-909-4848	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 599-590-4818 599-500-4818	6	699-300-4818 999-300-4818	611-511-513 549-900-4818 549-900-560-560 549-900-560-560 549-900-560-560 549-900-560-560-560 549-900-560-560-560 549-900-560-560-560-560-560-560-560-560-560-5	699-509-4848	6 12-213	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 599-509-4848	642-121-2121 642-500-48188 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-4818 549-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-500-500 540-5	6 703-551212 587-121-2121 999-909-4848	642-1213 642-12	6 703-551212 551-2121 559-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-4848 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-509-509 599-500 599-500 599-500 599-500 599-500 599-500 599-500 599-500 5	647-121-2121 959-900-48438 959-900-48438
	Email Name		Ton Thirpb	Ton Thirth Ganst Trai	Ton Thurb Chant Trin Sue Silly	Ton Thurnb Asson Tran Sue Sulty	Ton Thurb Gaint Tim See Silty	Tens Thurth Gues Tran See Silty	Tona Thursto Guara Tima Soce Sally	Toen Thursto Classi Tim See Silly	Ton Thirth A Check Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Class Tm See Suly	Toos Thurth A Gaust Tan See Silly	Ton Thirth A Caust Tan See Sily	Tee Thurb Class Tim See Sily	Toos Tharth Casas Tran See Silly	Tee Thurb Class Tim See Suly	Toes Thursho A Gass Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Clear Tm See Suly	Toes Thursho Guest Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Class Tm See Suly	Tee Thurb Gast Tan See Silty	Toes Tharth Cases Tran See Silty	Toos Thursho Guast Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Guest Tm See Suly	Toos Thursho Gaska Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Guest Tm See Suly	Toos Thursho Guest J'an See Silly	Tee Thurb Guest Tm See Suly	Toos Thurth Class T Tan See Silly	Tee Thurb Guest Tm See Suly
	Plots		301-555-1212 June Jooes (3404 gov	301-555-1212 June jooes & gar 927-343-4343 martin loss & din zov	201-555-1212 Juwe joocer@dhu go 917-341-41343 mutuu loog@dhu g 919-909-9599 guhy gel@dhu gor	201-555-1212 مستراستان 1927-241-4143 مسترسانموز 1999-2019-19599 پرنای پوتلونل	301-555-1212 June jooce 987.341.4143 martua loogi 999.509.9599 girly girly girligd	كاللادة المداونين المداورة المداورة المداورة المداورة (14/14/14) الموارق (14/14/14) الموادق (14/14/14) الموادق (14/14) الموادق	كالا المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ الم المحافظ المحافظ ال	كالالمان المحاوية المحاومات المحاومات 1914-1943 معدالمان 1914-1944 - يعدال محاول	201-555-1212 Juncjonec@ 297-303-4343 martinitade 998-909-9999 girly get@d	كالال: المحاوم المحاوم المحاومة المحاومة المحاومة المحاومة (1943-1943) المحادثة المحاومة المحاومة المحاومة المح 1949-909-9999 (2014) وتشار ومتارك المحاومة المحاولة (1943-1943) المحادثة المحادثة المحادثة المحادثة المحادثة ال	201:555-1212 (uncloaded) 997/343-1343 mutuhaee 999-909-9599 girly gelega	201:555-1212 Juncjonce@ 297:303-4343 muruh.medie 998-909-9999 girly_gerl@d	كالال: الالحالية المحاومات المحاومات المحاومات المحاومات المحاولة (11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/	201:555-1212 (unc.jone:@ 997/301-4343 mutuhade 998-209-9999 girly get@d 998-209-9999	كانا: 10:55-1212 المحاومت: 10:25-1213 معالية معالية المواق 10:25-1213 معالية المحاومة المحاوة 10:25-1213 معالية المحاومة المحاوة ا محاوة المحاوة المحاحة ا محاوة المحاوة المحاوة المحاوة المحاوة المحاحة ال محاوة المحاحة الم	201:555-1212 (uncertoned) 997/301-4343 mutuhuogé 999-909-9999 girly-gétéjőd	كالا: 13:55-13:12 المحاومت: 1969 - 14:14 معالیا المحاول 1959 - 14:14 معالیا المحاول 1950 - 14:14 محاول 1950 - 14:14 محاول 10:14 - 14:14 - 14:14 - 14	201-555-1212 (uncertoned) 997/341-3434 martunione(999-909-9599 grith-geteliou 999-909-9599 grith-geteliou	201:055-1212 Juncjonce@ 2013-05-1343 martunioe@ 999-009-9999 girly_get@d	201:555-1212 (acceleration) 997/301-3141 martitulore(999-909-9999 grithygete() 999-909-9999 grithygete() 919-919 grithygete()	201:055-1212 (unc.jone:@ 999-209-99999 grity.get@d 999-209-99999 grity.get@d	201:555-1212 (acceleded) 997/301-3141 martinitade 999-909-9999 grith gefelio 199-90-999 grith gefelio	201:055-1212 Juncjonce@ 291:04:04:9999 2019:100(6 999-009-9999 2019:2010(0)	201:555-1212 (acceleration) 997/301-3141 martinitade 999-909-9999 grithygete@d	201:055-1212 (uuc.jooce@ 297:301-4343 mutui.noe@ 999-309-99999 (pity.get@d	201:555-1212 (auc.jooce@ 997:303-4343 mutuhae@ 999-909-9999 githygel@d	201:055-1212 (unc.jone:@ 999-209-99999 (pi/ty.ge/e@d 999-209-99999 (pi/ty.ge/e@d	201:555-1212 (unc.jooce@ 997:301-3131 mutuhae@ 999-909-9999 githygel@G	201:055-1212 (unc.jone:@ 999-009-99999 grity.get@d 999-009-99999 grity.get@d
-	32 BRC	Γ	dis.gov Jane Jones	dis.gev Jane Jones Ödis.gev Martin Long	dia ger Jane Jones Scha ger Martin Long a gor Girly Girl	das gov Jane Jones Byda, gov Martin Long Lagov Girly Girl	da ger Jane Jones Bida ger Martin Lang Lager Grify Grif	tas ger Jane Jones Bildar ger Martin Lang Bighy Gitty Bilty Citt	ta gor Janz Jones Bala gor Martin Lang Bagor Girly Girl	tas ger Anto vansa Bida ger Martia Lang Sign Grity Grit	targer Jack-onna Barger Mattarlang Bary Girly Girl	ta ger lat vana jõht ger Mattin Lang Lager Grify Giti	tar.gov Jack.comes 2011.gov Mattra Lang e.gov Girly Girl	ta ger Jack vans Batu ger Matta Lang Gitty Gitt	tasger Jaccares Batager Mattra Lang Girby Girl	tar.gov Jack.ones Bota.gov Mattra Lang Bota.gov Gitiy Giti Bota	ta ger Jack Jack	tar.gov Jack.comes 2011.gov Girly Girl e gov Girly Girl	ta ger Jack venes Setta ger Marten Lava Grity Grit Ber	tar.gov Jack.comes 2011.gov Girly Girl e.gov Girly Girl	the good when does a good of the contract and	tas ger Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco	tar.gov Jack.ones 2011.gov Mattra Lang 6011.gov Giti Jang	tas ger Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco	tar.gov Jack.come	tas ger Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco	tas ger Jack Jacks	tas ger Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco	tatager Jack Jack Jack Jack Jack Jack Jack Jack	tas ger Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco Jaco	Alle contra Both gen Both gen Grity Grit Grity Grit
•	Poore Emels	3m-555.1313 links and fighter and	Server Statement (1987)	212-123-4567 Jam. dougha@dhs.gov Martin Long	212-121-4567 1-110-120-260 212-121-4567 1-110-2000 999-909-9119 [billy.boy@dta.gov	area (1994) المالية (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994) 1994 (1994)	۲۰۱۶-۲۰۱۶ میسیوسیسیوسی ۲۰۱۹ میسیوسیوسی ۲۰۹۹ ۱۹ افزاردهمرهمسی	2.12.1-16.16 Julio Americano (Construction of the Construction of	2-12-1515 Jun manufactor	2.121-151 (mm.2004)	۲۰۰۰/۲۰۰۲ (۲۰۰۰ میلیند) ۲۰۱۱/۱۰۹۹ (۲۰۰۰ میلیند) ۱۰۹۹ (۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ (۲۰۰۹ میلیند) ۱۹۹۹ (۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹ ۲۰۰۹	۲۰۰۰۰ - ۱۹۹۹ - ۲۰۰۰ - ۲۰۰	مستخب المعادم ا 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1944 - 1 1944 -	ი	مستقدر المعادر المعادر معادر المعادر المعا	2.027-1111 (2000)	۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰	مستخلیسه ساله الاله الاله الم	9.40%9119 billyboyGdx gor	مستخلیسه مستخله المالی المال	2.022-022-022-022-022-022-022-022-022-02	مستقدر المعادل ا المعادل المعادل	2012/11/11 Inter January 2012	مستخليسة مستخلفات المستخلفات المستخ	2.021-001	مستخلیها الله الله الله الله الله الله الله	24324-2492 - 2444 - 244	هندین است	2.022-0220 - 202	مستقدر المعادلة المحافظ المعادلة المحافظ المعادلة المحافظ المعادلة المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المحافظ المح	تله المحمد المحم المحمد المحمد المحم المحمد المحمد المحم المحمد المحمد ال لمحمد المحمد المحمم المحمد المحمد المحمد المحمد المحمد ال
	Name			2	2		5	2	3	3	3									3	3		S	.	S	.					
	Arreaular Obligated	CI MO CON DO 1 John Smith		SI,250,100 See Dougles	51,250,100 See Douy 550,000 00 Billy Bey	51,250,100 Suna 550,000 00 Bith	51,250,100 Sun 550,000 Bilh	1,250,200 00 Bilh	51,250,100 Sens	5429,000 00 [Bib]	51,250,100 Sen 550,000 Billy	51,250,100 San 550,000 00 Bith 51,50,000 00 Bith	259,000 00 Billy	51,200,100 54a	1,250,100 Sam	1,200,000 Saa	1,20,100 (Bub) 200,000 (Bub) 2	1,20,100 Sam	51,250,100 Saa	1,240,100 Sam	1,250,100 Saa	1,240,100 Sam	1,250,100 Saa	1,240,100 Sam	1,250,100 Saa	1,240,100 Sam	1,250,100 Saa	1,240,100 Sam	12:00:00 Bulk	1,20,000 (Bub) 20,000 (Bub) 1,100 (Bub) 1,	1.250,100 Sam
	(Techeding Options)	51.000.000.000		00.991,002,12	00'000'0005	31,500,199.00 2000,000,00	20°001 99.000	00.002,0022	00.000,0000 00.000,0000	00.000.001 00.000.001	200,000,002	12,500,196.00 2000,000 00	32,500,196,00 2000,000,000,000	11,500,196,00 2200,000,00	12.500,199.00 12.00,000 00 10.000 00	22.00,196.00 22.00,000.00	52,500,196,00 5200,00000	\$2,500,196,00 \$200,000.00	12,500,199,000 1200,000,000 100,000,000 100,000,000 100,000,0	1212(201) 1212(202) 1212(2	121 (2007) 121 (2007)	2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 200	121,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,	2000 000000	12000000000000000000000000000000000000	2280,080.00 2000,080.00 2000,00000000	12000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 100	2280,080.00 2000,080.00 2000,00000000	1212(201) 1212(2	2280,08000 2000,080000000000	1212,000,000 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 0
Sec.		80/10/10		02/28/09	60782/20	60782720	607872720	607872720	6082700	60%27C0	60/82/C0			C0782C0	6042200	6048200	6697200	669822200													
TO Stert Date	Inforty	FC1 02/01/07		FC4 03/01/07		·																									
	TO Number at Date of Talk TO Type Modification Order Award or Dw Number Modification Co	02201/07 FFP FV		L																											
	Modification Orde Number Mo	RISIQDC-07.1-	L'ICOLUNT.I.	0022	0002 HSSC72-07-0- 0015 / P00001	0012 HISC12-07-J- 0015 / P00001	0003 HSSC1247.1-	0015 / P00001	0015 / F00001	0022 HISSC24(1).1 0015/P00001	0022 155522.07.1. 0015 / PC0001	003 HIS672-013-	0023 HISSC13-013-	10000110-10-10-10-10-10-10-10-10-10-10-1		1000011	0001 Historian (1997)	00031/00011	0005/1400001	0015 Free contracts (0015 Free	1000011/1 155523-073-4 10015/17000011 10015/17000001 10015/1700000000000000000000000000000000				10000110			0015-001-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00	1015/1011/1011/1011/1011/1011/1011/1011		101512-011-1
	10 Title / Description	Infrastructure Incirgration Support Services	L		CORP. Device Manuscream Variano CUP - Barder Scratty Manuscream Support of IT Hizlp Devision	1 1 1	1 111					- 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1					- 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	-	- 1	-	-										
	Californer Cemposari- Agescy/Office	ep/CMO	Terro AG	USSS - CIO Tradioration Office Mar	USSS - CHO Transformation Office Mar CBP - Barder Security Mar Division	USSS - LKO Transformation Office Mer CBP - Bardar Scruthy Mar Division	11.1 USSS - CAO Transformation Office Mar CBP - Border Screenty Mar Dension	Unselementary Office Mar Tradeformation Office Mar CBP- Border Scaranty Mar Davision	Lusses - Lousses	Dusses - Long - Line -	usss-tag Internation CBP - Bander Scoutry Ma Drittion Drates Drittion	Unsas-tag Interference of the Nut CRF - Backer Scarety Ma Driticion - CRF - Backer Scarety Driticion - CRF - Driticion 	Turkas - Tur	The Difference of the second s	111 Times of the second	The second secon	The Deficiency of the Control of the	11 Martin Contraction (1998) 2014 11 Martin Contraction (1998) 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014	111 Martine Carlos (112 Martine 112 Martin	11. The second s	The Marco of the M	11 Statistics of the statistic	11. Subsection of the second s	11 Statistics of the second se	The second secon	Bartis Control Parallel and Co	The second secon	11. States of the second secon	The Design of the Control of the Con	The second secon	Turkase and the second

6

₽

-

•

۰

Guidance for Completing the F	AGLE Monthly Task Order Activity Report
Header Fields	Definition
1 st Line	Indicate Company Name and EAGLE Contract Number.
3 rd Line	Indicate Report Date and the Period the report covers; put in MM/DD/YYYY format.
Data Fields	Definition
Item Number	Assign a sequential numeric value for each awarded Task Order and
	each Task Order Modification.
Customer Component – Agency/Office	Indicate the DHS Customer Component and Agency/Office for which the Task Order / Modification is being issued.
TO Title/Description	Provide the Title and/or short description of the awarded Task Order / Modification.
TO Number or Modification	Indicate the Task Order Number found on the award document or the Task Order Modification Number found on the Modification document.
Date of Task Order Award or Modification Issuance	Indicate the date the task order was awarded or the date the modification was issued; put in MM/DD/YYYY format.
ТО Туре	Indicate the type of Task Order Awarded (i.e. FFP, T&M, etc.).
TO Functional Category	Indicate the EAGLE Functional Category awarded under the Task Order (i.e. FC 1, FC2, etc.).
Period of Performance	Indicate the date to which the performance under the Task Order is to begin and the date for when performance is to end, to include all options. (Only indicate the start and end date for a listed Modification if the Modification changes the Task Order's Performance Period; otherwise leave blank.)
Total TO Value	Indicate the total value, inclusive of all options, of the awarded Task Order. (Enter the new total value amount for a listed Modification if the Modification was issued to change the Task Order's total value; otherwise leave blank.)
Amount Obligated to Date	Indicate the amount of funding that has been obligated on the awarded Task Order. (If a Modification was issued obligating additional funds to the Task Order, list that amount; otherwise leave blank.)
TO Contracting Officer	Indicate the Name, Phone Number, and Email address of the DHS Contracting Officer signing the Task Order Award document or the issued Modification.
TO COTR	Indicate the Name, Phone Number, and Email address of the assigned DHS Contracting Officer's Technical Representative for the awarded Task Order. (For a listed Modification, indicate the COTR for the Task Order being modified.)
Contractor TO Program Manager	Indicate the Name, Phone Number and Email address of the Company's Program Manager for the awarded Task Order. (For a listed Modification, indicate the Contractor TO Program Manager for the Task Order being modified.)

.

· .

	ODIFICATION OF CONTRACT	1. CONTRA		PAGE OF PAGES
2 AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION NO.	3. EFFECTIVE DATE	A REQUISITION/PU	RCHASE REC. NO	6 PROJECT NO. (// epplicable)
A00002	12/05/2007			
6. ISSUED BY	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC	7 ADMINISTERED	BY (If other then item 6)	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC
U.S. Dept. of Homeland &	Security	Department	of Homeland S	murity
Office of Procurement Of			Procurement Op	
Information Tech. Acquis	sition Div.	245 Murray	Drive	
245 Murzay Lane, SW		Bldg. 410		
Building 410		Washington	DC 20528	
Washington DC 20528			• •	
8 NAME AND ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR	No. street, county, State and ZZP Code)	(x) 94 AMENDICEN	TOF SOLICITATION NO.	
JNISYS CORPORATION				······
11720 PLAZA AMBRICA DRIV	B	SE DATED (SE	EITEM (1)	
IOWER III				
RESTON VA 201904757			NON OF CONTRACT/ORDE	RNO
		* HEHQDC-00	5-D-00023	
		{ }		
		10B DATED (SE	E ITEM 11)	
CODE 1507806740000	FACILITY CODE	12/05/20	07	
				-
		pecified for receipt of Offen	i []4•	ktended. [] le not extended. nethode: (a) By completing
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amen liems B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a n THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECE; virtue of this amendment you desire to change reference to the solicitation and two periodicits 12 ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DAT	es est fami la item 14. The hour and date specified i copies of the incur and date specified i copies of the emisnithment; (b) By ackn efference to the solicituion and amandment; BPT OF OFFERS PRUCE TO THE HOUR AL a win offer already submitted, such change m at. and is received prior to the sogaring hou	pacified for receipt of Offern the solicitation or as smen wiedging receipt of this arr umbers. FAILURE OF YOU DATE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i andrivent on each copy of the UR ACKNOWLED GENENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF latter provided each talegray	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE, RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amen lisms B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a n THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECE; white of this amendment you desire to change reference to the solicitation and the generators 12 ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DAT See Schedule	es est fami la item 14. The hour and date specified i copies of the incur and date specified i copies of the emisnithment; (b) By ackn efference to the solicituion and amandment; BPT OF OFFERS PRUCE TO THE HOUR AL a win offer already submitted, such change m at. and is received prior to the sogaring hou	pacified for resolution of as sman the solidization or as sman wiedging receipt of this am jumbers. FAILURE OF YO ID DATE SPECIFIED MAY any be made by telegram or and date solidified.	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i landment on each copy of the UR ACKNOWLED GENENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF latter provided each talegree	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by in or lotter makes
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amen Ibms B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a m THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECE virtue of this amendment you desire to change reference to the addition and the entendmen 12 ACCO UNITING AND APPROPRIATION DAT See Schedule 13. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES	es est farm la item 14. The hour and date specified i copies of the incur and date specified i copies of the amandment; (b) By ackn efferance to the solicitution and amandment. BPT OF OFFERS PRUCE TO THE HOUR AI a win offer already submitted, such change in and and a reactived prior to the solaring hou TA (if required)	pacified for research of Offen the activitation or as amen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID DATE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified.	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendment on each copy of the UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Ister provided each telegram Distar provided each telegram DNTRACT/ORDER NO A9 D	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by In or folder makes BSCRIBED IN ITEM 14
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amen Ibma B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a m THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECE vitue of this amendment you desire to change reference to the solicitation and the emendmen 12 ACCO UNITING AND APPROPRIATION DAT Sco Scinedule 13. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES CHECK ONE A THIS CHANGE ORDER IS IS ORDER NO. IN ITEM 10A	es est forth in Hern 14. The hour and date a toment prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the ensurdment; (b) By estin efferance to the solicitation and amandment BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e en offer already submitted, such change n and, and is received prior to the solering hou (A (if required) BTO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD	pacified for resempt of Offen the acitalization or as amen wiedging receipt of this are numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID ANTE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified. ERS IT MODIFIES THE CO THE CHANGES SET FOR	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendreent on each copy of for UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Isther provided each telegram DINTRACT/ORDER NO A9 0 TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by n or fother makes SECRIBED IN ITEM 14
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amenias and 16, and returning Itema B and 16, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a minimum of the procedure of the amendment you desire to change reference to the activities of this amenimum out on the procedure of the amenimum of the am	es est forth in Hern 14. The hour and date a tothent prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the ensurdment; (b) By estin efferance to the solicitation end amandment BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e en offer already submitted, such change n and, and is measived prior (o the opening hour TA (if required) ITO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD ISUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify outhority)	pscRed for research of Offen the solidation or as smen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID ANTE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified. ERS IT MODIFIES THE OF THE CHANGES SET FOR THE CHANGES SET FOR EDT THE ADMINISTRATIV MUTHORITY OF FAR 45 1	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendreent on each copy of for UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Isther provided each telegram DINTRACT/ORDER NO A9 0 TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by n or fother makes SECRIBED IN ITEM 14
Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amenias and 16, and returning Itema B and 16, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a minimum of the procedure of the amendment you desire to change reference to the activities of this amenimum out on the procedure of the amenimum of the am	es est forth in Jiern 14. The hour and date a tothent prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the ensurdment; (b) By estin efferance to the solicitation end smandment BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e en offer already submitted, such change m and, and is received prior to the solening hour fa (if required) ITO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD ISUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify outhority) DATRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFL. FFORTH IN (TEM 14, PURSUANT TO THE	pscRed for research of Offen the solidation or as smen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID ANTE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified. ERS IT MODIFIES THE OF THE CHANGES SET FOR THE CHANGES SET FOR EDT THE ADMINISTRATIV MUTHORITY OF FAR 45 1	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendreent on each copy of for UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Isther provided each telegram DINTRACT/ORDER NO A9 0 TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by n or fother makes SECRIBED IN ITEM 14
Qiffers must acknowledge receipt of this amenias and 15, and returning Itema B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a management of the amenian of th	es est form in Jiern 14. The hour and date s tomont prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the emandment; (b) By each efference to the solicitation end smandment BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e an offer already submitted, such change m and, and is received prior to the solening hour far (if required) IT 0 MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD ISOUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authority) DONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFL FORTH IN NEW 14, PURSUANT TO THE EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT	pscRed for research of Offen the solidation or as smen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID ANTE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified. ERS IT MODIFIES THE OF THE CHANGES SET FOR THE CHANGES SET FOR EDT THE ADMINISTRATIV MUTHORITY OF FAR 45 1	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendreent on each copy of for UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Isther provided each telegram DINTRACT/ORDER NO A9 0 TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by n or fother makes SECRIBED IN ITEM 14
Items 8 and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a m THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECE virtue of this amendment you desire to change reforence to the solicitica and the prendment 12 ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DAT 12 ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DAT See Schedule 13. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES CHECK ONE: A THIS CHANGE ORDER IS IS ORDER NO. IN ITEM 10A B. THE ABOVE NUMBERED OC appropriation date, etc.) SET C. THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGR X 43.103 (a) (3) D. OTHER (Specify type of mod	es est form in Jiern 14. The hour and date a toment prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the ensurfament; (b) By estin efferance to the solicitation and amandment BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e an offer already submitted, such change n and, and is received prior to the solering hour TA (if required) BTO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD ISUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify suthority) DATERACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFL. FORTH IN ITEM 14, SURSUANT TO THE ESEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT BROBIEN and suthority)	pscRed for resetpt of Offen the solidation or as smen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID OATE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegrem or and date solidated. ERS IT MODIFIES THE CO THE CHANGES SET FOR THE CHANGES SET FOR	Lie e Ided, by one of the following i sendment on each copy of the UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF ister provided each talegree DATRACT/ORDER NO A9 D TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I E CHANGES (such as chang 03(b).	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by in or folder makes BSCRIBED IN ITEM 14 IN THE CONTRACT Ites in paying office
Qiffers must acknowledge receipt of this amenias and 15, and returning Itema B and 15, and returning separate letter or talegram which includes a management of the ameniation of desire to change reference to the activities of this ameniation desire to change reference to the activities of desire to change reference to the activities of the ameniation of desire to change reference to the activities of the ameniation of desire to change reference to the activities of desires to the activities of desires to the activity of the activity of the activities of the activity of the activities of the activity of the activities of the activities of the activities of the activities of the activity of the activities of the act	es est forth in Hern 14. The hour and date a tothent prior to the hour and date specified i copies of the ensurfament; (b) By estin efferance to the solicitation and amandment; BT OF OFFERS PRUOR TO THE HOUR AI e an offer already submitted, such change n and, and is received prior to the solering hour TA (if required) BTO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORD ISUED PURSUANT TO; (Specify suthority) DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFL. FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO THE EXEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT BIGBIION and suthority) a not. []] Is required to sign this document	pacified for research of Offen the activitation or as amen wiedging receipt of this am numbers. FAILURE OF YOO ID OATE SPECIFIED MAY ay be made by telegram or and date specified. ERS IT MODIFIES THE CO THE CHANGES SET FOR THE CHANGES SET FOR ECT THE ADMINISTRATIV AUTHORITY OF FAR 43 1 TO AUTHORITY OF:	Lie e ded, by one of the following i sendment on each copy of the UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT UR ACKNOWLED GEMENT RESULT IN REJECTION OF Ister provided each talegree DNTRACT/ORDER NG A9 D TH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE I E CHANGES (such as changes) (SO(b).	nethods: (a) By completing offer submitted; or (a) By TO BE RECEIVED AT YOUR OFFER. If by in or folder makes BSCRIBED IN ITEM 14 IN THE CONTRACT Ites in paying office

Modification A00002 is being issued to make the following changes: (1) #.9 Contract Status Report; (2) Contract Section H.3; and (3) Contract Section H.32 .

Except as provided herein, all terms and conditions of the document refere	noed in Hem 9A or 10A,	as heretofore changed, remains unchanged and in full force and effect.
15A NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type or print)		18A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OFFICER (Type or print)
Howard Lambert, Contactor		Christing C. Honey
158 CONTRACTOR/OFFEROR	SC DATE SIGNED	188 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
Optimized Schutt	12/10/07	CALS Call 12/19/07
NSN 7540-01-152-8070		STANDARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-83)

Previous edition unusable

Presoritied by GSA FAR (48 CFR) 53.243

_

Modification A00002 is being issued to make the following changes:

#1. Contract Section F.9:

The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

F.9 Contract Status Report

The contractor shall provide a Monthly Task Order Activity Report, which documents the contractor's task order awards and modifications received during the period to be reported. The report is due by the 15^{th} calendar day of each month with activity of the previous month. (For example: The report due February 15^{th} is to cover the activity – new task orders awarded and new modifications received - for the period January 1^{st} through January 31^{st} . If the 15^{th} calendar day falls on a weekend or holiday, the report is due the following business day. If there is no activity during the reporting period, a "no activity" report shall be submitted. The Monthly Task Order Activity Report shall be provided in Microsoft Excel format, as specified in Section J – List of Attachments, B-2 EAGLE Monthly Task Order Activity Report in accordance with the instructions and example provided within the spreadsheet. The specified format and corresponding instructions are hereby made part of this contract.

Additionally, the contractor shall provide copies of all task orders, including task order modifications that have been issued within the monthly reporting period. For purposes of this requirement, a task order will consist of the OF-347 or SF-30 and the SOW, SOO or PBW.

Monthly Task Order Activity Reports and copies of all basic task orders, including task order modifications shall be provided in electronic format and emailed to the EAGLE Contracting Officer at <u>DHSEAGLEADMIN@dhs.gov</u> and the Program Manager at <u>DHSESO@dhs.gov</u>. The subject line of the email notice presenting the submission of the monthly report shall be annotated with - **Monthly Task Order Activity Report (state the** *month*).

#2. Contract Section H.3:

The language in Section H – Special Contracting Requirements, Paragraph H.3 is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

H.3 Hardware and Software Acquisition

EAGLE is a "Solutions Based Contract." The Government anticipates that the majority of work awarded under this contract will be professional services. However, the contract is structured to permit purchase of a full-range of electronic and information technology solutions, including the hardware, software and enabling products necessary to implement these solutions. Inclusion of hardware/software acquisition on a TO is within the purview of the cognizant Government CO. Any hardware/software included must be considered to be critical and related to the services being acquired under a TO. Proposals submitted in response to individual TOs shall clearly identify and price any hardware, software or other products included as part of the Contractor's proposal. Unless otherwise indicated, acceptance of a TO proposal resulting in issuance of a TO constitutes authorization to provide the proposed solution, including the hardware, software or other products proposed, subject to the requirements of Section H.5, Contractor Justification for Other Direct Costs (ODCs).

The Contractor is advised that DHS is an active participant in the Federal Electronics Challenge. The Government reserves the right to require or otherwise provide preference on Contractor solutions that include specific models of desktop computers, notebooks and monitors qualified through the Electronics Products Environmental Assessment Tool (EPEAT) or its successor. Specific requirements will be identified in Task Order Request Packages.

NOTE: In cases where an EAGLE contractor must purchase IT hardware and/or software to fully implement its solution, the DHS IT commodity initiative, referred to as FirstSource, has contracts with multiple highly qualified companies that should be considered as potential sources to fulfill those hardware and software requirements. EAGLE contractors should use their normal internal procurement procedures, whether soliciting and purchasing from a FirstSource contractor or from another contractor.

#3. Contract Section H.32:

The language in Section H – Special Contract Requirements, Paragraph H.32, Earned Value Management is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

H.32 Earned Value Management

In accordance with OMB Circular A-11 and the Federal Acquisition Regulation, the Government will use Earned Value Management (EVM) to monitor applicable task orders under EAGLE. "Applicable" applies to tasks in development and to those that by their nature are complex or strategic or impose sufficient risk to the effort and therefore require the insight afforded by EVM. The Contractor shall use an Earned Value Management System (EVMS) that meets the criteria as defined in the current American National Standards Institute/Electronic Industries Alliance (ANSI/EIA) Standard 748-A, *Earned Value Management Systems*, originally approved May 19, 1998, first amended in 2002 ("the ANSI/EIA Standard"), and most recently on 9 July 2007 and published as Government Electronic and Information Technology Association's EIA-748-B. The Contractor shall also provide proof of the EVMS's compliance with the EIA-748 Standard, as described below.

- 1. Task orders greater than or equal to \$20M that have assets in development or of sufficient risk will require the use of an EIA-748-compliant EVMS to measure the cost, schedule, and performance of those assets against the established baseline
- 2. Application of EVMS and associated EIA-748 compliant systems for task orders with contract value of less than \$20M will be as directed by the Task Order Contracting Officer. The decision will be based on the risk and criticality of the task order to accomplish the goals for the overall investment program and the results of a cost benefit analysis (CBA).

Verification of the Earned Value Management System

- If the task order is subject to EVMS and is ≥\$50M, the Contractor must have a Governmentverified EVMS. If the Contractor does not have a verifiable EVMS by task-order award, the Contractor shall develop an acceptable implementation plan providing the strategy for reaching verification of an EVMS and the milestones to accomplish it. The Task Order Contractor Officer's Technical Representative (COTR) must accept this plan prior to taskorder award.
- If the task order is subject to EVMS and is greater than or equal to \$20M but less than \$50M, the Contractor must self-verify that the EVMS meets the EIA-748 standard. Contractors must use Attachment A, EVMS Self-Verification Form, to self-verify the compliance of its system in accordance with this paragraph.

The Government reserves the right to obtain independent verification of a Contractor's Earned Value Management System (EVMS), regardless of the type of verification previously completed.

Task Order Level	EIA-748 Compliance
≥\$50M	Full EIA-748 compliance
	Government-verified EVMS
≥\$20M <\$50M	Full EIA-748 compliance
	Self-verified EVMS
<\$20M	Full EIA-748 compliance with self-
×	verification, at the discretion of the Contracting
	Officer and the Program Manager, based on
	value, risk, and the nature of the work to be
	performed.

The following table summarizes these requirements:

Integrated Baseline Reviews (IBRs)

The Contractor shall plan for and participate in integrated baseline reviews. Such reviews shall be scheduled as early as practicable. Typically the IBR will be conducted 90 calendar days after task order award but not later than 180 days after TO award as applicable. IBRs are expected to be held at key points during project development, such as at the completion of requirements development, at the end of the design phase, following development and testing prior to implementation and after incorporation of major task order modifications and the exercise of significant task order options. The objective of the integrated baseline review is for the Government and the Contractor jointly to assess areas, such as the Contractor's planning, to ensure complete coverage of the statement of work, logical scheduling of the work activities, adequate resources, and identification of inherent risks.

Reporting Requirements and Data Transmission

For all task orders requiring EVM, the Government requires the information in four monthly Earned Value Reports: the Contract Performance Report (CPR) Formats 1, 3, and 5, as listed below, and the Contract Funds Status Report (CFSR) (attachments to be provided at the task order level). The Contractor shall use the information in these reports to analyze the

Modification A00002

effectiveness of the EVMS and both the contract performance and the program progress. The Contractor shall take appropriate action based on those findings.

If the contractor EVMS data collection tool can output the raw data in ANSI Accredited Standards Committee (ASC) X.12 format, then the contractor may submit the EVM raw data to the Contracting Officer and Program Manager in that format. However, the government reserves the right to require contractors, with or without an automated EVMS, to transmit all required data in the appropriate formats by email using Microsoft-compatible software.

- **CPR Format 1** WBS-oriented cost report. Costs are organized by WBS element at a level pre-determined by the Government.
- **CPR Format 3** Baseline Report. This format provides information on the task order baseline; it tracks changes to it throughout the program's duration.
- CPR Format 5 Problem Analysis Report/Variance Narrative. This format provides explanations for cost and schedule variances that have exceeded threshold. It provides an explanation as to why the variance occurred and descriptions on how the program plans to resolve the cause of the variance.
- **CFSR** Task Order Funds Status Report. The CFSR supplies funding data about task orders to Program Managers for:
 - Updating and forecasting contract funds requirements;
 - Planning and decision-making on funding changes in task orders;
 - Developing funds requirements and budget estimates in support of approved investments;
 - Determining funds in excess of contract needs and available for de-obligation;
 - Obtaining rough estimates of termination costs; and determining if sufficient funds are available by fiscal year to execute the task order.

Attachment A

Self-Verification of Earned Value Management System

This is a self-verification of the Earned Value Management System. It addresses *[contractor name, division, location]* use of the *[name of the contractor's EVMS]* to meet the Earned Value Management System Guidelines established by the ANSI Standard EIA-748-A.

We verify that [name contractor's EVMS]:

(1) Meets the basic requirements of EIA-748-B, Earned Value Management System Guidelines as applied to Section H, paragraph H.32 on the EAGLE contract. Internal documentation of the self-verification review/assessment will be available to the Government for review on request.

(2) Such systems and subsystems that have been self-verified as indicated above shall apply to task orders, which require compliance with Earned Value Management System Guidelines, under the EAGLE contract.

[Contractor name, division, location] agrees to maintain the [name of the contractor's EVMS] as an integrated management system through an internal and external surveillance program and agrees to notify the Task Order Contracting Officer within 30 days of knowledge that the above self-verified standards are no longer valid.

This will remain in force throughout the task order period of performance.

Program or Project Manager

Date

Task Order Contracting Officer

Date

AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION/MODIFIC	ATION O ITRACT		1. CONTRACT ID CODE	PA	GE OF	PAGES
	ATION O TRACT			1	1	12
2. AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION NO.	3. EFFECTIVE DATE	4.1	REQUISITION/PURCHASE REQ. NO.	5. PROJ	ECT NO.	(If applicable)
A00003	04/11/2008			-		
6. ISSUED BY CODE	DHS/OPO/ITAC	7.	ADMINISTERED BY (If other than Item 6)	CODE	DHS/	DPO/ITAC
U.S. Dept. of Homeland Secur	ity	סר	epartment of Homeland Sec	urity		
Office of Procurement Operat	ions	10	fice of Procurement Ops.	(ITA	2)	
Information Tech. Acquisitio	n Div.		45 Murray Drive			
245 Murray Lane, SW		B	1dg. 410			
Building 410		Wa	ashington DC 20528			
Washington DC 20528		-				
8. NAME AND ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR (No., street	. county, State and ZIP Code)	(x)	BA. AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO.			
UNISYS CORPORATION		{]				
11720 PLAZA AMERICA DRIVE			9B. DATED (SEE ITEM 11)			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
TOWER III						
RESTON VA 201904757		<u> </u>				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		x	10A. MODIFICATION OF CONTRACT/ORDER N HSHODC-06-D-00023	NU.		
х.						
		1	10B. DATED (SEE ITEM 11)			
CODE 1507806740000	FACILITY CODE	-	06/28/2006			
1507806740000						
	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO					
The above numbered solicitation is amended as set to Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amendment p					is not a	
			g receipt of this amendment on each copy of the ci			•
separate letter or talegram which includes a reference	• • •		-			
THE PLACE DESIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT OF O						
virtue of this amendment you dealize to change an offer reference to the solicitation and this emendment, and				or letter ma	kes	
12. ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DATA (Ifreq		no ogy	a phorina.			
N/A	·			-		
	DIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDER	ң ş. п	MODIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO. AS DES	SCRIBED IN	ITTEM 1	4.
	HIDSHANT TO: /Sonoffy authority) T		ANGES SET SORTH IN THE A ARE MADE IN	THE CONT	RACT	
ORDER NO. IN ITEM 10A.	or workers to tobacity sourcesty in	- 1 <u>-</u> GP	IANGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN			
		°T 71 /	ADMINISTRATING CHANGES (math an abage		office	·
appropriation date, etc.) SET FORTH	IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO THE A	UTHO	E ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as change RITY OF FAR 43.103(b).	a n paying	U11100,	
C. THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMEN	T IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT TO	TUA	IORITY OF:			·
X 43.103(a)(3) & 19.30	a (d)					
D. OTHER (Specify type of modification		· · · ·				<u></u>
	The sign this document		turn 1 copies to the issuing	0 cfice		
E. IMPORTANT: Contractor Dis not.				÷		
14. DESCRIPTION OF AMENOMENT/MODIFICATION	(Organized by UCF section headings,	, Incluc	ling solicitation/contract subject matter where fees	sible,)		

DIINS	Number	150780674+0000

DUNS Number: 150780674+0000 See attached pages 2 through 12.

Except as provided herain, all terms and conditions of the document referenced in item 9A or 10A,	as heretofore changed, remains unchanged and in full force and effect.
15A. NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type or print)	18A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OFFICER (Type or print)
Chuck R. Stidhen Contracts MR	Christina C. Honey
15B. CONTRACTORIOESEROR (Segneture of person subinized to eign) (Segneture of person subinized to eign)	188. UNITED STATES OF AMORICAN (Signer of Conference of C
NSN 7540-01-152-8070	STANDARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-83)
Previous edition unusable	Prescribed by GSA
	FAR (48 CFR) 53.243

.

. .

.

Modification A00003 is issued to incorporate the following changes:

- Update the EAGLE Program Manager and Contracting Officer's Technical Representative (G.2)
- Update the Contracting Officer and Administrative Contracting Officer (G.2.1)
- Increase the dollar threshold for fair opportunity consideration from \$2,500 to \$3,000 (G.4.2)
- Add new special requirements: DHS Infrastructure and Enterprise Architecture Compliance (H.34), Security Review (H.35), Interconnection Security Agreements (H.36), Access to Unclassified Facilities, IT Resources and Sensitive Information (H.37) and relevant FAR Clauses (52.204-2 & 52.204-9)
- Add the FAR Clause 52.219-28, Post-Award Small Business Program Rerepresentation
- Update Section I.1 FAR Clause Table

#1. Contract Section G.2:

The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

G.2 Points of Contact

The following subsections describe the roles and responsibility of individuals who will be the primary points of contact for the Government on matters regarding contract administration as well as other administrative information. The Government reserves the right to unilaterally change any of these individual assignments at anytime.

EAGLE Program Manager and Contracting Officer's Technical Representative (COTR):

Name:	Michael B. Smith
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	Enterprise Solutions Office
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	DHSESO@dhs.gov

Task Order Manager:

Written communications shall make reference to the contract number and shall be mailed to the address above (To be provided for each order where applicable).

#2. Contract Section G.2.1: The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

G.2.1 Contracting Officer (CO) – Overall Contract Level

(a) The Contracting Officer (CO) within the Information Technology Acquisition Center

has the overall responsibility for the EAGLE contracts. The CO, without right of delegation, is the only authorized individual to take actions on behalf of the Government to amend, modify or deviate from the contract terms, conditions, requirements, specifications, details and/or delivery schedules. The overall CO for this contract is:

Name:	Christina "Tina" Honey
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	DHSEAGLEADMIN@dhs.gov

(b) Within that CO authority is the ability to delegate to an Administrative Contracting Officer (ACO) for the administration, management and oversight of the contracts. That delegation is as follows:

Name:	Christina "Tina" Honey
Address:	Department of Homeland Security
•	Office of Procurement Operations
	Information Technology Acquisition Center
	245 Murray Drive, Bldg 410
	Washington, DC 20526
Email:	DHSEAGLEADMIN@dhs.gov

(c) The ACO provides support for both large and small businesses.

(d) The COTR, hereafter referred to as the EAGLE Program Manager, for this contract will be identified by the Contracting Officer through a written designation. A copy of the letter of designation with specific duties and responsibilities will be provided to the Contractor.

#3. Contract Section G.4.2:

The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

G.4.2 Fair Opportunity Exceptions.

(a) In accordance with the Federal Acquisition Streamlining Act (FASA) and FAR Part 16.505(b), the Task Order (TO) CO will provide all awardees a "fair opportunity" to be considered for each order in excess of \$3,000, unless one of the conditions below applies:

(1) The agency need for such services is so urgent that providing a fair opportunity would result in unacceptable delays.

(2) Only one awardee is capable of providing the services required at the level of quality required because the services ordered are unique or highly specialized.

(3) The order must be issued on a sole-source basis in the interest of economy and efficiency because it is a logical follow-on to a task order already issued under this

contract, provided that all awardees were given a fair opportunity to be considered for the original order (see "Note" below).

(4) It is necessary to place an order to satisfy a minimum guarantee.

In accordance with FAR Part 16.5, when an exception to the fair opportunity to be considered exists, the task order will be processed as a sole source procurement, including a sole source justification. The sole source justification must be approved by the TO CO, and submitted to the Enterprise Solution Office (ESO) for review and approval prior to issuance of the TO.

Note: If the order is a follow-on to a TO that was not issued under EAGLE, or is a delivery order for which the EAGLE awardees were not given the opportunity to compete, this exception CANNOT be used.

#4. Contract Section H.34:

Incorporate the following language in Section H – Special Contract Requirements, Paragraph H.34, DHS Infrastructure and Enterprise Architecture Compliance:

H.34 DHS Infrastructure and Enterprise Architecture Compliance

All back-end system hardware and/or software must be located in the DHS Consolidated Data Center unless a waiver is approved by the DHS CIO. All DHS Wide Area Network circuits must be part of the OneNet architecture unless a waiver is approved by the DHS CIO.

DHS Enterprise Architecture Compliance

All solutions and services shall meet DHS Enterprise Architecture policies, standards, and procedures. Specifically, the contractor shall comply with the following Homeland Security Enterprise Architecture (HLS EA) requirements:

- > All developed solutions and requirements shall be compliant with the HLS EA.
- All IT hardware or software shall be compliant with the HLS EA Technical Reference Model (TRM) Standards and Products Profile.
- All data assets, information exchanges and data standards, whether adopted or developed, shall be submitted to the DHS Enterprise Data Management Office (EDMO) for review and insertion into the DHS Data Reference Model.
- In compliance with OMB mandates, all network hardware shall be IPv6 compatible without modification, upgrade, or replacement.

DHS Geospatial Information System Compliance

All implementations shall comply with the policies and requirements set forth in the DHS Geospatial Information Infrastructure (GII), including the following:

- > All developed solutions and requirements shall be compliant with the HLS EA.
- All IT hardware or software shall be compliant with the HLS EA Technical Reference Model (TRM) Standards and Products Profile.
- > The DHS geospatial data model shall be used building to the GII.

All data within the GII, whether adopted or developed, shall be submitted to the DHS Enterprise Data Management Office (EDMO) for review and insertion into the DHS Data Reference Model.

#5. Contract Section H.35

Incorporate the following language in Section H – Special Contract Requirements, Paragraph H.35 Security Review:

H.35 Security Review

The Government may elect to conduct periodic reviews to ensure that the security requirements contained in this contract are being implemented and enforced. The Contractor shall afford DHS including the organization of the DHS Office of the Chief Information Officer, the Office of the Inspector General, authorized COTR, and other government oversight organizations, access to the Contractor's facilities, installations, operations, documentation, databases, and personnel used in the performance of this contract. The Contractor will contact the DHS Chief Information Security Officer to coordinate and participate in the review and inspection activity of government oversight organizations external to the DHS. Access shall be provided to the extent necessary for the government to carry out a program of inspection, investigation, and audit to safeguard against threats and hazards to the integrity, availability, and confidentiality of DHS data or the function of computer systems operated on behalf of DHS, and to preserve evidence of computer crime.

#6. Contract Section H.36

Incorporate the following language in Section H – Special Contract Requirements, Paragraph H.36 Interconnection Security Agreements:

H.36 Interconnection Security Agreements

Interconnections between DHS and non-DHS IT systems shall be established only through controlled interfaces and via approved service providers. The controlled interfaces shall be accredited at the highest security level of information on the network. Connections with other Federal agencies shall be documented based on interagency agreements; memoranda of understanding, service level agreements or interconnect service agreements.

#7. Contract Section H.37

Incorporate the following language in Section H – Special Contract Requirements, Access to Unclassified Facilities, Information Technology Resources, and Sensitive Information:

H.37 Access to Unclassified Facilities, Information Technology Resources, and Sensitive Information

The assurance of the security of unclassified facilities, Information Technology (IT) resources, and sensitive information during the acquisition process and contract performance are essential to the DHS mission. DHS Management Directive (MD) 11042.1 Safeguarding Sensitive But Unclassified (For Official Use Only) Information, describes how contractors must handle

sensitive but unclassified information. DHS MD 4300.1 Information Technology Systems Security and the DHS Sensitive Systems Handbook prescribe policies and procedures on security for IT resources. Contractors shall comply with these policies and procedures, any replacement publications, or any other current or future DHS policies and procedures covering contractors specifically for all Task Orders under EAGLE that require access to facilities, IT resources or sensitive information. Contractors shall not use or redistribute any DHS information processed, stored, or transmitted by the contractor except as specified in the task order.

#8. Contract Section I.1:

The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

I.1 Clauses Incorporated By Reference

(FAR 52.252-2) (FEB 1998)

This contract incorporates one or more clauses by reference, with the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available. Also, the full text may be accessed electronically at these Internet addresses: http://www.arnet.gov.

FAR Clause No.	Title and Date
52.202-1	Definitions (JUL 2004)
52.203-3	Gratuities (APR 1984)
52.203-5	Covenant Against Contingent Fees (APR 1984)
52.203-6	Restrictions on Subcontractor Sales to the Government (SEP 2006)
52.203-7	Anti-Kickback Procedures (JUL 1995)
52.203-8	Cancellation, Rescission, and Recovery of Funds for Illegal or Improper Activity (JAN 1997)
52.203-10	Price or Fee Adjustment for Illegal or Improper Activity (JAN 1997)
52.203-12	Limitation on Payments to Influence Certain Federal Transactions (SEP 2005)
52.204-2	Security Requirements (AUG 1996)
52.204-4	Printed or Copied Double-Sided on Recycled Paper (AUG 2000)
52.204-7	Central Contractor Registration (JUL 2006)
52.204-9	Personal Identity Verification of Contractor Personnel (NOV 2006)
52.209-6	Protecting the Government's Interest when Subcontracting with Contractor's Debarred, Suspended, or Proposed for Debarment (SEP 2006)
52.215-2	Audit and Records-Negotiation (JUN 1999)
52.215-8	Order of Precedence Uniform Contract Format (OCT 1997)
52.215-10	Price Reduction For Defective Cost Or Pricing Data (OCT 1997)
52.215-12	Subcontractor Cost Or Pricing Data (Oct 1997)
52.215-14	Integrity of Unit Prices (OCT 1997)
52.215-15	Pension Adjustments and Asset Reversions (OCT 2004)

.

52.215-18	Reversion Or Adjustment Of Plans For Postretirement Benefits (PRB) Other Than Pensions (JUL 2005)						
52.215-21	Requirements For Cost Or Pricing Data Or Information Other Than Cost Or Pricing Data - Modifications (Oct 1997)						
52.216-7	Allowable Cost and Payment (DEC 2002)						
52.216-8	Fixed Fee (MAR 1997)						
52.216-18	Ordering (OCT 1995). Fill in: Date of award through last day of contract period, as renewed.						
52.216-19	Order Limitations (OCT 1995) Fill ins:(a) \$2500 (b)(1) N/A 2) N/A 3) N/A (d) 3						
52.216-22	Indefinite Quantity (OCT 1995) Fill in: contract expiration date plus 24 months.						
52.217-8	Option to Extend Services (NOV 1999) Fill in: Within 60 calendar days						
52.219-4	Notice of Price Evaluation Preference for HUBZone Small Business Concerns (JUL 2005)						
52.219-6	Notice of Total Small Business Set-Aside (JUNE 2003)- Applicable to Small Business Portion Only						
52.219-8	Utilization of Small Business Concerns (MAY 2004)						
52.219-9	Small Business Subcontracting Plan (SEP 2006)						
52.219-14	Limitations on Subcontracting (DEC 1996)- Applicable to Set Aside TOs Only						
52.219-16	Liquidated DamagesSubcontracting Plan (JAN 1999)						
52.219-25	Small Disadvantaged Business Participation Program - Disadvantaged Status and Reporting (OCT 1999)						
52.219-28	Post-Award Small Business Program Representation (JUN 2007)						
52.222-2	Payment for Overtime Premiums (JUL 1990)						
52.222-3	Convict Labor (JUN 2003)						
52.222-21	Prohibition of Segregated Facilities (FEB 1999)						
52.222-26	Equal Opportunity (MAR 2007)						
52.222-35	Equal Opportunity for Special Disabled Veterans, Veterans of the Vietnam Era, and Other Eligible Veterans (SEP 2006)						
52.222-36	Affirmative Action for Workers with Disabilities (JUN 1998)						
52.222-37	Employment Reports on Special Disabled Veterans, Veterans of the Vietnam Era, and Other Eligible Veterans (SEP 2006)						
52.222-48	Exemption From Application Of Service Contract Act Provisions – Contractor Certification (JUN 2006)						
52.222-50	Combating Trafficking in Persons (Apr 2006)						
52.223-5	Pollution Prevention and Right-To-Know Information (AUG 2003)						
52.223-6	Drug-Free Workplace (MAY 2001)						
52.223-10	Waste Reduction Program (AUG 2000)						
52.223-14	Toxic Chemical Reporting (AUG 2003)						
52.224-1	Privacy Act Notification (APR 1984)						
52.224-2	Privacy Act (APR 1984)						

52.225-5	Trade Agreements (NOV 2006)								
52.225-8	Duty-Free Entry (FEB 2000)								
52.225-13	Restrictions on Certain Foreign Purchases (FEB 2006)								
52.227-1	Authorization and Consent (JUL 1995)								
52.227-2	Notice and Assistance Regarding Patent and Copyright Infringement (AUG 1996)								
52.227-3	Patent Indemnity (APR 1984)								
52.227-14	Rights in Data - General – Alternate IV (JUN 1987)								
52-227-19	Commercial Computer Software - Restricted Rights (JUN 1987)								
52.228-5	Insurance – Work on a Government Installation (JAN 1997)								
52.228-7	Insurance – Liability to Third Persons (MAR 1996)								
52.229-3	Federal, State, and Local Taxes (APR 2003)								
52.230-2	Cost Accounting Standards (APR 1998)								
52.230-6	Administration of Cost Accounting Standards (APR 2005)								
52.232-1	Payments (APR 1984)								
52.232-7	Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts (AUG 2005)								
52.232-8	Discounts for Prompt Payment (FEB 2002)								
52.232-9	Limitation of Withholding of Payments (APR 1984)								
52.232-11	Extras (APR 1984)								
52.232-16	Progress Payments (APR 2003)								
52.232-17	Interest (JUN 1996)								
52.232-18	Availability of Funds (APR 1984)								
52.232-19	Availability of Funds for the Next Fiscal Year (APR 1984)								
52.232-20	Limitation of Cost (APR 1984)								
52.232-22	Limitation of Funds (APR 1984)								
52.232-23	Assignment of Claims (JAN 1986)								
52.232-25	Prompt Payment (OCT 2003) ALT I (FEB 2002)								
52.232-33	Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer – Central Contractor Registration (OCT 2003)								
52.233-1	Disputes (JUL 2002) ALT I (DEC 1991)								
52.233-3	Protest After Award (AUG 1996) ALT I (JUN 1985)								
52.233-4	Applicable Law for Breach of Contract Claim (OCT 2004)								
52.237-2	Protection of Government Buildings, Equipment, and Vegetation (APR 1984)								
52.237-3	Continuity of Services (JAN 1991)								
52.239-1	Privacy or Security Safeguards (AUG 1996)								
52.242-1	Notice of Intent to Disallow Costs (APR 1984)								

52.242-3	Penalties for Unallowable Costs (MAR 2001)							
52.242-4	Certification of Final Indirect Costs (JAN 1997)							
52.242-13	Bankruptcy (JUL 1995)							
52.243-1	ChangesFixed-Price (AUG 1987) ALT II (APR 1984)							
52.243-2	Changes Cost Reimbursement (AUG 1987) ALT I and ALT II (APR 1984)							
52.243-3	Changes-Time and Material or Labor Hours (SEP 2000)							
52.244-2	Subcontracts ALT I (JUN 2007)							
52.244-5	Competition in Subcontracting (DEC 1996)							
52.244-6	Subcontracts for Commercial Items (MAR 2007)							
52.245-1	Government Property (JUN 2007)							
52.245-2	Government Property Installation Operation Services (JUN 2007)							
52.245-5	[Removed and Reserved]							
52.246-25	Limitation of Liability – Services (FEB 1997)							
52.248-1	Value Engineering (FEB 2000)							
52.249-2	Termination for Convenience of the Government (Fixed Price)(MAY 2004)							
52.249-4	Termination for Convenience of the Government (Services)(Short-Form)(APR 1984)							
52.249-6	Termination (Cost Reimbursement)(MAY 2004) and ALT IV (SEP 1996)							
52.249-8	Default (Fixed-Price Supply and Service) (APR 1984)							
52.249-14	Excusable Delays (APR 1984)							
52.251-1	Government Supply Sources (APR 1984)							
52.253-1	Computer Generated Forms (JAN 1991)							

All companies represented as small business concerns at the time of the initial contract award are required to provide small business rerepresentation through this Contract Modification A00003. Clause 52.219-28 applies to all small business concerns and is provided as follows:

52.219-28 Post-Award Small Business Program Rerepresentation.

POST-AWARD SMALL BUSINESS PROGRAM REREPRESENTATION (JUNE 2007) (a) Definitions. As used in this clause—

Long-term contract means a contract of more than five years in duration, including options. However, the term does not include contracts that exceed five years in duration because the period of performance has been extended for a cumulative period not to exceed six months under the clause at <u>52.217-8</u>, Option to Extend Services, or other appropriate authority.

Small business concern means a concern, including its affiliates, that is independently owned and operated, not dominant in the field of operation in which it is bidding on Government contracts, and qualified as a small business under the criteria in 13 CFR part 121 and the size standard in paragraph (c) of this clause.

(b) If the Contractor represented that it was a small business concern prior to award of this contract, the Contractor shall rerepresent its size status according to paragraph (e) of this clause or, if applicable, paragraph (g) of this clause, upon the occurrence of any of the following:
(1) Within 30 days after execution of a novation agreement or within 30 days after modification of the contract to include this clause, if the novation agreement was executed prior to inclusion

of this clause in the contract.

(2) Within 30 days after a merger or acquisition that does not require a novation or within 30 days after modification of the contract to include this clause, if the merger or acquisition occurred prior to inclusion of this clause in the contract.

(3) For long-term contracts---

(i) Within 60 to 120 days prior to the end of the fifth year of the contract; and

(ii) Within 60 to 120 days prior to the exercise date specified in the contract for any option thereafter.

(c) The Contractor shall rerepresent its size status in accordance with the size standard in effect at the time of this rerepresentation that corresponds to the North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) code assigned to this contract. The small business size standard

Classification System (NAICS) code assigned to this contract. The small business size standard corresponding to this NAICS code can be found at

http://www.sba.gov/services/contractingopportunities/sizestandardstopics/.

(d) The small business size standard for a Contractor providing a product which it does not manufacture itself, for a contract other than a construction or service contract, is 500 employees.
(e) Except as provided in paragraph (g) of this clause, the Contractor shall make the rerepresentation required by paragraph (b) of this clause by validating or updating all its representations in the Online Representations and Certifications Application and its data in the Central Contractor Registration, as necessary, to ensure they reflect current status. The Contractor shall notify the contracting office by e-mail, or otherwise in writing, that the data have been validated or updated, and provide the date of the validation or update.

(f) If the Contractor represented that it was other than a small business concern prior to award of this contract, the Contractor may, but is not required to, take the actions required by paragraphs (e) or (g) of this clause.

(g) If the Contractor does not have representations and certifications in ORCA, or does not have a representation in ORCA for the NAICS code applicable to this contract, the Contractor is required to complete the following rerepresentation and submit it to the contracting office, along with the contract number and the date on which the rerepresentation was completed:

The Contractor represents that it _ is, _ is not a small business concern under NAICS Code ______assigned to contract number ______

Contractor Authorized Signature:

Printed Name:	 	·	 	<u></u>	 	 	
		•					

Title:

Date:

#9. Contract Section I.2:

The language is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

I.2 Security Requirements For Unclassified Information Technology Resources (HSAR 3052.204-70) (JUN 2006) (If required for a Task Order)

(a) The Contractor shall be responsible for Information Technology (IT) security for all systems connected to a DHS network or operated by the Contractor for DHS, regardless of location.

This clause applies to all or any part of the contract that includes information technology resources or services for which the Contractor must have physical or electronic access to sensitive information contained in DHS unclassified systems that directly support the agency's mission.

(b) The Contractor shall provide, implement, and maintain an IT Security Plan. This plan shall describe the processes and procedures that will be followed to ensure appropriate security of IT resources that are developed, processed, or used under this contract.

(1) Within ["insert number of days"] days after task order award, the contractor shall submit for approval its IT Security Plan, which shall be consistent with and further detail the approach contained in the offeror's proposal. The plan, as approved by the Contracting Officer, shall be incorporated into the task order as a compliance document.

(2) The Contractor's IT Security Plan shall comply with Federal laws that include, but are not limited to, the Computer Security Act of 1987 (40 U.S.C. 1441 et seq.); the Government Information Security Reform Act of 2000; and the Federal Information Security Management Act of 2002; and with Federal policies and procedures that include, but are not limited to, OMB Circular A-130.

(3) The security plan shall specifically include instructions regarding handling and protecting sensitive information at the Contractor's site (including any information stored, processed, or transmitted using the Contractor's computer systems), and the secure management, operation, maintenance, programming, and system administration of computer systems, networks, and telecommunications systems.

(c) Examples of tasks that require security provisions include--

(1) Acquisition, transmission or analysis of data owned by DHS with significant replacement cost should the contractor's copy be corrupted; and

(2) Access to DHS networks or computers at a level beyond that granted the general public (e.g., such as bypassing a firewall).

(d) At the expiration of the task order, the contractor shall return all sensitive DHS information and IT resources provided to the contractor during the task order, and certify that all non-public DHS information has been purged from any contractor-owned system. Components shall conduct reviews to ensure that the security requirements in the contract are implemented and enforced.

(e) Within 6 months after task order award, the contractor shall submit written proof of IT Security accreditation to DHS for approval by the DHS Contracting Officer. Accreditation will proceed according to the criteria of the DHS Sensitive System Policy Publication, 4300A (Version 2.1, July 26, 2004) or any replacement publication, which the Contracting Officer will provide upon request. This accreditation will include a final security plan, risk assessment, security test and evaluation, and disaster recovery plan/continuity of operations plan. This accreditation, when accepted by the Contracting Officer, shall be incorporated into the task order as a compliance document. The contractor shall comply with the approved accreditation documentation.

	DIFICATION C ONTRACT		1. CONTRACT ID CODE	PAGE OF PAGES
	6 t vi			13
2. AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION NO.	3. EFFECTIVE DATE	4. RI	EQUISITION/PURCHASE REQ. NO.	5. PROJECT NO. (II applicable)
A00004	09/29/2008			
6. ISSUED BY	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC	7. A	DMINISTERED BY (If other than Item 6)	CODE DHS/OPO/ITAC
U.S. Dept. of Homeland S			partment of Homeland S	
Office of Procurement Op			fice of Procurement Op	s. (ITAC)
Information Tech. Acquis	ition Div.		5 Murray Drive	
245 Murray Lane, SW			dg. 410	
Building 410 Washington DC 20528		Wa	shington DC 20528	
8. NAME AND ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR (N	in size county Slate and 7/P Code		A. AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO.	
		(x) *	A PARENDALENT OF GELGITATION NO.	
UNISYS CORPORATION				
11720 PLAZA AMERICA DRIVE	6	9	B. DATED (SEE ITEM 11)	
TOWER III				
RESTON VA 201904757			DA. MODIFICATION OF CONTRACT/ORD	FRINO
			ISHQDC-06-D-00023	
		7	OB. DATED (SEE ITEM 11)	
CODE 1507806740000	FACILITY CODE		06/28/2006	
	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIE	S TO AMEND	MENTS OF SOLICITATIONS	
12. ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DAT	A (If required)			
N/A	- · ·	00508 IT H		
N/A	- · ·	RDERS. IT M	ODIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO. AS	DESCRIBED IN ITEM 14.
N/A 13. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF		ODIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO. AS	
N/A 13. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES CHECK ONE A. THIS CHANGE ORDER IS IS ORDER NO. IN ITEM 10A.	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF	by) THE CHA		IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF	FLECT THE AUTHOR	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b).	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF ISUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN	FLECT THE AUTHOR	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b).	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN	FLECT THE AUTHOR	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b).	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffcation and authority)	W THE CHA FLECT THE A HE AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI nent and retu	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authority) DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffcation and authority) s not,	W THE CHA FLECT THE A HE AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI nent and retu	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffcation and authority) s not,	by) THE CHA FLECT THE HE AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI In and retu	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit DNTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffcation and authority) s not,	by) THE CHA FLECT THE HE AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI IT TO AUTHORI In and retu	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT
N/A	TO MODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/OF SUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authorit ONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO RE FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO TH EEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUAN iffication and authority) s not, is required to sign this docum CATION (Organized by UCF section head +0000 uation pages 2 and 3	FLECT THE AUTHORI	NGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as cha TY OF FAR 43.103(b). DRITY OF: copies to the iss	IN THE CONTRACT

Except as provided herein, all terms and conditions of the document	it referenced in Item 9A or 10.	A, as heretofore changed, remains unchanged and in ful	Il force and effect.			
15A. NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type or print)		16A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OFFICER (Type or print)				
		Christina C. Honey				
15B. CONTRACTOR/OFFEROR (Signature of person authorized to sign)	15C. DATE SIGNED	16B. UNITED STATES OF AMERICA (Signature of Contracting Officer)	18C. DATE SIGNED			
NSN 7540-01-152-8070 Previous adition unusable	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		TANDARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-83) rescribed by GSA			

-

3%

3%

3%

Modification A00004 is being issued to delete the following language from paragraph (d) of Section H.19 entitled "Subcontracting" on the basis that the Contracting Officer had no authority to include the language in the contract as it conflicts with FAR 52.232.27 entitled Payments under Time and Materials and Labor Hour Contracts (AUG 2005):

"With regard to any labor hour or time and material task orders, any subcontractor approved for addition to the contract shall be reimbursed via the labor rates set forth in Attachment B-1. No additions or adjustments will be made to account for added Subcontractors."

#1 Contract Section H.19:

Delete H.19 entitled "Subcontracting" in its entirety and replace with the following:

(a) In accordance with FAR 52.244-2 - Subcontracts, including Alternate I (Jan 2006), if the Contractor does not have an approved purchasing system, the Contractor shall obtain written contract level Contracting Officer consent prior to subcontracting under a:

(1) Cost-reimbursement, T&M or labor hour type contract (task order); or

(2) Firm fixed price contract (task order) that exceeds \$75 million.

(b) If the Contractor has an approved purchasing system and consent is not required under paragraph (d) of FAR 52.244-2, the Contractor nevertheless shall obtain written contract level Contracting Officer consent prior to subcontract under a:

(1) Fixed Price arrangement where 50% or more of the task order work to be conducted by the subcontractor.

The notification shall include the information required by paragraphs (f)(1)(i) through (f)(1)(iv) of the FAR 52.244-2 Subcontracts clause.

as tonows.	ι.		
Type of Business	Goal % of Total Planned Subcontracting Dollars		
Small Business (SB)	40%		
Small Disadvantaged Businesses (SDB)	5%		
Women-Owned Small Businesses (WOSB)	5%		

The subcontracting plan small business goals for large businesses under this contract are as follows:

(c) The Government reserves the right to require a subcontracting plan, as prescribed in FAR 52.219-9, at the task order level.

Service-Disabled Veteran Owned Small Business (SDVOSB)

Veteran-Owned Small Business (included in SDVOSB)

HUBZone

(d) The Contractor may add or delete Subcontractors without the express written consent of the Government provided the conditions of paragraph (a) and (b) above are met.

	OF SOLICITATION/MODIF	ICATION OF CONTRACT		1. CONTRACT ID CODE		PAGE OF	PAGES
2 AMENDMENTI	ODIFICATION NO	3. EFFECTIVE DATE	4-RP	QUISITION/PURCHASE REG NO		1	9 (If opplicable)
A00005				(// oppocebie)			
6 ISSUED BY	COD	See Block 16C	7 1				
17 C D		DAS/OPO/ITAC		MINISTERED BY (If other than liem 6)	CODE		OPO/ITAC
	. of Homeland Secu Procurement Opera		Deg	partment of Homeland Se lice of Procurement Ops	curity		
Information Tech Acquisition Div.				ice of procurement ops Murray Drive	. (11	AC)	
245 Murray Lane, SW				ration for a state of the sta			
Building				shington DC 20528			
Washington			nas	Mingron De 20026			
8 NAME AND ADD	RESS OF CONTRACTOR (No. at	eet county. Siale and ZIP Code)	(x) ^{9/}	AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO	- *·		
UNISYS COR	PORATION						
	A AMERICA DRIVE		94	DATED (SEE ITEM 11)			
TOWER III				•			
RESTON VA	201904757						
				A MODIFICATION OF CONTRACT/ORDER SHQDC-06-D-00023	S NO		
			11	2112DC-00-D-08025			
			10	B. DATED (SEE ITEM (1)			
CODE 1000		FACILITY CODE		in protection ()			
1507				6/28/2006			
15071	·····	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T	O AMENDA	ENTS OF SOLICITATIONS	decind.	Tis not en	dended
The above numb Offers must ackn items 8 and 13. A 'soparate latter or THE PLACE Des virtue of this arms	oved solicitation is amended as ast powledge receipt of this amendment and raturning I telegram which includes a referen SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of norment you desire to change an of	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T forth In item 14. The hour and date sp (pfor to the hour and date specified in xopies of the amendment (b) By ackno ce to the solicitation and amendment of F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN flet already submitted, each change m	O AMENDA becified for (the solicital miedging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP Ty be made	ENTS OF SOLICITATIONS	offer submi	By completing, or (c) ENED AT ER. If by	ading By
The ebove numb Offers must ackn Items 8 and 13. 4 *separate latter or THE PLACE DEX Virtue of this error to the soficitation	ored solicitation is amonded as ast solvedge receipt of this amondment and ratuming Idegram which includes a reform SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of norment you desire to change an o and this amondment, and is necely	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T forth In Nem 14. The hour and date sp (prior to the hour and date specified in copies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on C OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN file average submitted, such change m ed prior to the opening hour and date s	O AMENDA becified for (the solicital mission of the umbors. F/ O DATE SP Ty be made	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers is an colpt of offers is an ended, by one of the following a colpt of this amended, by one of the following of the following of the AILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT "SCIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF	nethods: (a) offer submit TO BE REC YOUR OFF	By completing, or (c) ENED AT ER. If by	ading By
The ebove numb Offers must ackn hems 8 and 13. 4 'separate latter or THE PLACE DES virtue of this eme to the soficiation 12 ACCOUNTING	ored solicitation is amonded as set solvedge receipt of this amondment and ratuming Idegram which includes a reform SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of notment you desire to change an o and this amondment, and is necely AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T forth In Nem 14. The hour and date sp (prior to the hour and date specified in copies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on C OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN file average submitted, such change m ed prior to the opening hour and date s	O AMENDA becified for (the solicital mission of the umbors. F/ O DATE SP Ty be made	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers is an colpt of offers is an ended, by one of the following on colpt of this amended, by one of the following of the following of the AILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT : FoliFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF	nethods: (a) offer submit TO BE REC YOUR OFF	By completing, or (c) ENED AT ER. If by	ading By
The above numb Offers must ackn herns 8 and 13: separate latter or THE PLACE DES virtue of this error to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic	Noted solicitation is amonded as set solviedge receipt of this amondment and raturning I telegram which includes a referent SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of norment you desire to change an o and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r cable	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T forth in Nem 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in sopies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN filer aready submitted, such change m ed plor to the opening hour and date s equirod)	O AMENDM becified for r the solicitat wiadging re umbers. F/ O DATE SP ay be made specified.	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers is an colpt of offers is an ended, by one of the following on colpt of this amended, by one of the following of the following of the AILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT : FoliFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m	By completing, or (c) ENED AT ER. If by akes refer	adıng I By Brice
The above numb Offers musi ackn terns 8 and 13. a separate latter or THE PLACE DES virtue of this erre to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic	ored solicitation is amonded as set sowiedge receipt of this amondment and raturning Idégram which includes a referen SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of norment you desira to change an of and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r cable	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T 1 forth in Rem 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in soples of the amendment, (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment in F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN fer affects prior to the opening hour and date : equirod) ODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDI	O AMENDA becified for r the solicitae wiadging re umbors. F/ D DATE SP ry be made specified.	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers (is or) celpt of Offers (is or) celpt of this amended, by one of the following a celpt of this amended, by one soft copy of the MILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller, provided each telegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m ESCRIB€0	By completed (ted; or (c) ENED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14	adıng I By Brice
The above numb Offers musi ackn terns 8 and 13. a separate latter or THE PLACE DES virtue of this erre to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic	ored solicitation is amonded as set sowiedge receipt of this amondment and raturning Idégram which includes a referen SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of norment you desira to change an of and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r cable	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES T 1 forth in Rem 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in soples of the amendment, (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment in F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN fer affects prior to the opening hour and date : equirod) ODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDI	O AMENDA becified for r the solicitae wiadging re umbors. F/ D DATE SP ry be made specified.	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers is o is o is of or as amended, by one of the following a ceipt of this amendment on each copy of the NILLIRE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller provided each telegram	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m ESCRIB€0	By completed (ted; or (c) ENED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14	adıng I By Brice
The above numb Offers must ackn terns 8 and 13. a separate latter or THE PLACE DES virtue of this erre to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic	Need solicitation is amonded as set sowiedge receipt of this amondment and raturning Idegram which includes a reform SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of indment your desire to change an o and this amondment, and is necely AND APPROPRIATION DATA (<i>Ur</i> cable . THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED ORDER NO WITTEM 10A	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPULES T 10 of In Nem 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in soples of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment of F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN fer already submitted, such change m add plor to the opening hour and date : equived) ODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDI O PURSUANT TO: (Specify authority)	O AMENDA pecified for the solicita windging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP sy be made specified.	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS receipt of Offers (is or) celpt of Offers (is or) celpt of this amended, by one of the following a celpt of this amended, by one soft copy of the MILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller, provided each telegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m SCRIBED	By completing, or (c) EMED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14 TRACT	adıng I By Brice
TSU 71 The ebove numb Offers must ackn terns 8 and 13. 'ssparate latter or THE PLACE DES Vitue of this eme to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic 13 CHECK CHE A 6 8 1	Noted solicitation is amonded as set solvedge receipt of this amondment and raturning Idegram which includes a referent SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of indment your desire to change an o and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r cable THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED ORDER NO WITTEM 10A THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. Repropriation date, etc.) SET FOR	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPULES T 10 of In Nem 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in soples of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment of F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN fer already submitted, such change m add plor to the opening hour and date : equived) ODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDI O PURSUANT TO: (Specify authority)	O AMENDA actined for the solicital windoging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP yo be made specified. THE CHAN CT THE ALAN CT THE ALAN	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS accelpt of Offers (is o) colpt of Offers (colpt of this amended, by one of the following a colpt of this amendment on each copy of the NILLIRE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller provided each telegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI GES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN DMINISTRATIVE CHANCES (such as change Y OF FAR 43.103(b)	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m SCRIBED	By completing, or (c) EMED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14 TRACT	ading By price
The above numb Offers musi ackn hems 8 and 13. A toparate latter or the Solicitation to the solicitation to the solicitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic CHECK CHE A 1 C	Noted solicitation is amonded as set solvedge receipt of this amondment and raturning Idegram which includes a referent SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT Of indment your desire to change an o and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (//r cable THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED ORDER NO WITTEM 10A THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. Repropriation date, etc.) SET FOR	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPULES T 10 of the New 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in socies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN fier arready submitted, such change m add plor to the opening hour and date : equired ODIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDI OPURSUANT TO: (Specify automity) ACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFLI TH IN THEM 14. PURSUANT TO THE	O AMENDA actined for the solicital windoging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP yo be made specified. THE CHAN CT THE ALAN CT THE ALAN	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS accelpt of Offers (is o) colpt of Offers (colpt of this amended, by one of the following a colpt of this amendment on each copy of the NILLIRE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller provided each telegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI GES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN DMINISTRATIVE CHANCES (such as change Y OF FAR 43.103(b)	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m SCRIBED	By completing, or (c) EMED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14 TRACT	ading By price
The above numb Offers must ackn thems 8 and 13. a 'separate latter or THE PLACE DES Vitue of this ama to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic 13 CHECK CHE A 8 T c X PA	Averal solicitation is amonded as set tookodge receipt of this amondment and raturning Tridegram which includes a referen SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT OF norment you desire to change an of and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (I/r sable THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED REDER NO IN ITEM 10A THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. Repropulation date, etc.) SET FOR THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEME	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPULES T 10 of the New 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in socies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN filer atready submitted, such change m add plor to the opening hour and date s add plor to the ope	O AMENDA actined for the solicital windoging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP yo be made specified. THE CHAN CT THE ALAN CT THE ALAN	IENTS OF SOLICITATIONS accelpt of Offers (is o) colpt of Offers (colpt of this amended, by one of the following a colpt of this amendment on each copy of the NILLIRE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by telegram or feller provided each telegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI GES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN DMINISTRATIVE CHANCES (such as change Y OF FAR 43.103(b)	nethods: (a) offer submi FO BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m SCRIBED	By completing, or (c) EMED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14 TRACT	adıng I By Brice
The above numb Offers must ackn thems 8 and 13. a 'separate latter or THE PLACE DES Vitue of this ama to the soficitation 12 ACCOUNTING Not Applic 13 CHECK CHE A 8 T c X PA	Noved solicitation is amonded as set solvedge receipt of this amondment and raturning - Idégran which includes a referent SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT OF norment your desire to change an of and this amondment, and is receiv AND APPROPRIATION DATA (I/r cable - THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO M THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED RDER NO IN ITEM 10A THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTR. THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEME AR 43.103(a) (3)	11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPULES T 10 of the New 14. The hour and date sy (prior to the hour and date specified in socies of the amendment (b) By action ce to the solicitation and amendment on F OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN filer atready submitted, such change m add plor to the opening hour and date s add plor to the ope	O AMENOS Socified for r the solicital windging re umbors. F/ O DATE SP yo ba made specified. ERS IT MO THE CHAN THE CHAN SCT THE AS AUTHORIT O AUTHOR	IENTS OF SOLIGITATIONS receipt of Offers is is on celpt of Offers is on or as amended, by one of the following n celpt of this amendment on each copy of the NLLURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT : PECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF by belegram or feller provided each talegram DIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO AS DI GES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN DMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as chang Y OF FAR 43.103(b) RITY OF:	rethods: (a) offer submit ro BE REC YOUR OFF n or letter m SCRIBED N THE CON	By completing, or (c) EMED AT ER. If by akes refer N ITEM 14 TRACT	ading By price

-

DUNS Number: 150780674+0000

See attached pages 2 through 9.

15A NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (TOP OF OF SIGNE	() r	16A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OFFICER (Type of	or prini)
(Juck KS Allay	NUNOCI S	Christina C. Honey	
15B. CONTRACTOR/OFFERDR	15C DATE SIGNED	16B WHITED STATES OF AMERICA	16C. DATE SIGNED
Chuck R. Stroham	10118	Coney	1/20/199
(Signature of person authorized to sign)	<u></u>	(Signature of Contracting Officer)	10-10-1
NSN 7540-01-152-8070	1 1		FORM 30 (REV 10-83)
Previous edition unusable		Prescribed by FAR (48 CFR	

•

Modification A00005 is being issued to make the following changes:

#1 Contract Section B.3.1: Revise the language of B.3.1 Time and Material Labor/Firm Fixed Price Rates, as follows:

B.3.1 Time and Material Labor/Firm Fixed Price Rates

All task orders issued on a T&M or FFP basis will be priced in accordance with the pricing set forth in Section B.4, Labor Rate Tables. The labor rates in this section reflect the hourly fullyburdened rates for each labor category and will apply to all direct labor hours. The loaded hourly rates are ceiling price rates and the Contractor may, at its discretion, elect to propose lower hourly rates on a task by task basis.

Indirect costs allocated to any direct materials and other direct costs shall be proposed consistent with the contractor's established accounting practices and the payment requirements in the clause at FAR 52.232-7, Payments under Time and Materials and Labor Hour Contracts (Feb 2007) and FAR 52.216-7, Allowable Cost and Payment Clause (DEC 2002).

#2 Contract Section B.3.1 (a): Revise language of B.3.1 (a) Labor, as follows:

B.3.1 (a) Labor

(a) <u>Labor</u>. The Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables represents fully-loaded hourly rates for each skill classification. The fully-burdened labor rates include all direct, indirect, general and administrative costs and profit associated with providing the required skill. The fully-burdened labor rates include all direct labor, such as, fringe benefits, overhead, G&A, service centers, etc. The rates shown are based on the contractors established accounting practices for recording uncompensated overtime. These practices are reflected in the table. If in Attachment B-1, Labor Rate Table, the rates were computed based on the recording of all hours, then the contractor will be permitted to bill at the hourly rate for all hours worked. If the rates were computed based on recording only 40 hours per week, then the contractor will be permitted to bill only on the basis of a 40 hour week.

The rates in the Table reflect fully burdened rates for performance at a Government site and for performance at a contractor site.

(1) <u>Government Site Rates</u>. When performing at Government sites, Contractors' fullyburdened labor rates shall reflect the appropriate reduction due to the use of Government facilities. The Government will provide only office space, furniture, and office equipment and supplies, as described in Section H.8, Government Property and as specified in the individual Task Orders.

(2) <u>Contractor Site Rates</u> When performing at a Contractor site, the fully-burdened labor rates shall include applicable indirect costs for office space and all normal supplies and services required to support the work. This includes, but is not limited to, telephones,

faxes, copiers, personal computers, postage, including courier services such as Federal Express, ordinary business software, such as word processing, spreadsheets, graphics, etc., normal copying and reproduction costs.

(b) EAGLE contract holder subcontracts with the EAGLE Prime - If an EAGLE contract holder subcontracts to the EAGLE prime contractor, the EAGLE contract holder may propose up to its ceiling rate in their respective Table B-1, Labor Rate Table, of their EAGLE contract. The EAGLE prime contractor may include in their proposal the (i) allocation of indirect costs in accordance with established accounting practices and (ii) a reasonable profit. A reasonable profit will be determined by the Task Order Contracting Officer for the specific requirement.

(c) EAGLE contract holder subcontracts with non-EAGLE contractors - If an EAGLE prime contractor subcontracts with a non EAGLE contractors, a fully loaded subcontract labor rate may be negotiated with the TO CO. The EAGLE prime contractor may include in their proposal the (i) allocation of indirect costs in accordance with established accounting practices and (ii) a reasonable profit A reasonable profit will be determined by the Task Order Contracting Officer (TO CO) for the specific requirement

(1) Competitive Task Order - The TO CO will use competition to determine reasonableness of the subcontract rates.

(2) Non-Competitive Task Order - The TO CO will require cost and pricing data or other than cost or pricing data, whichever is appropriate, in accordance with the requirement of cost or pricing data described in FAR 15.404-3. Documentation will include but not be limited to the agreement that the prime has obtained with the subcontractor showing the rate being paid to the subcontractor for that labor category. The EAGLE prime may include in their proposal the (i) allocation of indirect costs in accordance with established accounting practices and (ii) a reasonable profit. A reasonable profit will be determined by the TO CO for the specific requirement

#3 Contract Section B.3.1 (c): Revise language of B.3.1 (c) Materials, as follows:

(c) <u>Materials</u>. Materials are defined in the clause at FAR 52.232-7, Payments under Time and Materials and Labor Hour Contracts (Feb 2007)

Materials means-

- Direct materials, including supplies transferred between divisions, subsidiaries, or affiliates of the Contractor under a common control;
- Subcontracts for supplies and incidental services for which there is not a labor category specified in the contract;
- Other direct costs (e g, incidental services for which there is not a labor category specified in the contract, travel, computer usage charges, etc.); and
- Applicable indirect costs.

Indirect costs allocated to any direct materials and other direct costs shall be proposed consistent with the payment requirements of the Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts (FEB 2007) FAR Clause 52.232-7, (b)(5), as follows:

"The Contractor may include allocable indirect costs and other direct costs to the extent they are---

(i) Comprised only of costs that are clearly excluded from the hourly rate;

(ii) Allocated in accordance with the Contractor's written or established accounting practices; and

(iii) Indirect costs are not applied to subcontracts that are paid at the hourly rates."

Indirect costs allocated to any direct materials and other direct costs shall be proposed consistent with FAR 52.216-7, Allowable Cost and Payment Clause (DEC 2002)

The cost of general-purpose items required for the conduct of the Contractor's normal business operations are not allowable materials in the performance of task orders under this contract. See also Section G and Section H for additional limitations on materials and mandatory support documentation. Profit is not allowed on materials under a T&M type task order. Fee may be negotiated on cost-reimbursement type task orders.

#4 Contract Section B.3.1.1: Revise the language of B.3.1.1 Firm Fixed Price (FFP) type Task Orders, as follows:

For FFP type task orders, the quantity of each item or labor category ordered will be multiplied against the rate listed in this schedule or as negotiated for the TO, and the cumulative extended total of all items ordered will define the fixed price for the IO. Materials, if applicable, may be estimated for each TO and burdened with applicable indirect costs in accordance with the contractor's established accounting practices. The parties may agree to include progress payments that incorporate the clause at 52.232-16. Alternatively, the contractor may propose performance based payments in accordance with the provision at 52.232-28, Invitation to Propose Performance-Based Payments (Mar 2000).

#5 Contract Section B.3.1.2: Revise the language of B.3.1.2 Time and Material (T&M) type Task Orders, as follows:

For T&M type TOs, the quantity of hours ordered from each labor category will be specified as deliverable hours billable at the ceiling rates specified in the Section B.4 Labor Rate Tables or as negotiated, if lower rates are proposed for the TO. Materials will be estimated for each TO and may include applicable indirect costs computed in accordance with the contractor's established accounting practices. Profit on materials is not allowable. The cumulative extended total of all labor categories ordered plus materials/applicable indirect costs will define the TO ceiling price. TOs may authorize adjustments between labor category quantities of up to 10%, within the established task labor ceiling price, without a formal modification. Reimbursement under the contract shall be governed by the clause at FAR 52 232-7, Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor Hour Contracts (Feb 2007).

#6 Contract Section B.3.1.3 (a): Revise the language of B.3.1.3 (a) Rate Refreshment, as follows:

(a) The labor rates are fixed for all contract year periods, however, the Contractor may submit a proposal reducing the fixed hourly rates at any time during the life of this contract. The Government will review these proposals and determine if the revised rates are realistic and in the best interest of the Government. If the rates are accepted, the Government will modify the contract by incorporating the new rates into Attachment B-1, Labor Rate Table.

#7 Contract Section B.3.1.3 (c):B.3.1.3 (c) Rate Refreshment language is deleted in its entirety

#8 Contract Section B.4 B.4 Labor Rate Tables language contained in the first paragraph and the CLIN Structure corresponding table is revised as follows:

The Labor Rate Tables in Attachment B-1 provide labor category descriptions, fixed hourly rates for performance of the requirements as specified in individual Task Orders. Fully loaded hourly rates are included for each labor category both at the Contractor site and at Government sites. These fully-loaded hourly rates are the ceiling rates representing the maximum rates allowable for Prime contractors. Only Government-required labor categories are included in this table. Additional labor categories may be proposed to meet specific TO requirements, in accordance with Section B.3.1.3(b) and Section G.4.4(f).

CLIN Structure. The Contract Line Item Number (CLIN) structure is designed to provide consistency across all the EAGLE contracts. The use of CLINs will be limited to task orders. CLINS will have a maximum of four characters:

X - The first character will designate the <u>contract year</u> with 0 (zero) representing the first 12 month period of the contract and 6 (six) representing the seventh year.

XX - The second character will represent the rate/cost <u>category</u> as follows:

XIXX	Government Site Rates
X2XX	Contractor Site Rates
X3XX	Travel costs (by task order)
X4XX	Direct materials, subcontracts for incidental
	services, other direct costs, and applicable
	indirect costs (by task order)
X5XX	As necessary, for FFP Task Orders
X6XX	As necessary, Cost type Task Orders

XXXX – The third and fourth characters will be used for the individual labor categories derived from Attachment B-1 Labor Rate Tables and to further break out costs/rates for materials.

CLIN DESCRIPTION RATE XIXX Government Site Rates (to be inserted at task order award) X2XX Contractor Site Rates (to be inserted at task order award) Material X3XX Travel Costs TBD X4XX Direct materials, subcontracts for incidental TBD services, and applicable indirect costs

The following is an example of the CLIN Structure described above.

(End of Section B)

#9 Contract Section G.4.3 Add the following at the end of Section G.4.3, Task Order Solicitation:

Contractors shall prepare and submit their proposals in accordance with modified FAR solicitation provision FAR 52.216-29, or FAR.52.216-30. FAR 52.216-29 has been modified in accordance with the flexibility allowed at FAR 16.601(e)(1)):

(1) Submit proposals in accordance with the provision at 52.216-29, as modified below, in solicitations contemplating use of a Time-and-Materials or Labor-Hour type of contract for noncommercial items, if the price is expected to be based on adequate price competition (if the contractor is unsure whether there will be adequate price competition, contact the contracting officer for the particular task order):

52.216-29 Time-and-Materials/Labor-Hour Proposal Requirements---Non-Commercial Item Acquisition With Adequate Price Competition.

TIME-AND-MATERIALS/LABOR-HOUR PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS--NON-COMMERCIAL ITEM ACQUISITION WITH ADEQUATE PRICE COMPETITION (FEB 2007)

(a) The Government contemplates award of a Time-and-Materials or Labor-Hour type of contract resulting from this solicitation

(b) The offeror must specify fixed hourly rates in its offer that include wages, overhead, general and administrative expenses, and profit

(c) The offeror must establish fixed hourly rates using separate rates for each category of labor to be performed by each subcontractor and for each category of labor to be performed by the offeror, and for each category of labor to be transferred between divisions, subsidiaries, or affiliates of the offeror under a common control;

(End of provision)

(2) Submit proposals in accordance with the provision at <u>52.216-30</u>, Time-and-Materials/Labor-Hour Proposal Requirements—Non-Commercial Item Acquisitions without Adequate Price Competition, in solicitations for noncommercial items contemplating use of a Time-and-Materials or Labor-Hour type of contract if the price is not expected to be based on adequate price competition (if the contractor is unsure whether there will be adequate price competition, contact the contracting officer for the particular task order):

52.216-30 Time-and-Materials/Labor-Hour Proposal Requirements -- Non-Commercial Item Acquisition Without Adequate Price Competition.

TIME-AND-MATERIALS/LABOR-HOUR PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS--NON-COMMERCIAL ITEM ACQUISITION WITHOUT ADEQUATE PRICE COMPETITION (FEB 2007)

(a) The Government contemplates award of a Time-and-Materials or Labor-Hour type of contract resulting from this solicitation

(b) The offeror must specify separate fixed hourly rates in its offer that include wages, overhead, general and administrative expenses, and profit for each category of labor to be performed by----(1) The offeror;

(2) Each subcontractor; and

(3) Each division, subsidiary, or affiliate of the offeror under a common control.

(c) Unless exempt under paragraph (d) of this provision, the fixed hourly rates for services transferred between divisions, subsidiaries, or affiliates of the offeror under a common control—(1) Shall not include profit for the transferring organization; but

(2) May include profit for the prime Contractor

(d) The fixed hourly rates for services that meet the definition of commercial item at 2.101 that are transferred between divisions, subsidiaries, or affiliates of the offeror under a common control may be the established catalog or market rate when it is the established practice of the transferring organization to price interorganizational transfers at other than cost for commercial work of the offeror or any division, subsidiary or affiliate of the offeror under a common control.

#10 Contract Section G.6.1 Preparation of Vouchers

Delete and Replace Section G.6.1 (b) General, as follows:

(b) Pursuant to the provisions of FAR Part 42.7 and 42.8, responsibility for processing public vouchers for T&M and Cost Reimbursement task orders shall be assigned to the cognizant offices identified in each TO.

#11 Contract Section H.5 Contractor Justification for Materials Delete and Replace the language of Section H.5 Contractor Justification for Materials as follows:

All materials required for performance under the TOs issued pursuant to this contract that are not Government-furnished, shall be furnished by the Contractor. The Contractor shall utilize Government supply sources when available, including the mandatory-for-consideration DHS commodity contracts. When requisitioning procedures reveal that required materials are not available from Government supply sources, the Contractor shall identify them in each TO proposal Ownership of supplies acquired by the Contractor with Government funds, for

performance of this contract, shall vest with the Government. The Contractor shall include a detailed description of all proposed materials in individual TO proposals. Materials are defined in the clause at 52.232-7

#12 Contract Section H.19 Subcontracting Delete and Replace the language of Section H.19 Subcontracting, with the following language

H.19 Subcontracting

(a) In accordance with FAR 52.244-2 - Subcontracts, including Alternate I (JUN 2007), if the Contractor does not have an approved purchasing system, the Contractor shall obtain written Task Order (TO) Contracting Officer (CO) consent prior to subcontracting under a:

(1) Cost-reimbursement, T&M or labor hour type contract (task order); or

(2) Firm fixed price contract (task order) that exceeds either the simplified acquisition threshold or 5 percent of the total estimated cost of the contract (task order).

(b) If the Contractor has an approved purchasing system and consent is not required under paragraph (d) of FAR 52 244-2, the Contractor nevertheless shall obtain written TO CO consent prior to subcontract under a:

(1) Fixed Price arrangement where 50% or more of the task order work to be conducted by the subcontractor.

(c) If the Contractor has an approved purchasing system and consent is not required under paragraph (a) and (b), the Contractor nevertheless shall notify the TO CO reasonably in advance of entering into any (i) cost-plus-fixed-fee subcontract, or (ii) fixed-price subcontract that exceeds either the simplified acquisition threshold or 5 percent of the total estimated cost of the TO.

(1) The Contractor shall notify the appropriate TO CO reasonably in advance of placing any subcontract or modification for which consent is required under paragraph (a) or (b), including the information required by paragraphs (e)(1)(i) through (e)(1)(vii) of the FAR 52.244-2 clause.

(2) The TO CO is responsible for reviewing the Contractor's notification and supporting data to ensure that the proposed subcontract is appropriate for the risk involved and consistent with current policy and sound business judgment prior to consent to subcontract.

(3) If the Contractor enters into any subcontract that requires consent under the clause at FAR 52.244-2, Subcontracts, without obtaining such consent, the Government is not required to reimburse the Contractor for any costs incurred under the subcontract prior to the date the Contractor obtains the required consent Any reimbursement of subcontract costs incurred prior to the date the consent was obtained shall be at the sole discretion of the Government.

(d) The Contractor may add or delete Subcontractors without the express written consent of the Government provided the conditions of paragraph (a) and (b), above, are met.

(e) The Government's small business goals through subcontracting efforts for large businesses under this contract are as follows:

1 ype of Business	Coal %5 of Total Planned Subcontracting Hollars
Small Business (SB)	40%
Small Disadvantaged Businesses (SDB)	5%
Women-Owned Small Businesses (WOSB)	5%
Service-Disabled Veteran Owned Small Business (SDVOSB)	3%
Veteran-Owned Small Business (VOSB)	3%
HUBZone .	3%

#13 Contract Section I.1 Clauses Incorporated By Reference Update clause 52.232-7 Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts

Update listing of clause 52.232-7 "Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts (AUG 2005)" to "Payments Under Time and Materials and Labor-Hour Contracts (FEB 2007)".

#14 Section J – List of Attachments **Revise ATTACHMENT B-1 Labor Rate Table**

Remove, "Travel Markup Percentage" and "Materials or Subcontract Markup Percentage" from the ATTACHMENT B-1 Labor Rate Table.

¢

9

AMENDMENT	OF SOLICITATIONMODIFIC	ATION OF CONTRACT		Įi	CONTRACT ID CODE		PAGE O	PAGE	\$
	MODIFICATION NO.				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	_	1 1	<u> </u>	3
	AND THE THE PARTY OF THE	3. EFFECTIVE DATE	4.	A. REQU	SITION/PURCHASE REQ NO	5. PF	ROJECT NO	. (If appl.	loabte
A00006 6 ISSUED BY		02/02/2009							
	CODE	DHS/OPO/ITAC	7	7. Admir	IISTERED BY (I other then item 6)	ÇOD	e dhs/	OPO/	ITAC
U.S. Dept	of Homeland Secur	ity			tment of Homeland S				
Office of	Procurement Operat	ions			e of Procurement Op	s. (II	rāc)		
Information Tech. Acquisition Div. 245 Murray Lane, SW Building 410					lurray Drive				
					410				
	n DC 20528		8	Waehi	ngton DC 20528				
	ORESS OF CONTRACTOR (No. and	L county, State and ZIP Code)	-	IRA A	KENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO				
NISYS CO	350 p m T / MT		5	-/.					
	CA AMERICA DRIVE			08.0	ATED (SEE ITEM 11)				
COWER III	MONICA DRIVE			1					
	201904757								
			X		ADDIFICATION OF CONTRACT/DRDE				
				108.1	DATED (SEE ITEM 11)				
CODE 1507	806740000	FACILITY CODE		06/28/2006					
	······	11. THIS TTEM ONLY APPLIES T	OAME	ENOMEN	TS OF SOLICITATIONS				
items 8 and 16 separate letter THE PLACE DI virtue of this an	and returning co x telogram which includes a reference SIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT OF I	plea of the amendment; (b) By ackno I to the solicitation and amendment h OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AN I already submitted, such change me	wiedgin umberg D CATE Iv be m	ing receip 19. FAILU 12 SPEC made by 1	or as amended, by one of the totoxing & of this amendment on each copy of th IRE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGEMENT FIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION O alegram or letter provided each telegra	e offer sub 'TO BE RE F YOUR O	mitted; or (c CEIVED AT FFER: If by) By	
	AND APPROPRIATION DATA (Proc								
1	3. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO NO	DIFICATION OF CONTRACTS/ORDE	RS IT	T MOOIF	ES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO. AS I	ESCRIBE	N ITEM 1	4	
CHECKONE A	THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED F ORDER NO. IN ITEM 10A.	PLRSUANT TO: (Specify subcrsy)	THE CI	HANGE	SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE	N THE CO	NTRACT		
B.	THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTRAC sporopristion data etc.) SET FORTH	TARDER IS MOOIPIED TO REFLECTION IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO THE		HE ADMI	BETRATIVE CHANGES (such as char FAR 43 103(D)	ураа м рау	ing office		
с. С.	THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMEN	T IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT T	OAUT	THORITY	OF:				
	AR 43.103(a)(3)								
D	OTHER (Specify type of modification	and authority)			······································				
E. WPORTANT:	Contractor 🔲 ia not,	Elis requited to sign this document	t and re	eturer	1 copies to the issu	ting office.			
14 DESCRIPTIO	N OF AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION	(Organized by UCF section headings	, Inclus	iding soli	citeriory/contract subject matter where f	easible)			

DUNS Number: 150780674+0000

See continuation pages 2 and 3.

Except as provided heroin, all terms and conditions of the do	oument references in Sent SA or 10A,	as hemitofore changed, remains unchanged and i	n full force and effect.
TEA. WANE AND TITLE OF SKONER (Type of other)	0 -ll- A-	18A NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OF	FICER (Type or print)
Chucker Shall an		Christina C. Honey	·
15B-CONSTRACTORIONEROR	15C. DATE SIGNED	16B. UNITED STATES OF AMERICA	16C. DATE BIGNED
(inthe	Liche	1 anci	1115105
(Signature of person nutivised to sign)		(Signature of Contrasting Officer)	
NSN 7540-01-152-8070	1 1		STANDARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-85)
Previous adition unusable		ν	Prescribed by GSA FAR (45 CFR) 53 243

۱

Modification No. A00006

Modification A00006 is being issued to make the following changes:

#1: The effective date in Modification A00005 is changed from 01/20/09 to 02/02/09. Therefore, this modification is effective for all solicitations issued on or after 02/02/09.

#2: Contract Section B.3.1(a)(1)

Revise B.3.1(a)(1) as follow:

(1) <u>Government Site Rates</u>. When performing at Government sites, the Contractor shall furnish fully-burdened labor rates. The Government will provide only office space, furniture, and office equipment and supplies, as described in Section H.8., Government Property and as specified in the individual Task Orders.

#3: Contract Section B.3.1(b) and (c)

On page 3 of Mod A00005, delete current paragraphs (b) and (c) and (1) and (2) and revise to the following:

(b) <u>Competitive Task Orders</u> - The TO CO will use competition to determine reasonableness of the subcontract rates.

<u>Definition</u>: The term "EAGLE Prime" is defined as the EAGLE Prime contractor submitting the proposal in response to a Task Order Proposal Request (TORP) and the term "EAGLE Contract Holder" is defined as the EAGLE Prime contractor that is functioning in the role as a subcontractor.

- <u>EAGLE Prime subcontracts with the EAGLE Contract Holder on competed</u> <u>orders</u> – If the EAGLE Prime subcontracts to the EAGLE Contract Holder, the EAGLE Prime may propose up to its ceiling rate in their respective Table B-1, Labor Rate Table, of their EAGLE contract. If the rates proposed to DHS, inclusive of the EAGLE Prime's allocable indirect costs and a reasonable profit <u>are at or below</u> the EAGLE Prime contract ceiling rates, the EAGLE Prime would not have to disclose anything further in their proposal.
- (2) <u>EAGLE Prime subcontracts with the EAGLE Contract Holder on competed orders</u> If an EAGLE Prime subcontracts to the EAGLE Contract Holder, the EAGLE Prime may propose up to its ceiling rate in their respective Table B-1, Labor Rate Table, of their EAGLE contract. If the rates proposed to DHS, inclusive of the EAGLE Prime's allocable indirect costs and a reasonable profit <u>are above</u> the EAGLE Prime's ceiling rates, the EAGLE Prime will have to disclose the amount of the indirect costs and the amount of the profit that were added to the EAGLE Contract Holder's proposed rate.

- (3) <u>EAGLE Prime subcontracts with non-EAGLE contractors on competed orders</u> If an EAGLE Prime contractor subcontracts with a non-EAGLE contractor and the rates proposed to DHS, inclusive of the EAGLE Prime's allocable indirect costs and a reasonable profit <u>are at or below</u> the EAGLE Prime contract ceiling rates in Table B-1, Labor Rate Table, of their EAGLE contract, the EAGLE Prime would not have to disclose anything further in their proposal.
- (4) EAGLE Prime subcontracts with non-EAGLE contractors on competed orders If an EAGLE Prime contractor subcontracts with a non-EAGLE contractor and the EAGLE Prime may then include in their proposal, (i) the fully burdened rate proposed to the EAGLE Prime by the Subcontractor, (ii) allocation of the EAGLE Prime's indirect costs in accordance with established accounting practices, and (iii) a reasonable profit. If the rates proposed to DHS, inclusive of the EAGLE Prime's allocable indirect costs and a reasonable profit are above the EAGLE Prime's ceiling rates, the EAGLE Prime will have to disclose the amount of the indirect costs and the amount of the profit that were added to the Subcontractor's proposed rates. A reasonable profit will be determined by the TO CO for the specific requirement.

(c) <u>Non-competitive Task Order</u> – The TO CO will require cost and pricing data or other than cost or pricing data, whichever is appropriate, in accordance with the requirement of cost or pricing data described in FAR 15.404-3. Documentation will include but not be limited to the agreement that the prime has obtained with the Subcontractor showing the rate being paid to the subcontractor for that labor category. The EAGLE Prime may include in their proposal the (i) allocation of the EAGLE Prime's indirect costs in accordance with established accounting practices and (ii) a reasonable profit. A reasonable profit will be determined by the TO CO for the specific requirement.

#4 Due to new paragraphs B.3.1(b) and (c) added by Modification A00005, paragraph numbers for "Program Management Support Costs" and "Materials" are changed from B.3.1(b) to B.3.1(d) and from B.3.1(c) to B.3.1(e) respectively.

#5 Contract Section B.3.1.1

Delete the current Paragraph B.3.1.1 and replace with the following:

B.3.1.1 Firm Fixed Price (FFP) type Task Orders

For FFP type task orders, the quantity of each item or labor category ordered will be multiplied against the rate listed in this schedule or as negotiated for the TO, and the cumulative extended total of all items ordered will define the fixed price for the TO. Travel and materials, if applicable, may be estimated for each TO, burdened with applicable indirect rates, in accordance with established accounting practices and profit. Any total rate negotiated for travel and materials will be added to the extended price of all ordered items to arrive at the total fixed price for the TO. Partial payment of FFP type TOs may be negotiated based on the completion of milestones.